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[No. 58]

SUBCOMMITTEE N0, £ CONSIDERATIQN OF H.B. 10637, T0 AMEND
THE ACT PROVIDING FOR THE ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL DEVELOP-
MENT OF '.I'H& RYUKYU ISLANDS :

Housr oF REPRESENTATIVES, .

SuscomurrTEE No. 2 oF THE COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES, . . ..

i .. ... Washington,D.C., Wednesday, May 9, 1968.
'The subcommittee met at 10 a.m., Hon. Philip J. Philbin.(chairman

of the subcommittee) presiding. S - '
Mr. Pawain. The committee will come to order.. S
Members of ths committee and friends, we have for consideration
this morning H.R. 10937, a bill to amend the act providing for the eco-

nomic and social development in the Ryukyu Islands.

- . (Thebill referred to is as fellows:) =

[H.R. 10937, 87th Cong., 2d sesa.]
A BILL To amend the Act providing for the economic and social development In the
. o Ryukyu- Mslands P

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Represenmtatives of the Unided
Statcs of America in Congress bled, That section 4 of tha-Aet of July
12, 1960 (Public Law 86-629; 74 Stat. 462), is amended by striking out the
figure “$6,000,000” and inserting the figure “$25.00Q,000" in place thereof.

Mr. Paiiein. T have real reason to believe that this bill may well
be at the one time the shortest in text and perhaps the most controver-
sial bill that the committee will deal with this year. = At lesst that is
the impression we get. . ’

The bill itself, the new Executive order, and the proposed agree-
ment with Japan all involve elements concerning which many Mem-
bers of Congresshave strong fee]inﬁs. :

Indeed, it was with this very thought in mind that I invited Mr.
Arends, distinguished friend, and Mr. Gavin and Mr. Cohelan to
attend and participate in the hearing this morning. Each of them
on more than one occasion has indicated a strong interest in Okinawa
and I felt that this hearing presented a splendid opportunity to ask
questions that they might want to propound and get full and re-
sponsive answers. ‘

-Although those statements of the witnesses that I have seen appear
unusually brief, I am sure that the brevity indicates compression of
information rather than the lack of it. '

. I-think -that we all should keep in mind that there is a real pos-
sibility ‘of, this bill being the subject of considerable debate on the
floor of the House and that this hearing, with its fine informative
statements. which we will hear this morning, provides a rather full
opportunity for preparing for this debate. ‘

-1'do not desire to attempt to hurry this hearing. And if it is neces-

_ sary, we will meet again tomorrow and as oftem as is necessary to
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epmplehthembjectmuﬁprofourinquirisinordertogetthofuﬂ
light on this sub matter. So, I will ask the committee to proceed
along that line. We must have a full understanding of this bill before
we can bring it to the full committee or to the floor. I think that is
well understood by all of us.

I urge both the members of the subcommittee and the other Mem-
bers who have been invited to appear to examine into all aspects of
this proposal. I personally do not see in the statements which are
proposed for presentation this'morning any historical background of
the bill or any information which will lead us to the point at which
we find ourselves today. - .

Since 1 think a review of this kind is necessary I am going to ask
my very able and dist.in?ished friend, staff member, ang guide, Mr.
Kelleher, to give a very brief statement of the background of the bill
and bring us up to date. : Rk

Our witnesges this morning are the Deputy Assistant Secretary of
Defense, the veiy_‘dx.ﬁ.&:ﬁi:d Deputy Aseistant Secretary of De-
fense for International y Affairs, Mr. William P. Bundy; and
the Under Sec of the Army, Mr. Stephen Ailes; and the ty
Under Secretal? of State 'for Political Affairs, Mr. U. Alexis John-
son; and the High Commissioner of the Ry?x’.’ky'u Islands, Lt. Gen.
Paul W. Caraway. = : : .

 Our first witness will be Mr. Bundy. However, prior to hearing
Mr, Bundy, I will ask Mr. Kelleher to give a brief statement of the
background of the bill. T S

You may proceed, Mr, Kelleher. £

Mr. Kxizzuxx. Mr. Chairman, since 1945, the United States has
::.orlc.isgd full power over the Ryukyu Islands, of which Okinawa is

Prior to the war, these Islands were an integral part of Japan but
after Japan surrendered, they were created as a separate and distinet
territory for the purposes of occupation.

Japan was occupled under allied suthority, the occupation of the
Ryukyu Islands was solely under American control. -

During this period, 1945-52, the occupation was a mili one,

In 1952, the treaty of peace with Japan was ratified. The treaty
provided in part that: B ) ’ :

* * ¢ the United ftates shall kave the right to exercise all and any powers of
administration, legislation and jurin@iction over the Territory and inhabitants
of theae Islands * * * . : i

At this point a eivilian administration wis introdiiced to take the
place of the military occupation which had preceded it. Even thotgh
1tﬂv.nse.°l!£;lesol sdministration, it was in fact headed by & U.S.
military r. : ’ ' v

Necessarily during the whole period from 1945, through 1952 and
up to 1960, the date of the Price Aot (which is the act ‘this bill
would amend), it was necessary to carry on governmental functions
in Okinawa and the other Ryukyu Islands. :

- These functions, however, were carried out in many instances under
the rather broad authority of the treaty of pesce with Japan.

Appropristions were made by the time to time
but on occasions they were subjected to points of order. It became
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evident, therefore, that some basis in law should be provided not only

to support the appropriationg but ta permit the retention and expendi-
ture o¥orevexiues which aroee in Okinawa itself. And these revenues
accrued to both the local government, known as the GRI, or govern-
ment of the Ryukyus Islands, but also to the civil administration of
our own country. 0 ' i

Actually, the Price Act did not change anything but gave legislative
sanction to a de facto situation, :

-I have mentioned that the Price Act sanctioned the retention and
expenditure of funds arising in Okinawa. It also nlplneed a limitation
of $6 million on the amount of money which could be appropriated
annually for the R; . .

Now we have arrived at a point where in the ogninion of the executive
branch, the $6 million represents a limitation which precludes the per-
formance of U.S. responsibilities in Okinawa and the other R:
and this bill would raise that limitation from $6 million to $25 mi

Mr. Partery. Thank you verymuch, = '

Mr. Price. Before you get into the witn Mr. Chairman, a com-

.ment on the historical background, ‘whichmluwly,flctuﬂ. We

referred to the $6 million as a limitation. Of course, thoee of us
who worked on it didn’t consider it as a Yimitation, we considered it
48 doing something for Okinawa, to encourage at Teast that amount
of expenditure. o :

“We felt that we were stepping up our interests in Okinawa and
set this figure as one which we thought would represent a good amount
of work to be done in the island with that amount of money; it was
based on'actual statistics of what we ‘thought the needs were, and 1
do not like for it to be reférred to as a limitation. We actnally ti\ougiﬂ.

.that we were encouraging a greater interest in the economy of

Okinawa. Also for the purpose of the historical document, to add
to what Mr. Kelleher has read, I think this should be a part of the
historical bac d. : o :

. _Now, in 1957, June 5, 1957, in Executive Order No. 10713, the
President of the United States assigned to the Secretary of Defense
the exercise of the U.S. treaty powers mentioned by Mr. Kelleher,

subject to the approval and direction of the President.

"I'he President charged the Secretary of Defense with the develop-
ment of an effective and responsible Ryuklw;unn government, based on
the democratic principles and supported by a sound financial struc-
ture’and with making every effort to improve the welfare and well-
being of the inhabitants. : o

The Secretary of Defense has delegated his responsibility to the
Department of the Army. I think this belongs in the historical back-
ground of this picture. - !

Mr. PriLsin. Yes; that will be very helpful. We will be glad to
have that incorporated into the record and it will be useful to the
committee and very informative. ;. :

il ow, Mr. Bundy, will you proceed to give us your statement on the
111, . 5
Secretary Bunpy. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. Chairman and members of the committes, I am reprecenti

Secretary McNamara, ‘who, u‘youx!*‘ul know, is in B“#

today, and my immediate n&ﬁoﬁ- ‘Mr. Nitas; who is with the

tary of State, attending the ANZUS mesting. ,

-l Wt N ool B - -
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" Iam sure the, thett iniwbility to be present here today.

Itisa pleim,re' or e wtﬁ?\' fore this committee to dm(;us}?s
the strategic importance of the Islands to the security of the
United States and its allies. I realize that this committee is keenly
aware of the importance of maintaining our dominant military Eosturt;
in the western Pacific, but I would like to review briefly the principa
military benefits which the United States derives from unrestricted
useof t islands. ~ T will also discuss why we in the Defense De art-
ment are persuaded that the recommendations of the President’s
Task Force on the Ryukyus represent the best hope of achieving a
political and economic environment under which our security interests
can be sustained for the indefinite future. .

I will be followed by Under Secretary of the Army Ailes; as Mr.
Price pointed out, the Army is the executive agent for the operation
of the Ryukyus; Deputy Under Secretary of State U. Alexis Johnson,
and Lieutenant General Caraway, the U.S. High Commissioner in the

yukyus. R L
RIf circumstances were to force our military planners to select the
base complex in the Far East which the United States should
maintain, I am confident that they would unanimously name the Ryu-
kyus without a moment’s hesitation or ard for the color of their
uniform; for the Ryukyus, princxpallg Qﬁ-mawa, constitute a major

. mili complex in the western Pacific. .
U:%he valt’:yof thel;o bases was well demonstmted_durmg the Korean
war. and during the recurrent crises in the Taiwan Straits. The
islands are a platform from which we support much of our current
activities on behalf of our allies in southeast Asia. :

Wo have found in these islands a place where we can effectively
project a significant part of our [off the record]. )

This decade of revolutionary developments and challenges has al-
ready forced us to adapt our military doctrine and techniques to a
type of warfare better inown to our forefathers on the frontiers or
to the Spanish guerrillas in Napoleon’s time.  The present challenge

to free world interests in much of Asia takes the form of indirect

r ion and subversion, and we have found ee:m 8!tmawathssmmmt o8

nticipated additionsl importance in meeting this new .
anTu}i\:“;n of acres of land in Okinawa have been turned into train-
ing and operational bases. : .
mg.l‘h,;dtagl: force on the R Islands, selected by the President,
has proposed measures which retary Ailes and eral Caraway
are prepared to discuss with you. The Department of Defense sup-
ports these task force recommendations because of the im nce of
retaining our poeition and the accompanying need to take account
of aoc;;ﬁ' economic and political pressures agsinst this position.
Specifically, the Department of Defense endorses without qualifica-
tion the bill before you to authorize an additional $19 mrlhqn‘for 8CO-
nomic assistance to Ryukyus. -

That concludes my statement, Mr. Chairman. \

Mr. PaiLsin. A very fine statement. . "

You have towched upon the strategic questions that are involved
here, some of them, very effectively, and you have also indicated the
other preblems that appesr in thisfield. - = - J
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Now, on the 1 breakdown of this $25. million, what is the atti-
tude of the Demnt as to how that mone,y‘qwx]*% dispensed, for
what purpose? . .

Secretary Boapy. I would prefer to let Secretary Ailes speak to
the specifics of the program, if I may, Mr. Chairman. I am not fami-
liar with it in that detail. He is, and is re})meentm%‘the Depart-
ment. He was our representative on the task force. I think it would
be better if he spoke to the specific constituents.

Mr. Pamein. Fine. He will give us & picture of the general pro-

“gram and the viewpoint that the Department has about it.  'We appre-
ciate your statement very much. ~© .

Are there any questions from this witness

(No response.) . .

Mr. PuiLeiN. If not, we thank you. -

Secretary Bunoy. Thank you very much. .

Mr. PursiN. We thank you for coming before us and giving us a
fine statement. .

Mr. Harr. Do we have a copy of this task force report?!

Mr. PaiLein. You mean a copy of his remarks#

Mr. KerLeHer. You are referring to the task force report.

Mr. PumwsinN. The task force report. I bslieve that is available.

Mr. KeLLener. We do not have a copy.

Mr. Price. 1 think we ought to have that for the record.

Mr. Hacr. I dotoo. ’ !

Mr. ConeraN. Who is on the task force, Mr. Secretary{

Secretary AmLes. Whoallison it

Mr. ConeLan. Yes. . .

Secretary AiLes. I am going to offer that in my statement in just
a minute. . .

Mr, CourraN. The other question I have—

Mr. Harn. Will we have a chance to interrogate Mr. Bundy after
wae hear the other statements? .

Mr. PumeiN. Well, if you have some questions that you desire to
ropound to Mr. Bundy, I would suggest you do it now, because he
as another engagement. i

Secretary Bunpy. I am perfectly at your disposal. I am a witness
only with respect to the strategic importance. i .

Mr. Coneran. I would like to discuss the strategy with you right
now.

Secretary Bunpy. Fine. )

(Of the record.) .

Mr. Pamein. I would suggest, Mr. Cohelan, that you might refer

.that question to some of the succeeding witnesses, who would be pre-

pared to give us specific answers and discuss those questions in detail. -

Secretary Bunpy. It isa matter of detail. Icandoit.

Mr. PamweiN. He is a witness on the general program, the principles
that are applicable from the standpoint of the Department here.
But we have other witnesses. .

Mr. Congran. Iam very interested in this.

(Off the record.) - - :

Mr. Pamiein. No further questions?

Mr. Havr. If the Secretary says he is available, and obviously we
are asking him many, many- questions that he doesn’t choose to an-
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swer or doeen’t hln_th'e’ujis\véfs' for in view of subsequent testimony,

will he retarn ¢
Mr. Pamem. I think any questions that members of the commit-
tee may have to propound be answered by succeeding witnesses.
Discuseion off the record.) )
. retary Bunpr. The development of those—I had to refer to those
in order to underscore the importance of doing things that will keep

us on a sound footing. They are essentially, of course, political ques-

tions. T am sure that Secretary Johnson will be more capable than I .

of commenting.

Thave visiteﬁ there and I do know it——

Mr. PunBinN. I was about to suggest, Doctor, that you might ask
those questions of the State Department witnesses who are here to
answer your questions.

Mr. }IVALL. would like to be sure that before the Under Secretary
or Secretary Bundy, at least, leaves, that we are going to have in our
deliberations a copy of this task force report or have it. copied.

Mr. PameiN. We will have that task force report.

Mr. Hare. I would like to get some more information.

Mr. Panain. We will get that report. :

o Stecx"etary Bunpy. Secretary Ailes will be testifying specifically to
hat. b :

Mr. Pansin. Secretary Ailes is going to testify and then you can
ask any questions you have in mind and get the answers.

Do you have further questions, Doctor?

Mr. Hawv. I would like a copy of the biographical information that
we oftentimes have on these reports about t%m gentleman that has just
testified, himself.

Mr. PEIBIN. You mean Mr. Bundy ¢

Mr. Harr. Mr. Bundy.

Secretary Bunpy. Certainly.

Mr. PanamN. Do you have any written statement or just the one
that you presented here i

Secretary Bunpy. No. Do you mean of & biographieal nature?

Mr. HawL. Yes. ’

Secretary Bonpy. I didn’t happen to bring one. I am sorry, I
could have done it. ’

Mr. Paoarn. Do you want biographical material concerning the
witness? . L

Mr. Harn. Yes. He started off his statement that he is here in lieu
of Secretary McNamara and/or the Secretary of State, and I would
like to know whers he fits into the thachine. -

Secretary Bunpy. I am the Acting Assistant Secretary for Inter-
mtionul_Orismution Aﬂair? which is la‘lgely concerned with policy
matters in the Department of Defense, and my normal beat actually
is the military assistance program, which also gets a great deal into
thei base matters. v '

am appearing because of the policy implieations for the Depart-
ment of Igefense as a whole on this bill, umo present the policy l;)osi-
tion of the Department aquarely in support of it as being neceseary to
maintain that we need strictly from a military standpoint,
apart from other factors which I think also exist. . :

Mr. Pamrarn. Do you have any further questions, Doctor !
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- Doel inyone have any further quéstions? .
(Noresponse.) - ™ . ' -
Mr. i Pmisne. If not, wé will exéuse you, and thank you very
. much, Mr. Bundy. i - . o
’ Secl%tugh Buwoy. Fine, I will get biographical material, if you
wish, Mr. Chairman. . ) ,
" - Mr. Hawr. T would appreciate it
Secretary Bunpy. All right, fine.
* Mr. Pasin. Mr. Ailes. -
Proceed with your statement, M. Ailes.
" Doyounhavea prepared statement?
Secretary Ar.es. Yes, sir, I'do.
Mr. Krrizaes, It is before the members, sir. ’
" Secretary Aruxs. Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, T am Stephen Ailes,
he TInder Secretary of the Army. I wab also the Department of De-
%ns‘e“member“of e special’ intérdépartmentall agk fdrce on the

T A gratetil for thebp%#un y t&'discuss"with §51"the impor-
tance of the Ryukyus to the Uni tes and to the adoption of
HLR. 10937, raising the aid authorization to $25 lgﬁ:on a year which
will'enable us to discharge out responsibilitied by ih¢reaking economic
assistance to the Ryu slands. %0700

The United States has but one reason for continuing to exercise in
the Riukyus thosee plenary rights of administration granted by article
3 of the treaty of peace with Japan. This reasbn is the Ryukgu.ls-
lands’ singular stmm%c value to the security of ‘the United States
and the free world, as ably described by Mr. Bg{di. N n

Our base on Okinawais essential. " This committes is in a specisl
})omtion' to appreciate that. As the Preéident stated on March 19

ast, .

“The armed strength deployed at these bases is of the groatest

importance in maintaining our deterrent, power in the face of threats
to the peace in the Far East. Our bases in the Ryukyu Islands help
us assure our allies in the great'ar¢ from Japan through southeast
Asia not only of our willingness but also of our ability to come to
their assistance in case of need.” Tt is for this reason and this reason
alone that we must continue to maintain the integrity of our sdminis-
trative authotity over the Ryukyu Islands. i . '
(Discussion off the record.) . .

~On visiting the Ryukyus last July, I observed the increasing con-
cern of our responsible officials for the stabili ‘of our military
security . and the U.S. position there. I learned that there were
discernible portents.of conditions which conld seriously impair the
freedom of military mobility which we enjoy in that area under our
sole jurisdiction. There were evidences of growing dissatisfactions
among the Ryukyuan people, indications that we might be taking
for granted that we will continue to enjoy unimpaireﬁ that degree
“of voluntary cooperativeness and international acceptance of our ad-
ministration which we have experienced since the end of the military
occupation. Off the record.
" ‘When these hearings were scheduled, it occurred to us by all odds
the best thing we could do [deleted]. : :

" Mr. PumsiN. We appreciate it.

5214

Secretary Aies. He came 7,000 miles to talk to this committee,
and to answer your questions in that specific rd.

Mr. PansiN. We appreciate that, It w::ﬁ:l be very helpful to
have his testimony.

Secretary Awsms. Fine. I would like to lay a little more back-

. ground here.

Mr. Prmein. We don’t ‘want to interrupt you, but when you make
some of these remarks apart from your formal statement, we thought
we should ask some questions in that light, with reference to those
portions of your testimony. :

Secretary ArLes. I am delighted to have you interrupt me. My
only point is when you want to talk about wzat is specifically going
on in Okinawa ay and what the nature of the problem is, we
have got with us here today the man who is the best equipped of
an ‘to talk directly to it. : .

r. Panagin. That is what we want to get; we want to get all the
evidence, and I am sure we are going to get it.

Mr. Noasrap. What is the civilian population of Gkinaws, roughly ¥

Seclretary Azrzs. About 850,000, ieve.. I can give it to you
exactly. ) S ; ‘

General Caraway. Between 850,000 and 900,000.

Mr. NorsrLap. On Okinawa, itself?

General Caraway. No, sir, the entire Ryukyu Islands; 750,000 live
on Okinawa. :

Mr. Norerap. Thank you. -

Mr. ConpraN. What is the birth rate, General {.

General Caraway. The increase in population is about 20,000 a
year, and the loss by death of infants is untfer four-tenths of 1 percent,
something like that, very low. .

Secretary ArLzs. If I'may go on with my statement :

As a result of the deep concern of the High Commissioner of the
Ryukyu Islands, General Caraway, who is with us today, and
stemming directly from his recommendations, an interdepartmental
task force was established by the President last August to investigate
the extent to which econemic and,social conditions contribute to the
dissatisfaction of the Ryukyuans, and to determine what steps were
necessary to improve the position of the United States there.

I would like to also read in, in response to a question that Dr. Hall
asked about who was on the task force, I would be glad to read into
the record the composition of the task force.

Mr. PuneiN. Glad to have that. Dr. Hall is very much interested
in that. :

Secretary Atres. All ;A;rght.

The Chairman was Mr. Carl Kaysen, who is De uty, today, to
McGeorge Bundy, in the White House, who is a brother of William
Bundy who just testified. I can give you—yes, Kaysen’s present title
is Deputy Special Assistant to the President for National Securities
Affairs. 'MoGeorge Bundy is Special Assistant to the President for
National Security Affairs. -

. And at the time the task force was o ized, Mr. Kaysen was in
that same office working directly under%t Rostow, who I believe
had the job then that he has now. ;

Is that correct ¢ .
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Secretary Jornsow. ¥ think that is right, yee.

.Secretary Arprs. Also on the task force was Mr. John Steeves,
from the State Department, who was sucdeeded by Mr. Edward Rice,
who has that job today. And what exactly wss that title?

Secretary Jorrnson. He was Deputy Aseistant Secretary of Far
Eastern Alfairs. He #s how Ambassador te Afghanistan.

‘Mr. Puiapn. Succeeded by Mr. Rice? ’

- Secretary Jomnson. Yes; sir; who' mow. oceupies the position of
De&t;tyi Assistant Setm;:? for Far Eastern Affairs. '

ecretary Arves. T sh y, incidentally, that Mr. Steeves’ per-
sonal experience was of great valieé to this task force, because not
only is'he a fine man with a long mimoo in the Department, but he
" had served as political adviser ont Okinawa for ® years 7 or 8 yurs%gz
and was thoroughl? familiar with the scene. I was the Defense
partment thember.” 'We had Mr. John Ohly, who is with the ATD
Agency, and GeorE‘a L. P. Weaver, from the Department of Labor.
Now, wehad a working group——" """ @00 o :

Mr. Prameix. Pardon me. . Whom dees Mr. Ohly -work under?

Secretary Aivres.. He is with the AID Agemg' I R
- Mrl ?Pmum{'. Is he military petsormel. or State Department per-

. Secretary Airzs. Well, ATD is the' Agency for International De-
velopment, which is under the State Department today. = = -
" Mr:PureiN. I understand.’: S T

- Secretary: Arurs. Yes, sir.| He has been in that field for s long
time, and it.was thought he had some red] competence that woul
help us there.. We had a working group which was headed up by a
man named John Kaufmann, who is an economist that I have Enown
for'a number of years.” He arrived back in this country after 2
.working with the Ford Foundation in Iran, just before this task force

was organized. . : : e
- Mri Kaufmann was the Director of the working group that went to
Okinawa: s Mr. ‘Henry: Brodie and Mr. Kingdon Swayne from the
State Department were on it, and then from the Army.we provided:
‘Brig. Gen. Benjamin Evans, Col. Edward Allen, who I believe is liere
today, and Col. John Sitterson, who'is here to«ia’y.f These men were
the military representatives on the task force; ™" 7. -
., AID: provided Mr.L. Albert Wilson, and the Department of Labor
provided ‘Mr, James 1. Hoover. - That was the—they constituted
.the working group.-~ 1. R
" Mr, Price. Mr. Chairman, may I make a coament here ¢

Mr. PuicsiN. Yes, Mr. Price. R S

My, Price: I have-had an opportunity to look over the task force
report, at.least in sections and so forth, but I want to commend Dr.
Kaysen: on':this task: force for the careful way in which they. ap-
proached this subject." Long before they made the trip to Okinaws,
certaiiily after. the task force was formed, they took the trouble to
check into previous work’that had been done by congressional com-
mitteesin Okinawa:' . & R s B
- .1 know theéy were careful to check with the special subcommittee

of this Armed Services Committes that went over there in 1955, and
they were armed with our report when they made their trip. I think
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they ‘made a very careful approsch to, this subject. I want to com-
mend the tagk force for this, ..,; ;. - | _ )
MrSog}:hryAnm I sm.gure, those comments will be appreciated,
I m ,-would like to say that I have never seen a group do a
more determined job of trying to isolate the facts and analyze the
problem. - - ) .

.With respect to “Can the committee see the report?” which was
& question asked here earlier, I.personally would be del]ifhtuf. if this
committee would read the report. I think it is an excellent job, and
that it lays out the problem there in as clear terms as you could
possibly do it. e X : . L

It makes a tremendously persuasive case for the solutions which it

Mr. Price. I suggest that you could submit the report to Mr.:Kel-
leher for the backup material and Mr. Kelleher can make it available
for the members to read in the:Armed Services Committee office.
That is the way we do it in the Joint. Committee on Atomic Energy.
It'ii;:ei;leayesth%iommitm!oom.: gest h t h ’ led toMr
. Mr. PRILBIN, at is a ﬁood suggestion, have it channeled to'Mr.
Kelleher, and there be available to members of the committee. = Also
you'are prepared to discuss the recommendations of the report today,
verbally youcandothat? - =7 e R e

Sec; Azrms. Yes,gir,- oo . frb et

. Mr. Pansax, Are there any elements in the report that couldn’t

be discussed verbally with of the committee? = . .

Secretary Amwrs. The ‘of the report that are sensitive are not
related to the matter of what steps we might take with respect: to
additional aid, so much—— . b e : :
Mr. Parmx. 1eee.: o

£ Bwor W would be interested, of in getting th
. Mr. . Wew inte! of course, in ing the
infermation pertinent to the pending bill. - We don’t want to go be-
yond that, but in order to get that information it would be necessary,
ofoourn,toinquireconcen;mfﬂngrgport.f* . . . .

Secretary Arrs. As I say, I genuinely am interested in having this
committee look at this report. I certainly commend it to your at-

* tention, If it can be handled— -

Mr. Pamain. I think the suggestion of Mr. Price is the on v with
the approval of the committee, 18 the one we would ldogt, so that it
WOulgg)é P!

in the custody of Mr. Kelleher for those peopls who want
1 Sowatary, Aopsn Dl Fights me. 2 T moay, pick up this statement,
. ALl ar. may pick up this ment

some ‘oft:vllicli is repetitive ;} what I just uuf—-the chairman of this
group, of whch I was the Defehss , . was Dr. Carl Kaysen of
the Vg,hite House staff, now Deputy Speecial Assistant to the President

" for National Security Affairs. - Dr. Kaysen and & working g& ssqn{,

several weeks in the Ryukyus to examine the situation

might comment, after having done about 2 months’ work here, analyz-
i wit.hommmmbe@rdon&hingﬂ;&thdheeh@omm this area
before, conferring with thé High Commissioner and his staff and with
representatives o_i the entire spectrum of the Ryukyuan population. -
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The group also went to Tokyo for oonfpnnou with our Ambusador
toJupf;opfmr mhngm lﬁndmpnndsnex-
tended period o‘f;l::udy, tlae t:sk fome sul report and recom-
dations to Preaiden
mmwee, which would raise the mttzonut.wm or ud to the Ryuk-
ymfrmn%mxllwnbo%mllmnsw,mudxmtmﬂtofthemk
o iuon thia reeest in contaxt, T would like to brief
in con wo! summarize briefly
for ooll;n the taak?oqree recommendations as ncted on by the President.

(Off the record.)

Noweomeﬂupomtinthomt&ttnu tlutoecurstoyou
mmnuyoucomemtothnﬁ roblem; as I did, utely cold :

Our arrangements in the yukyns were all nght for a short-term
operation, under the eircumstances the past, but the cir-

.cumstaneea have been changing md now itis that we have a long-

uirement. Wemdwm:hm;d)mmhfor thelong

haul Off the record.) * °
“Here, if I may add, 1fyoulookn.t thsEmtlvoordu'mth.Ptu
dent’s stutoment you will see that he, on the is supposed to report
his’ lar. intervals bsck to the Secretary of Defense.
Mp"ﬁiﬁ iles, in view of that stateent, why to the Secre-

. taryofDefensemstaadoftotheSeeretary ofth.Amy,mmwoftho

past Executive order? -

-Secretary AILES. Ithmkhompatnt.hmugbﬂn&udmofth
ArmymtheSecm of Defense., .

Mr. PHILRIN. Hede]egatzdhnmthontytotheSemhtyofthe
Arm !

Sleetary Amss;, Yes, sir; but Ichmkthmreportcomesbnckwthe
Secmtary of the Ariny and through us to the Secretary of Defense.

Mr. Panein. To the Secretary of Defense

Secretary AiLes. Yes. réOﬁ the meord )

{( Dlscussnon off the reco

Mr, Pamain. What is tha contnbutxon to the tax revenues of Japan
on anannial basis$ -
* Secretary Amwes. Prior to the war!

Mr. Panin. No, recently..

Secretaty ArLes. They don’t make any contribution.

Mr. Pamain. The last time they contributed.

Secret,ary Anzs. That would be prior to World War II. X am sure
we could dig out that information.

‘Mr. Paiein. They have given n tlm‘xﬁ to Japan but they have
gotwn in the last year somet.hx over $2

Secretary AIu:s Yes, sir. ey give notlung ho Ja.pcn at the pres-
ent; time. -

‘Mr. ‘Price. Speclﬁcally somewhere along the hne you will give us

‘an idea of what they do-need over there, and what they are seeking

and ‘what type of Togram we hope to participate in, won’t you!
iz Secretary, An.:s.pY sir. - The task force report’—-some yf thees

meni’ Were economists who went over there, Mr. Kaysen s, himself,

.indeed, tis Mr. Kaufmann: ° And they mnde s rather determined effort

to find’ out what at least the. periphery of this is, what the
total. amounts are, and we do have & chart here hysout.generdly
‘the areas’in: wlnchaddmonzlddlnqtindw

due courae hem.

Mr. Price. ATe % e of mfonﬁétxon, what
(;g:oprmhon , or da we wait for General
way on thit

ri Anm Well Geneisl C:raway is far better equipped to
do it than and ¥ am notsure he is the best man on the subject,
himself. Mr. O'Flaherty is here, and we do have the people who are
workmg:'n this subject.

ce. Will you give us the amount of previous appropria-
tion; and what you ex t todo?

Secretary ArLes. you any stat,lst)cs that you would
like on thut T have s gmt s%:oaf of it here, and 211 we should do is
t;y re out exactly in. what form you want it. There are masses

data wnth respect to ﬁ

- :Mr. PHILBIN. thh yonr st,utement., and then we can come

.on that. with the other withees.

. Prior. ‘This sort, of information will be very lmportant in sup-
port of the bill." I would like to know who to direct.those types of
questmna to to be. snre we get them in the record. -

Secretary Aiwes.: At the appropriste time; as I say, there are others
who ‘are far be',ter eqmpp«f escribe the details ‘than I am. We
do have data with respect to past aid. - I was interested in that when
you riiade the statement that you did, Mr. Price, about the 6 million

figure not being really put in there orlgmally as a limitation. The aid

in some of those et long beiore that was in tha netghborhood
of $2 or $3 million, as T recall.

“Mr. Price. T don’t think we ever rea,ched the 6 mllhon ﬁgure

'Secretary ArLes. That isright.

* Mr. Pmice.. Wé never at any time thought of it as being a “limita-
tion, we were ust.hog ng they might get to it some t,nme

Secreury ea, 8iv. . .

Mr. Pmice. Because of the need that we thought existed there.

‘Mr, CoHELAN. MT. -Chairman, I would just like to add to the point
raised by Mr. Price in to the historical data about the Jap-
anese Imeprial Govemment’s role’ when’ the Ryukyuan Is.lands were
a prefecture of Ja ‘[])

It séems to me that that economic and socml data is vxt&lly nnportant
to note and compare as we ge forward with negotiations, and also for
the comprehensxon and better understanding of Members of Congress.
S}(\) I just wanted te ndd to what, he said an stmss my ownt interest in
thisarea.

Secretary Alras.: All nght I would be glad to see what we have
about the internal relationship between Okinawa and Japan before
the war. Isay wehavean meredlb]a unount of d.ata after, and lt may
be that we have some before, too. '

Mr. ConzrLan. The nt 1t Beeans to me, Mr Socretar) , 18 that wlule
there are a myriad o lems existing today, and they have to be
coped with mhst)oally, the fact of the matter 18 there have been some
enormous improvements by our presence there."

Secretary - No question sbout that. : I do have here the sta-
tlsues about the groes ‘national product i m Okmawa in the last 3 years,
going up at s rate of about 20 peroent.: And the income at about the
same rate. . ' We could put those speaﬁally in the reeord rather than
t.akonym'yoflt. Olthomeord
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- (Discussion off the record.) -

Mr. Arenps. As long as you are fixing percent what would
you say the percentage of increase in s ard of living is now as
compared with 10 years nﬁo, safv in the Ryukyns and Okinawa? In
other words, are they reachi or the moon, or are they reaching for
.something reasonable, or ars they still at a very depressed state in their
standard of living? I mesn, 1s it appreciable, this increase; is it
reasonable? : : ) o

Secretary Amxs. There isn’t any question but what they are far
better off than they were 10 years ago. ! .

Mr. ArRenNps. Yes; that is ' what you said. .

" Secretary Aizs. I am sure in this complex of material there are
some statistics here that maybe they don’t reach that far, but demon-
strate that overwhelmingly. There is still a way they can go. I
mean, they are not very well off by our standards, let’s put it that way.

Mr. ConrraN. Mr. Secretary, to help on this question, there are
figures.on per capita income and real income. Lo

Secretary Ares. Yes, sir. o . S

Mr. Coneran.- And this would reflect unemployinent and rates of
-unemployment.t
. Secretary Jounson. If I may interrupt, I have the figure on per
_capita income here. : ) R

ecretary Anes. So do I. .

Mr. Arenps. Maybe I am rushing the Secretary. . )

Mr. Secretary, 1 will gladly wait until Mr. Johnson comes on.

Secretary AiLes. Also I suggest you might ask General Caraway
some of these questions. You are talking about the kind of problems
he lives with every day. He has a kind of knack of grappling—

er. Norsrap. I wish you would develop that as you go along, both
of you.

Mr. KerLenger. Mr. Price, and myself, and others, were in Okinawa,
for 10 days. We went from village to village. General Lemnitzer
wag with us.. It was our understanding that they didn’t care about
the dollar or the yen. What they wanted was their lands back that

were taken over by these big Navy bases and air basese, They wanted

their mother soil which had been in their familiee for generations.
The American dollar didn’t mean much to them. If that is wrong,
I wish you would clear it up. - Isn’t that the way you felt about it?

Mr. Price. Of course, that was 7 years ago. oo

Mr. Norsrap. Yes. .

Mr. Price. They were threatened with loss of additional land.

Mr. Norsrap. That is the reason we were out there. We said, “We
will give you so many dollars.” They said, “We want our own land.”
* Mr. Price. This was the evolution of the economy from a strictly
rural land economy to practically an industrial and service economy.
This was very serious to them at that time, and I guess it is still
‘serious.” They still like to have much of their land back that we have
taken over. : -
. Mr. NorbLan. It seems to me every village group we met with would
talk only land with us. i :

Mr. Pricr. Yes.. As a result of some of the reforms that the Army
agreed to and set. in since that hearing a lot of this type of agitation
has gone down. Now, I imagine what they are interested in now
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is the ordinary community facilities necossary to take care of a popula-
tion of their sise. '

Norsrap. My purpose in misinf the question was to have you
comment on that as you go along. If that has changed I would be
vegéntereetad to know. :

retary Amzs. T would say it would be well for General Caraway

to-address himself to these problems: “What is the current attitude,
what are the current dissatisfactions of the people, what are the things
that bother them the most, how do {ou do something about it#” Be-
cause, as I say, this is his daily problem when he has his nonmilitary
hat on over there. .

Is that right, General? We can put in the record, if you like, the
per capita income statistics which we have got.
. Mr. Arenps. Probably we will come to that somewhere along the
ine. s ; .

Secretary Ares. All right, sir.

I have summarized the three main points of the task force recom-
mendations as acted on by the President.

Next, and in the context which I have descri I would like to-

turn to the specific legislation which is before you, the amendment of
the Price Act. Actuslly, Mr. Kelleher has gone over that, so there
i8 no use in my reading that part. I did have in mind his reading the
preamble of the Executive order which Mr. Price read into the record.

I might point out that the preamble of this legislation, when first
passed, emphasizes the same question. The preamblesays:

Be- it enacted that in the ewercise by the Pregident of the authority over the
Ryukyu Islands granted the United States by article 3 of the Treaty of Peace with
Japan and every effort shall be made to improve the welfare and well-being of
the inhabitants of the Ryukyn Islands and to' p ote their A ic and cul-
tural advancement during such time as the United States continues to retain

.authority over the Ryukyu Islands. -

‘There is a congressional expression of the same basic proposition
that the task force report studies at some length.

Public Law 86620, from which I just read the preamble, suthor-
ized a total of 96 million for sid to the Ryukyus and for reimburse-
ment to the Government of the Ryukyus for services performed for

.US. forces in' the islands. 'In fiscal year 1963, nearly a million dollars

of the amount appropriated will have to go for the reimbursemerit
part. Further, until now, the sctual appropriations have fallen well
short of the $6 million authorized. : '

- Mr. Price’s point.: - In the context I have diseussed, the:aid which
the United States has given is inadequate; and an increased anthoriza-
tion is clearly needed.. . Sy :

. In our request and in the amendment introduced by Mr. Price, the
nuthorization would be increased to $25 million. . We do not expect
to have to use that much every year. For example, the appropristion
requested for this coming fiscal year 1963 is only $12 million. - How-
ever, the plan calls for a further increase in subsequent years, and we
expect to need the full $25 million authorisation to insure that we
can cover maximum foreseeable needs in a year of greatest coet. For
all the reasons I have outlined, I urge your approval of this amend-

ment. .
I will be fellowed by the Homorable U. Alexis Johnson, the Deputy
Under Secretary of State for Political Affairs, who will give you the

a e a ewm - e e — e e ——
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State Depa rtmem’i views of this ] htlon, and of its sxg:uﬁuneo in

connectxon ‘With the problems the State Department deals with
“Then wé wiuld Hike for'you to hear from Lt. Gen. Paul W. Caraway,

" the High Commissiéner, who is also the Army commander in the
‘Ryukyus, and the representative of the Commmder in Chief, Pacific,

for interservice eoordination there. General. Caraway will be pre-
pared to'give you further details the need for and ﬁse of

_the increased aid which wa are réquesting. No one today knows more

about the: problems-in' the Ryukyus than General Caraway. - He ls
himself, ‘responsible for bringing to the attention of the

the Dep-rtment of State tho 1;“ vise nature of our present pnz:
there. It rily fairly be said that the task force study resulted from
General Caraway’s ooncern over this problem. When people wonder
about the military upeet of .this task foroe, and this study, I always
say a military man; he regrets it-sometimes since, but & mi
tary man, to wit .Caraway;.iia responsible for it. Under
Secretary of State George Ball: went through Okinaws perhaps in

June or July of last year, and Genersl Caraway 8o impreesed u;

him what he thought was the problem that they were facing thl:t):
that Mr. Ball, Secretary Ball, came back hero dotermned tlnt some-
thing had_to "be done.’

I came through about 2 weekn later, and was 80 impreesed with what
General Caraway was tell timt. I declined a r ride
around the istand to listen bo aome more of what he had to say. I be-

lieve it turned out you got that favorable rain that day 80 we couldn’t

Liave gone, unywa.{'3

The task force benefited greatly from his advice in the course of
the study in Okinawa, and the final conferences hera. He returned
to help us with them.

In order ‘that this committee nught t an explmhon of this situa-
tion in the Ryukyus from the man who knows the most about it, we
asked General Caraway to come to Washmgton to tell you about it,
followin, Secmta ‘Johnson’s testimony. .

Mr. Chairman, that completes my statement.

Mr. PamaiN. Thank you. You made an excellent stahement

M;‘ Starrorp. Mr. ( alrman, oould T ask the Secreuzy A ques-
tion

Did I understand on the Presndantxal task force that there was
somebody named Wasco or

Secretary Axes. No, sir. If there was I nenr saw him.

-Mr. NorsLap. Walt Rostow, probably.

Secretary Aires. No, sir. What I sa.\d was that Walt Rostov had
held'a ]ob on the White House staff before he went with the State De-
partment that Carl Ka; sen holds todav.

Mr. StaFrorp. Than

Secretary Airzs.’ That is whn.t Isaid.

Mr. Pumiein. Mr. ds.

Mr. Axenps. Some time ago I eﬂdanced some interest in this whole
matter as the Secretary knows, and he very kindly called me.one day
and paid me a visit which I apprwntod very much ud cluxﬁed the
air forme.

Mr. Arenpa. All of us are concerned militari snd we are all as

’ onemwhatwounttodo militarily. The w mco-u

5222

about from the political aspects of this matter, and I think they will
probably be explored with Mr, Johnson, and then in what General
Caraway has to say. ‘I am only motivated by one thing: what we
have to do out there in the Ryukyus. I think it is evident from my
record in the past. ‘Clear back to 1948, I am one of the Members who
consistently voted for these programs So I am interested in this,

- and I hope there will be complete frankness on the part of the next

witness or two to tell us exactly what they think about this. This
committee—Congressman Price and myself are members of the CIA
‘Special Subcommittee, and time and time again, Mr. Secretary, we
‘have this confidential information that comes to us that is terrifically
helpfui to us.so we can.reach a decision with some balance.

would think that you would have no hesitancy here, the witnesses
this morning, in completely laying out all the background on this, as-
sured of the fact that this committee—and our reputation is good in
that respect—that we are able to keep secrets, and we know secret
‘testimony wheri we hear it. ¥ can visualize some difficulty with a bill
{like this on the floor of the House with a million questions being asked,
and ‘we'are 5:;1ng to have to be prepamd to go on that floor wnth the
answers to: questlons

As’youknow, foreign aid as such is in for a real tou, h tlme this
Year, as probably never before. So we are here approaching a phase
‘of it in"this proposmon here.” So_ I think we have to'have brutal
frankness in what we are.doing here this: morning, so we w111 know,
30 we will be'in a position to answer questlons i

Mr. Purmsin. Any further questions? :

Mr. Price. In that connect:on, so that we would not confuse this
‘with foreign aid——

Mr. Arenps. Yes.

Mr. Prict (continuing). I wonder if we have any figures relative
to the amount of money we paid to these north African emmonts
for rental of areas in which we have onr baseg, and so

What I am trying to bring out here, this pmbo,bly cots us less
even if we went to the $25 million than it does to support a base in
Moroéco. . ‘ )

Mr. AreNDS. Sum

Mr. Price. This su rts )nom thap one base a whole operation.

Secretary Aires. I have hea componsons of that precise char-
‘acter: That we have & tremendous iny nt here on 'wa, and
what we are paying here is the natare of “fire insurance”; it is a
.very small premium, partica " whén some ‘of the, pnymenta we

have to make in other parts's of e’ world for bases’ run as hngh as

- they do. - The situstion is quite & bit dlﬂarpnt.

Mr. HaLL. Wlll you yiel right there? ,

Mr. Price. Yes. ’

Mr. Harr. There is a basic difference in thut we occup_y these bases
by conquest, liberation, and treaty rights with sbvereign rightsimplied
therein, whereas we are renting the others from sovereign m»tmns

Mr. cE. Yes. ‘

Secretary ArLes. Perfectly true,

Mr. PRICE That may be true, but it is not a basic dxﬁemnoo, becausa
we are also in north Africa, you might say, by oonquut, and hbera
tion. That is the way we weit in there



B one thing we ¥ a.lwuys ‘make: clellj “to the Okinawans, the

‘, thxs.

. /from’ the premise that Okin
“and will remaiin so for the;

" Mr. Pmnmv Itmnedmwmhourmastbrsumgymt.heworld

I think the mtherexswemallsgneedastot,ne :
it e agmedxtmtheon.lyplaoeﬁ

we can:haye there that will support the facility. ;
“ . Now, what is the. best way for us to maintain these bases over a

military: mportanoe ‘of this area; we are

i to be there s long time. That is
long period of timef. ‘We aie going ong t ves, that

someday they may return to Japan, but that day 18 farofi.” -

We make - to them that uregomgwheth;maslongastvﬁe
think it is necessary to be there f t.hepmeervmono peace in south-
east’ Asla, and ] m't.hp world. ‘think’we m ngraed that we

 you'v ym‘.\ich,te £ ary -
Sec; v A1Lzs. Quite welcome.
Mrr;’:znm The next witness vull be t.ho Dopnty Under Secmtary

informally wlt.h you.y :
Mr. PHILBING P

'Secretary Jonxson. Mr Prme ha.s very well statad the ploblem,

“and’l entirely’agree. that this is the problem." :Mr. "Alufes wid Mr.

Bundy have'well set forth ‘the military importance of this area on
‘which we

*‘From my long service in the Fa.r Eut, I am probuably i in as good 2
posmon asy myEody to appreciate the importance that Okinawa has
nad and Will continue to have for free world security. ‘So.we proceed
wa is important to our. defense interests

ortant that we retain the most cooperauve and friendly relition:

‘:’shlp possible ‘with the people of Okinawa and Japan on this question.

‘Now, there are three aspects really to this question of our ability

‘to stay there. First, of course, is the attitude ot the Ryukyuan peopie
‘theinselves. - Mr. Ailes has spoken to this’ and General Caraway will

sr. than 1

to: spe&l: to; thxs tirsthand : mueh
’ t.hM; mgnrd thn

: a with 'Japan have been' 1mpmvmg
important power factor in“'the Far East. it
“able to mAintain a cooperative. relatnnshlp
D far as our’ overall’ re]atlons are concemed md
ukyus are concerned.

litical Aﬁmrs,“ Mr U.-Alexis’ Johnson .lf we myk

We in"the btate J.)epartme.nc entlrely agme ol -

indefinite tuture,” Therefore, it is clearly-

atxonahxp th.h Japan Wlf.h respect.

rd;: lastly;’ thereis’ the’ question_of Vour ‘worldwide, mternatlonslk
n, ‘how our! 'presence in ‘the’ Bynkym is vm‘ed by the
rld. '

mﬂwRyukym,t.h-ehuba-‘mudsj
onucntutuon mmmnmw

o thomselves ‘neither’

. ‘becoming an mdependent entity.

- imm gratlon oﬂ‘icéi's, ]
i {ou“ are you ‘Japanese, are.y

i vauthormes 3

thmgs ‘of this nature; 1

; ips ha
* the international ottar si tﬂd ﬁig for the
t.holr fishing veesels when

 ‘ Japanese prior to
160078 thelr'tiel‘ have been
brated

¥ Worl War II, and a3 has been brought out, l}:em

However, there un s few pomta I wonkl llke to ma.ke vnth reg;rhd
to the fmychologmal. ‘Mr. Ailes has touched . on this, as well
peychological problem with res &ect to the Ryukyus,people is pmbably
of almost equal im rt;anoe with that of the economic situ n.
first problem is, of course, that these 900,000 people do not'
status 4nd adyantages of being an Amencan territory. The are
not in the position, say, that Hawaii Was, or ‘Alasks was, or that Puerto
Rico or territories such as Guam are.’ . They are not considered Ameri-
cans; they are not treated as Americans; - We have no ‘thought of
permanently incorporating them into the United. States. | Therefore,
t.hey do_not.see _any future orientation:toward the Umted :Stites.
 are too.small and don’t have the resources to survive as an inde-
, /if and ‘when ‘the time arrives'that we ever find that
for us to stay there any longe atural]y, they
hzwe the orientation and look toward Japan. .
"So I 'would. saya: “the psychological pr blem is that they feel
h fowl, nelther ‘Americans nor Japanese; nor
n they feel themselves Ryukyuans in the sense of the Ryukyu IsIands

F. xamﬁle ‘among- %19 slmple ﬁractlcal prob]ems that, the run

ey _travel igh: Commissioner gives them a
h is'not & ‘passport ‘and.‘which customs officers,
'oad look at somewhat skept ically : “What are
rlcan‘? » i 4No, I am: nelther one.
fdocumenb from. the Ryukyuzm

am a’ Ryukyum, an(i this 18 8 tra._ :

It doesn’t, entltle them to a small. detaxl walver of visa fees, and

hay ' h ' Ryukynans in the
where I have se ed abroad. they get into difficulty they
urn to the Amemca nsul or. to the Japanese
erati t. ABut it is

partof t.ho pmblemof : 1. ;
Another small -point:’ 8 have no natlonal flag. They fly

tter: “D ? as thelr ﬂng on
yatoatsea.

"In spite of the: Wloct .which ' they, undoubtedly suﬂ'end nnder the
‘orld War IT, the R, {ukyuans ‘consider themselves
Japanese. . They ‘have long close. racial,: economic, and cultuml ties
with Japan going: back to the begmnmg of the 17th cent " There
was & peno(fo part of: this _period, when the king:of the Rv u.s paid
tribute to the court in:Peiping, and. there was'a va ie. Chinese suze-
rainty over.them. But’ clea.rly éver since about the nning of the
pnmnnlz with Japan. “And'they were
to Ja e latter part of t.he 19th eentui
will bear me out in saying that as fara 3;
'rned they see tholr long-term fu ] "n‘g

ave ‘noted. the enormous adnnce‘ that, J a h;s madz‘smoo
gn:; feel, rightly. or
at is going on in Japan.

wrongly that they have not kept pace with:

; They resent. attempts to orient them toward the Umted States because
. we disclaim s’ long-term 'intention - of, .incorporating .them 'into .the
5 Uni es; and. they neent anyt,hmg that they feel pmven theu'
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ocarrying out ties with Japan, ties that they feel that they would have
if they were & normal Japanese prefecture.
Those are just some of the psychological problems in the situation.

Now, in Japan, itself, there are some other. questions.: The Japan-
ege, although as I said, they somewhat neglected the area prior to

World War II, unquestionably feel a strong sense of identification

with and responsibility toward the Ryukyus. Some of this may be
politically motivated, but nevertheless it is a very real factor.

Mr. Norsrap. Did they have representation in the Japanese Parlia-
ment prior to World War IT1 E

Secretary Jouneon. Yes, they were a prefecture of Japan, an
economically poor’ prefecture, as were some other prefectures, but
th?‘were fully incorporated into Japan.

.Although the Soviets are ooclg.»ymg some islands in the north—
the Kuriles, the Habomais, and Shikotan—that the Japanese would
like to get back, the population there is very small, and the only aree
that was a part of prewar Japan with any substantial population
that is still alienated from Japan is the Ryukyus. So these feelings
of the Japanese are focused primsrily on the Rﬁlkyus.

_ Mr. Priumin. What is the population of the Kuriles?

Secretary Jounson. The number of Japanese remaining in the

- Kuriles would be negliﬁiblg, if there are any at all.

- Mr. Puusin. It would be much less, of course, than Okinawa.

Secretary JounsoN. There is no comparison, yes.

Mr. PuiLein. Do we have any other amn%ement similar to this in
the world where we have complete autonomy . )

Secretary JornsonN. Noj; this is unique. '

‘We proj to enter into negotiations with the Japanese which will
set forth the parameters of their assistance, and which will from our
standpoint channel that assistance in_the directions that we would
like to see it go, and from the standpoint of Japan will enable Japan
to say, “Well, we have negotiated with the United States and are
taking care of our fellow compatriots in the Ryulkyus.” -

Mr. Priesin. Do you.think that might work out to the advantage

of our country, and that we would satisfy public opinion not only in_

Japan but in the islands, as well? : ;
ecretary JOHNSON. 6h, yes; very much so.

Mr. Pumsin. That is the objective of this bill.

Secretary JorNsoN. Yes.

Mr. Priisin. Even though you don’t see any immediate pros
of giving these islands back to Japan you do think it can be worked
out on a cooperative basis so that virtually—so that both Japan and
the Ryukyuans will be relatively satisfied? - . ;

Secretary JomnnsoN. Relatively satisfied; this is our objective.

(Discussion off the-record.)

Mr. Puniein. Mr. Lankford?

Mr. Lanxrorp. In speaking, as I ‘father it, of a cooperative venture
of aid between Japan and the United States for the Ryukyuans, would
this be a token aid on the part of Japan, or would it be substantial?
For instance, yon have asked for $12 million for aid to the Ryukyus,
in the 1963 budget. It is envisaged that Japan would come up with
matching furids, so to speak? :
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Secretary Jomnson. Not necessarily so, no. We_expect that our
proportion of this would be the larger part, that the Japanese propor-

tion would be the lesser part.
Mr. Lanxrorp. Would this be understood by the people of the

" Ryukyus, that the major portion of the aid 1s coming from the

nited States?

Secretary Jounson. Oh, yes. And as far as the amounts and the
areas into which this would go, this type of thing would have to be
negotiated out with the Japanese. Amg)assador ischauer, in close
coordination with General Caraway. They work very closely together
‘on this, as they do on all other problems. "

< Mr. Lankrorp. The purpose of the Japanese aid, then, would be
asa~—— . :

. Spcretafy Jonxson. Supplement, if you want to use the word.
From the standpoint of the Japanese Government, a solid demonstra-
tion of their interest in the Ryull)cyus, from our standpoint supplement-
ing what we are doing. We don’ look upon this just as a token op-
eration with the Japanese. ' e ’ A

Mr. Laxkrorp. It will be substantial? - :

Seqrptary JorNsoN. There are substantial fields in which the Japa-
nese ¢hn make & genuine contribution. =~ -

- For example, some of the technical fields, medicine—General Cara-
:vg.}y; mm1 v l(its to thl?l '11111' mﬁm»‘]‘_ietail than I can. There are fields,

echnica Ee in which the Japanese have somethi -
stantial to offer. pane "8 ver{ sub

Now, related to this, of course, is the fact that we are seeking to get
the Japanese to contribute more to the development of the under-
developed countries in southeast Asia. ‘We cannot on_the one hand,
ask s‘l;)er: to con’tnbute, sayh,elto 'th(;,'h deﬁelo ment of Thailand, and
say, “but we can’t use your in the 3, which ‘ i
you still retain title €05 P T TG e recognie

Mr. HaLr. We recognize what! Lo :

Secretary JomnsoN. They still retain residual sovereignty. We
recognize that Japan has residual sovereighty, to use the term that
was used in the—— A :

I:;Ier. PHILB}N. In the %eaty?

Secretary Jonnson. Well, it was not actually used i

gh-. HM,L.JThaL is the pox’nt : d 0 the treaty.

ecretary. JoHNsoN. Actually the term, “residual sovereignty,” was
used by Mr. Dulles when he was pmx’\tfng ‘the treaty tgn the San
Francisco Conference, and in the presentations to the Senate when
thqlaw frealgy was under consideration. 7
r. PriLBIN. It is a very clear idea of the inte; i
part of Mr. Dulles. i o# of the interpretation on the
DuSItlagsr-tetz%ry .J oHNsON. It .was an interpretation on the part of Mr.
Mr. PumisiN. That it would be residual soverei
Sy o, Y e |
r. HaLw, at about the-second pa f th
rqés;;dmg “Sjwereign t%t"rﬁtory,” . ‘p ge ot T8 aeconfl‘ staf.ement,.
retary JounsoN. We do not claim sovereignty. over the- v
We exercise all the rights of sovereignty. e . over the Ryukyus.
Mr. PanaiN. That isright. 2
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Mr, Price. I don’t think there has been a statement. made or speech
made' about Okinawa since Mr. Dulles’ statement of that fact that
hasn’t carried that phrase in there. ! :

Secretary JOHNSON. Yes. :

Mr. Puiisin. Isthat clear to you, Doctor?

Mr. HaLt. T recommend we drop it, but it is clear. .

Mr. CourLaN. Mr. Secretary, I have been interested in your devel-
opment, of this whole problem ) g

Mr. Norsrap. Will youspeak up, please?

Mr. ConieraN. Ihave been interested in the Secretary’s development
of this whole problem and the apparent lack of ang interest 1n the

)ossibility of social or political inventions that would allow for some

ind of nationhood identification or protectorate or trusteeship status
that might give them some feeling of stronger ties to the United
States. Has there been any investigation of that possibility ¢

_Secretary Jounson. I would say that this was considered in the
early days after World War IL. “There was some thought at that
time that the Ryukyus might develop along independent lines.: There
was some thought that there was a Ryukyuan nationalism, if you will,
of some kind.” However, that never developed, and it is quite evident
that they don’t have any such thoughts at the present time. ... "

. Mr. Coneran. But you indicated by your more or less dualism that
they are neither fish or fowl? - Lol
' Syecreta’ry JouNsoN. Yes. o

Mr. ConEraN. And you have indicated that we have made no over-
tures to more strongly identify with them. That suggestion that
there has been some conscious decision made about our role vis-a-vis
the Ryukyuans?. - . i : S .

Secretary’ Jounson. Well, this decision was really made in the
treaty.” In the treaty, the decision was made that, we would not
‘attempt to incorporate the Ryukyus permanently into the United
States. The treaty provided for Japan acquiescing in our seeking
4 triisteeship, United Nations trusteeship. Lo . i

This has never béen sought for various reasons. A trusteeship, of

" course, carries with it the concept of an underdevelo]aed peoale moving
)

toward eventual independence. It is quite clear the Ryukyus don’t
think of themselves as moving toward eventual indep_endence. They
think of themselves only in terms of moving back into association
with Japan. e N R S
Mr. Price. When we were there in 1955, I remember riding all
through the island with Mr. Higa, who was the Ryukyuan Chief
Executive at the time and they at all times made it very clear that
they consider themselves Japanese. ‘ ' CT
“Secretary Jounson. Oh, yes.
“Mr. Price: And when the time for the reversion came, they would
revert, to-:Japan. - T don’t think any of them ever had any other idea.
" Sécretary Jounson. They see the enormous prosperity in Japan.
Tt is a very great attraction. . They see Japanese growth of industry,
education, Japan as a world power.’ :
Mr. Price:“All of it was on"friendly terms, just normal conversa-
tion of how the people felt. i

Mr. ConELAN. Just as a matter of socioiogj_ and interaction, we are -

there, we are going to be there for a long time. I went through on an
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all too short stay but on a very intensive visit and my impression was
that there is a very substantial Americanization going on in those
islands. You can go down the streets of Naha and it looks like
Berkeley, Calif.; in some of its areas. :

Secretary JonNgoN. Yes. :

Mr. CoxeLan. These people are going to be different. The point
being that given the social and political support that would be re-
quired, it would seem to me that our ties and identification might be
strengthened through some political or international device, certainly
to relieve the criticism that is involved in this business of being a

" stateless nation or a stateless people. It just—the real point of concern

with me is that T wonder whether we have ever seriously thought. of
them as being associated with us.  That, of course, is'a form of rejec-
tion and it imight cause them to react. the way they have reacted. . .
‘Secretary Jounson. I'would say we have not. .'We have thought of
this basically in military termns. "As Mr. Ailes and Mr. Bundy. pointed
out, we looked at the Ryukyus first from_ the short term: N%W our
look is to'an indefinite future, but still in terms of military necessity.

I don’t think that:we think-at-all in-terms-of a-permanent political -

incorporation of the Ryukyus in'the United States. ' This would mark
a very great departure forus. < Lo o o

Mr. Coneran. I don’t mean to sug%est that they ought to be made
Americans;‘as siich, but T think that there might be some intermediate
process. You have,'in fact, the reality of our presence, "

Secretary Jornson. Yes. - ST T

Mr. Conrran. And the very fact of our presence over time is going
to inevitably result in interaction’ between the peoples. . Now, it can
be’ constructive ‘and it can’be otherwise. 'Hope: I)lyj,‘ it will be_con-
structive, but it suggests to me that this an alternative that might be
pursued in terms of social invention. - - A O
- I don’t think we have even thought about it in terms of maybe some
intermediate alternative. 'We have thought about it'in terms of inter-
national patterns of the past, the rigidities. of the concept of trustee-
ship and this sort of thing and: our past experience. . .

his is sl‘;gh%% rrelevant, but I' wanted to pursue that other side of
the problem., we are left actually with no alternative but identi-
fication with Japan. - ‘ ‘ R L

Mr. Pamein. That is right. i B

Secretary Jounson. T would say that is correct as it now stands.
The problem is frankly to face it as a compromise here. We are try-
ing to compromise with all the factors concerned to achieve the ob-
jective of staying there as long as we need to stay there.

" Imightsay that this program now, even, is not a radical shift.
i Secretary AiLes. ‘That is right. U )

Secretary JomnsoN. There has been an evolutionary process, and
this program now is another ste]f) in this evolutionary process.

Mr. Coneran. But in terms of our policy planning, what time seg-
ment do'we take? The reason I ask the question, clearly we have
made a lot of mistakes there, just in terms o? the physical planning of
the island. . It seems to me that somebody didn’t think we were going
tobethereverylong. e et T
" 'We have now got a pretty good ides about how long we are going
to be there, sufficient to take a planning view. Now, my question is,
Over what period of time are we making plans?
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i i bout, is @t
tary JounsoN. Well, this program we are talking about,
ﬁrs?:?-‘;eal;ypro am; we are’ not presenting it as something that is no
longer going to be valid at the end of 5 years.

’ﬁr. oHELAN. You understand what I mean? b

Secretary JomnsoN. I understand your point, and your point is

ood, yes. ’ S
ve&y[g Cox’Iym..AN. Because if we can make some kind of a reasonable
time plan, it would seem to me that we can make some mt;ellx%ex}l‘:1 Iu:p-
provements in the overall situation which would be more helpful in

i t our objectives. i . . L
cmé?;:l:"e%::y Jﬁnxs]on. The objective of this program is to bring the
Ryukyuans into closer association with Japan, a relationship w}nclh
Japan, on the one hand, and they, on the other hand, find a tolerable
Y i » Cali ia yield? Just on the
Mr. Price. Will the gentleman from California yield ? %
point you asked about, how lon]g we are going to continue this p{](l)-
gram? I think this might be tth e tx';pp_rotprul'.‘e place to read into the
record Mr. Dulles’ statement on that point. , .

S:cretary JounsoN. Doyouhavethat? Very gqodi‘Mr. Price.

Mr. Price. On December 25,1953, when the northernmost islands
in the Ryukyus, known as Amami Oshima, were returned to Japan,
Secretary Dulles issued a policy statement which included in pertinent
part: } ;

he - beli that it is essential to the success of the co-
oxgzgetl?e.séﬂ?:g:e:? 13:3: ttree ;;:i'ons‘of Asia and of the world in th: dlrecth::
of peace and security, that the United States continue to exercise 'gitll);::eof
powers and rights in the remaining Ryukyu Islands so long nsscoxé“ lons o
threat and tension exist in the Far East. Accordingly, the United State n
to remain as custodian of these islands for t}le toreseeablg fature.

Secretary J onnsox. That is right.

Ares. Amen.” ’ ‘ .

%[efrectg;z‘m? Then allowing for that, and allowing for our own
national policy planning and our military planning, which, as we lmo}:v
in this room, is done in a certain time sequence, allowing for tech-
nological"an(i all sorts of otherlflhangez) it is going to be—we can at

ears, it would seem tome. = - -
Ié?ls"};lgllgnhf:;réno?lg)ybe so’ciul'p]anning along with everything else, as

- as the islands are concerned. - - :
fmS:;;'etlmy Jounson. Social, yes, you are entirely correct, and p}::rt
of this program is that the social planning will be in step with that
of Japan. It willnot be American. «.° .- g

Mr. CoreLaN. And with the cooperation of the Japanese.

Secretary JounsoN. And with the cooperation of Japan. One of the
efforts hers is to do just that. It will not be American standards but
something that will be in consonance with Japanese standards. The
program will, as Mr. Ailes -has mentioned, include such thm%f as
medical care, and educational opportunities; so that the Ryu yus
could fit into Japan relatively smoothly and easily rather than setting
up American or other standards which would be markedly different
from those of Japan and constitute a wrench, when reversion does
takepl&e. : I understand e

Mr. Coneran. I understand.. - L ET

Secretary JounsoN. We are seeking to minimize the problems con-
nected with eventual reversion.
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Mr. Courran. I have forgotten whether we have access to the
Japanese market; the Ryukyuans, do they have access to the markets?
seneral Caraway. They have it across the board. ) .
Secretary JounsonN. Yes. A part of the problem is that in spite of
> ary par p P
their relatively good economic statiis as compared with prewar, Ryu-
kyuan economic standards are below those of Japan. I.think it would
be fair to say that to a large extent, the Ryukyuans are in an economic
climate quite different. from that of the Japanese, who are industrial-
121{1;1 so.very rapidly. T

Mr: COHELAN. ‘T.lmnk you.

-Mr. Price. Will the gentleman yield? I would like to get addi-
tional evidence in the record on this matter of residual sovereignty.

Secretary Jonnsoxn. Yes. : :

Mr. Price. Notonly Mr. Dulles has made a statement. regarding the
residual sovereignty, but in the Eisenhower-Kishi joint communique
on June 21, 1957, the following appeared:

The Prime Minister emphasized the strong desire of the Japanese people for
the return of administrative control over the Ryukyu and Bonin Islands to Japan.
The President reaffirmed the U.S. position that. Japan possesses. residual sover-
eignty over these islands. ~He pointed' out, however, that so long as the-condi-
tions of threat and tension exist in the Far East the United States will find it
necessary to continue the present status.” He stated that the United States will
continue its policy of improving the welfare and well-being of the inhabitants
of the lslaqu and of promoting-their economic and cultural ndvancement,"

Subsequently, budget messages in 1958 and the budget for fiscal
year 1963-—1958 and 1959, and the budget message for fiscal year
1963 read : : i ‘

. To protect the security of the United States and of the free world, the United
States will continue responsibility for the administration of the Ryukyu Islands
as long as conditions of threat and tension in the .Far East require the main-
tenance of military bases in these islands. ’ e

President Kennedy, on March 19, 1962, said this, speaking of the
report of thé task force, he said: :

The work of the task force (on the Ryukyus) underlies the importance the
United States attaches to its military bases in the Ryukyu Islands. The armed
strength deployed at these bases Is of the greatest importance in maintaining
our deterrent power in the face of threats to the peace in the Far East. Our
bases in the. Ryukyu Islands help us assure our allies in, the great arc from
Japan through southeast Asia not only of our willingness but also of our ability
to come to their assistance in case of need. : :

Now, this is followed all the way through from Mr. Daulles’ state-
ment which I previously read. R o
Secretary JoNsoN. Yes. T : i
Mr. Price. In 1957 it was a statement from President Eisenhower,

. down through the budget messages presented to each Congress.

Secretary Jouxson. Incidentally, do you have in the record the
President’s statement of March 19% tah

. Mr. Pinuein. No, we don’t, but we will take that for the record,
if you have it. :

B ecretary Jonnson. I have that. I think that lays the whole thing
out. S

Mr. Keviener. It is not in the record, but I will put_ it in the

record at this point.
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On March 19, 1962, President Kennedy stated : - .
“The work of the task foree [on the Ryukyus] underlines the importance the
United States attaches to is military bases in the Ryukyu Islands. The armed

strength deployed at these bases is of the greatest importance in maintaining our .-

deterrent power in (he face of threats to the peace In the Far East. Our bases .

in the Ryukyu Islands help us assure our allies in the great arc from Japan: °
through southeast Asin not only of our willingness but. also of our alyility to -

come to their assistance in caxe of need.” : L
Secretary Jounsox. Mr. Price, we might add to that, record -the
communique issued by the President and Prime Minister Tkeda when
Prime Minister lkeda was here: :
The President and the Prime Minister exchanged views on matters relating
to the Ryukyn and Bonin Islands which are under U.S. administration but in
which Japan retains residual sovereignty. :

The President affirmed that the United States shonld make further efforts to

cubance the ‘welfire and well-leing- of the inhabitants of the Ryukyus and
welcomed Japanese cooperation in these efforts. The I’rime Minister affirmed
that Japan would continue to cooperate with the United States to this end.

And I might say, Mr. Chairman, that part of our purpose in meet-
ing with you and seeking this change is to get the sense of the Congress,
so far as we can in'this regard, to enable us to undertake these con-
versations with the Japanese at as early a date as possible.

Mr. Piiisiy. Does that conclude your statement 2

Secretary Jonxson. I believe that concludes it. There is more I
can discuss, but I think we have covered the ground pretty well.

Mr. Priisin. If there are no further questions—— -

Mr. Norirap. Let me ask two questions. e ‘

Are there any blood ties between the Ryukyuans and the Japanese,
any intermarriage, or things of that nature?

Secretary JounsoN. Oh, yes, very much so.

Mr. Norsrap. Is there, because of the prosperity, Il)(resent prosperity
in Japan, any immigration of people from the Ryukyus to the main-
land itself? e . L

General Cargway. Not very much.

Mr. Norsran. Thank you. :

Secretary Jounson. Are they seeking to do so?

General Caraway.  No, interestingly enough we are getting quite a
il{umber of Japanese changing their family registers back to the

- Ryukyus. W : : :

Mcr. Norsran. Coming from the mainland back to the Ryukyus?

General Caraway. Yes. } ’ :

Mr. Noreran. Who came from where originally ¢

General Carsway:- Some of theme are probabfy Ryukynan, by an-
cestry, and some of them are Japanese. .

Mr. PupiN. Thank yon, Secretary Johnson. We found your
statement very helpful. ‘ i

Secretary JounsoN. Allright,

Mr. Puiusin. We hoped to sit this afternoon and hear General
Caraway, but because of a very important program in the House we
won’t be able to do it. So we will return at 10 o’clock in the morning
and we will hear you at that time. s

(Whereupon, at 12:10 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned, to recon-
vene at 10 a.m., Thursday, May 10,1962.) - :
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Housn or REPRESENTATIVES,
SuscommrrTEE No. 2 oF THE
CoMMITTEE ON ARMED SHEVICES,

: Washington, D.C., Thursday, May 10, 1962. +

The subcommittes met at 10 a.m., Hon. Philip J. Philbin (chairman
of the subcommittes) presiding. :

Mr, PuireiN. The committee will come to order.

We have a very distinguished witness this morning in the person
of General Caraway. V‘Esuwill proceed with the hearings where we
left off yesterday. ’ .

‘We would like very much to have your testimony, General Caraway.

General Caraway. Thank you, sir. ’

Mr. Chairman, I will start with the prepared statement, then I am
ready to answer any questions remaining,. :

Mr. PanBIn: All right.

General Caraway. i{r, Chairman” and gentlemen, T am Lt! Gen.
Paul W, Caraway, and for the past 15 months I have been privileged
to be High Commissioner of the Ryukyu Islands with my headquar-
ters on Okinawa. . In this capacity, I would Jike to make it cleir that
it was decided 11 years ago that'the administration of the Ryukyu

. Islands continue under U.S. Government control.

This was neither an altruistic decision nor was it a determnination

- based upon mere military convenience. , Instead, the decision was

based upon the strategic and tactical military gequirements of the
time, and today those requirements are even more compelling. ' The
military value of Okinawa, the major island in the I}C);ukyu chain
which stretches from the southern tip of Japan to the northern tip of
Taiwan, has been multiplied many times over since the United States
entered into the treaty of with Japan in 1952.
For the above reasons I support fully the request for an increase in
‘the level of assistance to the %;)ukyus to $25 million. Off the record.
Recognizably, military needs limit the solution of every problem.
However, the annual contribution established by law (86-629, 86th
Cong.) at $6 million, which the United States is making to the civil
population of the Ryukyus for the use of our billion-dollar militar
asset, is insufficient to assure the continued economic and social growt
of the civilian community. : ) : ‘
Under the present level of assistance, investment capital is in short.
supply and is a major factor limiting economic growth; the educa-
tional facilities in these islands when compa with educational
facilities in some areas of Japan are found wanting. Off the record.
There are areas of the islands lacking adequate water supplies and
there are even some islands where the people after a.drought of less
than 1 month must bring water by boat from nearby islands. The cap-
ital city of Naha with over 200,000 people hus no sewer system other
than open ditches, These are cited as exampies of some of the basic
needs in the Ryukyus. Yet, since the ireaty of peace in 1952, the
United States has sought to insure continued availability of the base -
by annual grants that-aversqye less than $6 million. :
. Since it is the’ U.S. intent to safeguard this valuable military
base in the Ryukyus, in my judgment, the time has now come when
& higher f)romlum must be paid -~ The people in the Ryukyu Islands,
as a result of the security réquirements in the. western Pacific, have
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no central government other than the United States to afford them
protection and to provide them the necessary economic assistance for
programs that are beyond sheir own abilities to provide. Under the
treaty of , the United States has the full responsibility for these
people and the United States has accepted this responsibility. Off the
record.

Their standard of income they say is about 69 percent of the av-
erage in Japan. Their standard of consumption is about 78 percent,
and the administrative standard is about 54 percent.

Mr. Puriein. Do they contend that thess standards have changed

- since what they were before World War IIt -

General Caraway. No, sir. They simply are holding that these
are the standards in which they now exist vis-a-vis the Japanese
economy, : : .

Mr. PaiLein. Comparative standards as of the present time{

General Caraway. Yes; as of the present time, )

The way you get to this business is the poor prefectures of Japan re-
ceive what )s known as equalization subsidies from the central govern-
ment which are intended to reduce the’ existing differences between
the standards of living in the various prefectures.

So that the Ryukyuans, as 1 say, on this.basis say that they would
receive a subsidy if they were returned to Japan. .

Mr. Prick. Ig they were returned to Japan would they have some-
thing like we have here, community facilities program, that would
help them take care of the sewer situation in Naha, for instancet

eneral Caraway. Yes, sir.. You see, this equalization system is

" not only for the purpose of equalization of their standard of living;
it makes up for tﬁe act that most of the tax sources, the tax revenue

. sources in Japan, are in the hands of the central government, and
therefore the prefectures or the municipalities have a hard time rais-
ing taxesin theirown area. i

Mr. Doyre. Mr. Chairman, if {ou make allowance for the fact that
I wasn’t here yesterday because I was serving on another committee,
therefore I didn’t hear the testimony yesterday, but because of Mr.
Price’s question, is it appropriate for me to ask why, after all these
years, haven’t we d(}ne soznething about open sewer ditchee in the
city of 200,000 ulation? . :

(};enera] énf:& Well, it becomes a question, I think, Mr. Doyle,
of the priorities with which you have to assign the projects that you
spend the money on. Second, this is theoretically within the budg-
etary—that is right—the budgetary province of the GRI, govérnment
. of Ke Ryukyuan Islands. But GRI has.not had the .money. The

municipality of Naha also has some tax resources and they have been

using those resources for improving of the city, but they haven’t gotten

around to the sewer system. ' : .

‘There is'an interesting complication here, though, also; while we
must do something ‘about the sewer system just for our own heslth
standards before we are through, as you know,.we have to tie the
sewer systém to the water supply, to the ielectricity supply, to_the
fuel supply. If we were to try to just jump in $o have a very modern
sewer. system, we would run out of water until we can get our water
resotirces developed further. So before you are through you have
just one:thing that leads to another, and you have to pull them
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her. We are making the first steps on closing the open ditches
this year. Off the record. )
+ Mr. Pumsiv. How much have they already received for that
purpose? i

General Caraway. For this particular one we got about $230,000
and they will put in about an equal amount.

Mr. Pnunin. It is going to take you—you have additional funds
required before you can complete the project ¢

General Caraway. Not. from us. Not. for this particular project.
To complete the project of putting in‘even a reasonabl y modern sewer
systemn for Naha, itself, it is going to take something over $1 nitllion or
$114 million. - S w B | TR

‘Mr. PuisiN. If this bill is passed, the funds presumably would
come out of this bill, that \\'ouI(IIl)o one of the purposes? e

General Caraway. This would be one of the programs that would
be developed. : : D :

Mr. PruLein. What kind of a sewer system ‘are you constructing
there: is'it a regular sewer system in the form of reduction plants,
or what is it?: . ERR i

General Caraway. Well, I amnot completely familiar with it.

bl

Mr. Puwsin. All right.

General Caraway. It was developed by the J apanese sanitary
engineers, and it will accomplish the carriage of the sewernge away. It
is the prevention of the raw sewage from flowing into'the ocean or into
any water systems.  And we hope we are going to be able to get the
further item added in which we will be able to reclaim the water for
industrial use,

Mr. PuiLsin. Under the conditions you described there, with these
open ditches conducting sewage, it is amazing you haven’t had serious
epidemics in the area. Have you had any outbrenks or epidemics, ill-
ness of any character, that can be traced to the sewage?

General Caraway. No, we have been very fortunate.

Mr. PuiLeiN. You have been extremely fortunate, when you con-
sider we have taken full responsibility in this area under the treaty.

General Caraway. Yes. ' K )

Mr. Puwein. I understand that is the situation. It is all the more
amazing that we haven't found some way up to this time to cope with
the situation that presents such jeopar y to the public health and to
the health of our own people who may be there. :

General Caraway. That is right. i T,

‘Mr, PrLpin. ' Which should be of manifest concern to all of us.

General CaArAway. Yes, sir. . e

Mr. Conpran. Mr. Chairman, I would like to comment on that. 1
would hope, General, that in the course of your statement or your
subsequent remarks you might explain to the members of the com-
mittee % st what relationship there is between the High Commissioner,
the U.S. civilian authority there; and the government of the Ryukyu
Islands, because it seems to me that while it is nice for them to set up
these priorities, that we have a dominant and primary interest, if you
please, in taking what are basic public administrative measures to cor-
rect the situation, a !

Now, we have talked about this before, and I know that it has been
a matter of funds, but this is all the more alarming because it scems
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to me that as a matter of physical planning for our own protection
that we should be taking what are essentially, Mr. Chairman, public
health measures.

Mr. PiawsiN. Yes, ’

Mr. Coneran. Now, you mentioned, and as any good city manager
will know, water is the prime problem, and you have a serious water
problem there. But even that can be solved if we will think about it

in terms of the funding that is required, because it is a uestion of -
getting adequate catchments and storage and so on, as I understand it..

Mr. Doxre. Mr. Chairman.
‘Mr. PaiLsiN. Yes.: - :
Mr. Doyre. May I make this observation. It just seems to me—I

have been, by the way, to the island several years ago. I remember tlie-

conditions very well. It seems to me there are many places in the

world where we have poured millions and millions of dollars in other - -

foreign lands which are not nearly so intimately related to our own
national security as these islands are. : : ‘
Mr. Pinusiy. And wonld the gentleman: .
Mr. Dovir. And with less cause and with less appraisement by
engineers or by anyone else than we have here.
Mr. Puinsix. Would the gentleman permit. this observation by the
chairman?
Mr. DoyLe. Yes, indeed. i

Mu. PrimLsiy. Not only of great concern to our Nation and onr cause, . -

but. also particularly in the light of these conditions that might easil
degenerate into epidemic conditions of vital concern to the healt
of our own personnel engaged in important critical operations, defense
operations in that avea. . . t ot :

- General Caraway. That is right, sir. :

Mr. Priiniy, That is the astonishing part of it to me, that they
haven’t had serious repercussions from the failure to cope with these
public health problenis and that we haven’t had move il ness, critical
and serious illngsses and perhaps epidemics that would attack our
personnel situated there. i : ‘

Mr. Pricr. Is the sewer project one of your priority items now, if
you step np this anthorization? . 1

General Caraway. Yes,sir. Itisalready,asI say, with the amount
we got at this time, we are already starting it.© We are having a water
survey which will go through the entire water system of the islands.

The p{ms have been drawn for several years for Naha. : :

Mr. Price. T can see why we haven’t done too well in Okinawa on
:the pollution problem, we'don’t do too well on the same kind of a
. problem over here. ’ ) L ' )

Mr. Conrrax. Well done. )

General Carawiy. We should be able to do better in' Okinawa
because it is 2 smaller area and more manageable.

Mr. Price. I think Mr. Philbin pointed out a very important thing,
not only the health of the people of the island, which is & vital factor,
of great. importance, of course, but also the liealth of our own people
serving over there threatened by this condition. )

Mr. ConeLan.” Mr. Chairman, T would like to say at this point, and
say it. very vigorously, that it _has affected the health standards of the
island, and later on I will be asking somie questions about the rate of
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- certain social diseases, and so on, and it has a direct relationship to
" these conditions that we are talking about.

Mr. Paisin. Now, another question that occurred to me during
your testimony, I don’t want to press this question to you because 1
presume the Army Engineers and some other people in that area

‘should answer them. But I would certainly assume that the expendi-

ture of something in the neighborhood of $1 million or $114 million
for the establishment of an adequate sewer system in a community
of 200,000 or more people would be an extremely low and painfully
deficient amount of money to spend for such a purpose.

. General Caraway. WeH, T agree with you, Mr. Chairman. It may
be that the estimates will have to-be changed when you get ready to
contract for the system. This was just the first rough estimate
gZiven me. e : T :

 Mr. PriLsiN. Was this estinate for the entire job?

-General Caraway. As I understand it, it was for the job that has

"now been designed.

Mr. ConeLaN. Youareonly ta]king‘"about one city ? :
General Caraway. Yes, there are three or*four which need to be

- taken care of,

Mr. Doyre. May I ask one mere question at this point?

Mr. Prinein.  Yes, Mr. Doyle.

(Off the record.) .

Mr. Price. We want them to recognize the fact that we are there
as a military bastion to preserve not only their peace but also the

_peace of southeast Asia. ,

General Caraw.ay. That is right. ‘

Mr. PuiisiN. And moreover, we are not there to exploit them or
reduce their standardsof living. . '

General Caraway. Thatisright,sir. .

Mr.(Puuein. Dr. Hall, who is an expert on the health questions,
medical questions, on our committee—and we are very proud of him—
may have some questions along that line which he would desire to
proponnd at this time. s o

Mr. Havrr, Mr. Chairman, I amn not at all sure that F am an expert,
though I.have had, as the general has, some experience with barren
islands where we have to save rain and soak and dispose of our waste,
and so forth. " T do want to say, thougl, as a preamble to any remarks

".. I make today, that after hearing the testimony yesterday and reading
- the general’s testimony, that T am in a position of haviig my mind
.- changed as to the social and economic duties that we need to perform
- in these islands of occupation. . Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.) -
Mr. Harr: I wrote, Mr. Chairman, with help of others, on Octo-

- ber 24, 1944, in the medical and sanitary data of the Ryukyu Islands,
“ prepared for the War Depa‘rtmept Technical Bulletin 108, as follows:

Sewage. Only one water carriage sewage system i8 reported in the Ryukyu
Islands, at Naha City in Okinawajima. This system is reported to have a dis-
posal plant from which the sewage is dumped (probably raw) into the river.
Since it has somewhat less than 4 miles of sewer pipe, the system can serve only
a small fraction of the city’s 33,000 inhabitants. :

In 1938 there were only three privies (see insert) directly connected with

- the sewer in Naha City. The universal system of sewage disposal elsewhere is to

collect the night soll in buckets or pails and transport it in carts to storage
cisterna, whence it is distributed for use as fertilizer as needed. As a conse-
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quence, there is widespread soil polluuon.nnd the prevalence of certain Insects:
is increased. Other wastes are repqrbed ‘to be disposed of by dunping in the L

rivers or the sea. . E
An official report (Annual Report of Ministry of Public Health and . Welfare
for 1938, pt. I11, pp. 106-107) gives the following information in regard to refuse

and garbage disposalin Naha City and Shuri City, Okinawajimd. No informa- -
tion has been found regarding incineration of wastes anywhere in thg islands. - -.

I point that out simply to show that we have come a long way. . As

a physician and surgeon, I certainly wouldn’t want our troops or their . =~

peoples exposed to undue hardships while recognizing the value of
developing certain immunity from exposure. We do such a good job
with our people, both civilian and military over there, they are iramu-

" nized before they report there. That is how we have lived as forti-

nately as we have all this time; ) ST

Then, of course, this report could be carried on in regard to the
insects, poisonous snakes, and everything else around there. " Then
there is also a very complete report to the Ailes subcommittée last year,
prepared in large part by the same people and the Department of -
Health, Fducation, and Welfare peopf;, which shows simply. thé con-
trastin the progress that we have made. g e ST

Like others of this committee, I have beel there on many occasions
and have seen this progress come along, albeit slowly, but positively
and I)rogmssxve]y. And what we are here considering is how far. we °

shou
military bastion that we all recognize. i

I think it is tremendously important that we do this.and that we
support :the general and the High Comnissioner with his other hat.
on, in doing this‘up to a point and take another look at it and make '
this a job of continuing surveillance and updating of the Price bill.

Mr. Puitsin, Proceed with your statement. - ,

General Caraway. Tentative figures show that grants over the 5-
year period commencing with the fiscal year 1964 in the range of $16
to $20 million annually, plus a one-time cost totaling another $4 to $5
million, will be needed. : :

Mr. NoRrpLAD. The figure yesterday given, as I recall, was $12
million? . ¢ o :

General Caraway. $12 million is what we are requesting for 1963.

Mr. Norerap. That is right. ‘

General Caraway. This is a projection through a 5-year period.

Mr. Norsrap. I recall that figure was given by Mr. Ailes.

General Caraway. Yes, sir; $12 million is what we are asking for..

Mr. Puiein. That is right. k ‘ o

General Caraway. Maybe I might as well stop here for a second so
that we will catch'the point. There are two factors in this business.
In the first place; it is almost impossible, you know, to suddenly
double, treble, or quadruple your: ’ o .

Mr. Prrsin. Yqur'outﬁly'. ' i ‘

General Caraway (continuing). Your outlay without increasing the
administrative cost and your administrative capability to see that it is
doilde properly. : : :

d: go toward further improving our status on this important

r. PrILBIN. Right. T
General Caraway. So just to go from $6 to $12 million, particu-
larly as we get our money a]pportioned generally in the third quarter,
it means that we have to obligate this entire sum in less than half the
time of the fiscal year. L e -
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Mr. Pumwsin. What you are saying is that there is a limit to the
speed with which you can proceed ‘with these authorizations and ap-
propriations when they are once made?

eneral Caraway. That is right. .

Mr. Prisin. And this is one way to schedule them over a period

of éime. 1C Yes'ii
ARAWAY. sir. - :
M?‘I.lePr?anN. So youeg’an move into them and phase them in a most

efficient and economical manner.

General CaArRawaY. Yes,sir. . .

Mr. Harr, General, is this primarily for the sanitary improvement
of the island, this initial money, or does it involve all this social legis-
lation and retirement, teachers’ scales, and everything else involved ?

General Caraway. It goes pretty well across the board. I have a
breakdown in the next page or so. .

Mr. Praiuein. He'comesto that breakdown.

Mr. Havrw.: Yes. .

General Caraway. Now, the areas of greatest need appear to be

. the lack of social legislation, except for a sipgle program of unem-

ployment insurance, which is now in effect, and, the availability of .
cmgib in amounts needed to encourafe individual enterprise, Let us
now examine current' programs and their costs in these areas and

. then project these and other programs through fiscal year 1967, show-

ing the levels necessary to meet our responsibilities within'the frame-
wgrk of the $25 millli'Zn ‘of an amended Price Act (Public Law 86—
629). : ; L
I)will start with 1960 instead of going clear back to 1959. First,
let’s take fiscal year 1960, and in the breakdown here we s¢e that for
the reimbursement for government services, it amounts to about
$815,000 for the government of the Ryukyu Islands: These repay the
government of Ryukyu Islands for their added costs in the fields of
public safety, public health, and sanitation, that they must bear sim-

" ply because the U.S. forces and the U.S. administration are there.

his would normally be a charge upon the Central Government of
Japan in a prefecture in Japan. . L :
It also is more than they would need if they didn’t have Americans
on the island. . ‘ : . .
For tlie support of government projects, which would amount to
$2,534,000, or did in fiscal year 1960, this included $790,000 for educa-

" tional facilities and equipment; contribution to teachers’ pay was

nothing then ; public health and welfare, $330,000; public works and
economic development, $1,065,000; technical cooperation and educa-
tion—this is from outside, third country, et cetera—$344,000; trans-
ortation, $5,000. - . L i )

P Now, tl’lﬁc;s last item is for transportation of donatéd relief supplies
by agencies and individuals in the United States to carry them to the
RquBus for use. o : ) o
‘And in the capitalization of loan funds and disaster relief we had
no appropriation, no breakdown. _ Lo

In 1961, going down the same list, it was $825,000 to reimburse the
government of the Ryukyus, $3,492,000 to support the government
projects divided into education facilities and equipment, $1,075,000;
contribution to teachers’ pay, nothing; public health and ‘welfare,
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" $475,000; public works and economic development gm]'ects, $1,550,000;
technical cooperation and education, $387,000; and the transportation
costs of $5,000, again, o . L .

Now, 1n 1962 we had $890,000 for this reimbursement of govern-
ment- services; we had $+477,000 used to support the government.

" projects; educational facilities and equipment was $1,117,000. And
here the first contribution to the teachers’ pay came in of 5%1 million;
public health and welfare, $425,000; public works and economic de-
velopment projects, $1,535,000; technical cooperation and education,
$395,000; transportation, again, $5,000. ‘

The teachers” pay is far below the teachers’ pay in Japan. This
is part of our progran to try to bring them up.- Off the record. )

(Discussion off the record.) . . S

Mr. Norsrap. Where do the teachers get their training? . In Japan,
I assunie? . ) oo R

" General Caraway. Prior to the war, all of them, what teachers the
Ryukyuans provided out of their own people—and it was only about
a third, of the teachers, and they were in the elementary schools—
were trained in Japan:: Now, we have an increasing number of teach-
ers trained in the University of the Ryukyu Islands of which the
Anmerican administration and every American citizen should be very

roud. . C
P There was no educational system higher than a senior high school
in the Ryukyus prior to the war. If a person could get a scholarship
or had tie money to get a college or university education he had to go
to Japan. ‘- This ugiversity that we have here now, which has a mission
from the Michigan ‘State University helping it, has a student body
of about 2,300 to 2,400 students—Ryukyuans. Itis providing teachers
and they are very good.

*Mr. Price: Vc%'established that university, didn’t we?

_(teneral Caraway. Yes, sir; we established it. = And we still pro-
vide funds to tlie university as part of our construction programs here.
For example, we have pro‘vi(‘)ed the construction for a fieldhouse,
which they have never had, and which is extremely important to any
Japanese univezsity system. The Nampo Doho Engo Kai, which 1s
the Society for'the Friends of the Southern Islands, a semi-Japanese
Government function, is providing the equipment inside. They are
acharitable organization. Off the record. 5

(Discussion off the record.) ’

Mr. PriLsin. How many members are there in the Legislature ¢

General Caraway. There are 29 members, of which the Liberal
Democratic Party has 22. The Okinawa Social Masses Party has
five. - Off the record. T : ;

(Discussion'off the record.)

Mr. PanpiN. To what extent do you have union organizations in
theislands? ; . o -

General Caraway. The union organization is growing by leaps

and bounds, sir, and it is developing in a very—we hope—a very proper

waﬁ Off therecord. .

r. PaILBIN. Is there a legal system there whereby normally people

who have charges against them are entitled to get counsel ?

General Caxaway. Yes,sir; they have counsel: s

Mr. Prameiyn. Do they have jury trials?. !

T ek

. been

.are worth their weight in gold.
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General CarRAwAY: Yes, sir. - Well, their trials are conducted imderr
Ja&)anese law, which is without jury, but by a judge or panel of
judges. ‘ : .

r. ConELaN. There is due process.

General Caraway. There is due process.

. Mr. Paosin. It is essentially the same legal system that they have
in Japan? T

General CaAraway. It is. Off the record. :

Mr. PaneinN, Have there been instinces where people have been
char%ed with various offenses and not been brought to trial that have
rought to your attention # oo

. General Caraway. No.

‘Mr. Puitein.” You have never, in other words, had to take over
civil justice? * e : : .

General. CAraway. Not once. GRI has taken jurisdiction.

Mr. Pumein. There are some offenses over which, of course, your
government would take jurisdiction ¢

General Caraway. Yesg,sir.-

Mr. Pumsin. What are those? . :

General CarawaY. We have the normal military courts-martial,
military justice system, and we also have a system 1:1 which we handle

" people who are not military personnel. - :

. Mr. PumLsin. Would that be governed essentially by the same prin-
ciples that govern the status of forces arrangements that we have in
various countries? R ' :

General Caraway. Well, we have no status of forces. These people
operate within courts which are established by the President in his.
Executive order and under procedures that are approved by Wash-
ington for the civil administration courts. . i .

. Mr. Pamsin. But up to this point you have not been requested to

intervene in the administration of Ryukyuan justice, as such?

. General Caraway. No. Here again, we have our judges ; our Amer-

ican judges have as one of the things they do—one of their duties, of

zﬁprse, is to advise and help.the Ryukyuan judiciary, and they do
is. i ; : :

Mr. Pumin. Do we have American teachers teaching in the Ryu-
kyuan schools ? .

General Caraway. Not as paid teachers, with the exception of the
Michigan State University mission, which has a man now at the uni-
versity in the'department of English who is an adviser to the Ryu-
kyuan teachers, and he teaches teachers. v
. We hive an engineering man; we have had a librarian who has now
finished his job, and the library is being turned over completely to
Ryukyuans. Wg also have an administrator, a univeristy ad-
ministrator. N

Now, in the schools, from junior high school through senior high
school, we have a véry large and effective volunteer teachers’ program

_ principally in the English language, made up of young soldiers, sail-

ors, marines, and airmen, enlisted and officers, also dependents. They

Mr. PriLeiN. This is on a voluntary basis? »
General Caraway. Yes. .
Mr. Doyrr. About how many in that voluntary corps of teachers?

-General Caraway. I would presume we have 300 or 400,

TN b ‘
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Mr. PamBin. In addition, you have your own system for tes,chmg . ‘

your.own people ¢

Genera CARAWAY. We have a regular oversea Department of De- -

fense school system. -
Mr. Pramsin. Those eople would come from the United States?
General Caraway. ’I}i\ey are under contract from the States.
Mr. Pairsin. How many of those do you have?-:

General Caraway. I haven’t got the figures at my ﬁngertlps The - -

Army administers it,’and I would say that we have about 200 or 300
teachers, because we must teach t.he rmy, Air Force, and the Navy.
The Marines have——

Mr. PrisLsin. All the mlhtary personnel dependents?

General CARAwAY. Yes, sir.

Mr.. PuiLsin. Throu h contractors and other personnel that are
woi‘lln,ng in the area with you that are part of your operatxons is that
right

General CARAWAY. Yes, sir. In addition to that, though, we have T

the commercial entrants who can, as they do in other places, pa.y tui-
tlon. ‘Their children can also go to this school. .

. PrmeIN.. How about the .remainin personnel of your civil
government that you: conduct; you have, of course, representatives of
othe; depnrtments of our Government workmg in association” with
you ;

‘General CARAWAY Ihavea polltlcal advxser.
Mr. Pauwsin. Who is the political adviser?

General Caraway. He is a Foreign Service Officer, Class 1, Hamed . -

Gerald Warrer. Gerald Warner has been on the polic; pla.nnlng staff

in the State Department. He has recently replaced Mr. Blankenship,
lf:m also a Foreign Service'

who has ‘gone as Consul General to Ho
Officer, Class 1.
Mr. PHILBIN. He is & career man in the State Department ?

General Caraway. Yes, a Japanese ]a.nguage officer, he speaks po

J apanese very well.
r. Puisin. Has he served in the area prior to that tlme?
Genaml Carawa¥. He served in Japan, Chma, and he served in

an prewar.
“";Mr. PHILBIN. \Nhat are his dutles in relatlon to your civil govern-

ment?
Geéneral Caraway. His dutwe are to rov1de me with constant

" advice and assistarice on all matters of policy or polities or anythmg

else T ask him to give me help on..

Mr. Pramsin, He has frequent consultatlon with you mgardmg
these matters? =

_ General CARAWAY. About 5 or10 tlmes a day.

Mr. PumsiN. Isee.

(Discussion off the record. )

Mr. Pamsin. Do you hnve much immigration from other countries
than Japan ?:

General CARAWAY Not. much immigration, no sir. We have the -

Japtmese “ho are the prmclpal immigrants. There are not very

"Mr- No
N()Rm,AD What is the reason for the 1mm1gratlon to the Ryuk-

yus? Economic?
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. General Caraway. I think it is economic, Mr. Norblad

Mr. NorsLap. Are there jobs there that aren’t in Tokyo? .

- General Caraway. There are better jobs there: A lot of them w1ll
establish a'business in the Ryukyus and they will' marry a Rtvu
woman and. have children an({ live there 5 or 6 years; and final they
“do._this:; huve their family registers transferred from wherever its
lepoSIto -is'in: Japan to the Ryukyu Islands, and they become a
citizen o: t.he Ryiikyus. . If they do not do this, they are mhibited in
many ways'in their economic activities by Ryukyuan law, and so it
is.to their advantage if they want to have a store or an mdust,ry of
some sort, to become a.Ryukyuan citizen. -

They are exempted from many of the dlsablhtles that a non-Ryu-
kyuan citizen must'face in trying to do Business in the Ryukyus.

‘(Discussion off the record.)

Mr: Paisiv. Do you have Russmns or Chinese Red nationals. or,
other Russian nationals ¢coming into the Ryukyuan Islands? :-.0't

General CarawaY. I know of no Russian who hasn’t been a state—
less Mperson practically to be in the Ryukyu Islands.

Pramsin. Does the Russian’ Government dave dlplomatlc nepu

resentatives there? -

General CARAWAY No, sir. We have one or two refugees from

. Red China. The rest-of them are Taiwanese or Chinese from Hong
. Kong, Englishmen, New: Zealanders, Australitns. We have some

Frenchmen: . We have one or two Ttalians.

Mr. Norsrap. It sounds like a pretty prosperoiis place to me,

. General Caraway. (Off the record.)

" (Discussion off the record. )

-Mr; Puiipin. In effect, you and your polntlcal adviser determine
the admissibility of those who apply for admission?

General Caraway. If there is any question about it, yes, sir.

Mr. Puisin. Normally wouldn’t there be some question or would
there be some procedure that they are 1equned to go through before
they would be admitted? :

eneral Caraway. Yes, sir. They have .to go through the pro-

.. cedures and they generally are given a check to see whether there is
* anything in’ their background that would make. them undesirable.’

But most of these checks are negative. We have literally thousands
of Japanese .come through every year as tourists, as “businessmen
traveling back and forth, as Government oﬁiclals, as v131tors to re]n—
tives of friends, and so on.

Mr. PuiLein. What mechanisin do you hiive set .up to check ou

- - those %eople who are visitors or who are entrants, who seek admission
_.tothe k

us for any purpose? ..
General JaRAWAY. Well, we have the Gov ernment of the Ryukyun

".. . Islands, which has an 1mm1gmhon department; and we have m our
. Department of Rublic Safety, which is in the staff of the High Com-
" missioner, the Aﬂxel rican admlmstmtwn, it has control over the immii-

. gration,

Mr. PriLsin. I see.
General CARAwAY. We have a Ryukyuan travel unit in Tokyo from.

. which most of the applications come, and that passes upon those peo--

ple there. and the names of those that are not automatlca.lly ehgtble
are snt down to us for determma.tlon : ‘
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Mr. Pumaiy. So that you and your political adviser, Mr. _W'a;rnex_',:
wounld make the-determination concerning their admissibility? .
General Caraway. If it became necessary for us to personally do it.

Mr. PaiLsin. -So that he functions as your adviser in immigration “.

matters. ‘In what other matters does he function as your adviser? -

General Caraway. Well, any time we have a %uery from the State
iscussion or want to . .

Department, or any time that we have to have a
t a joint view or a view from the American Embassy in Tokyo, Mr.
Tarner will participate in developing our position and participate in

the wording of telegrams or messages that go back and forth.

Now, I would like to say this: Both of my political advisers up to. . -

this time—and I have had two now in this short period, Mr. Blanken-

ship stayed for 3 years, I-just got the end of his tour—-have been -

extremely capable.
- (Off the record.)
eneral Caraway. Yes, sir. L
Mr. Paisin. And to-receive instructions from the State Depart-
ment. My point was, are there instances where you would receive

_instructions through him from the State Department which would

override any of your decisions? . . .
General Caraway. No, sir, I get instructions from the Department
of Defense through the Department of the Army, and nothing else
that comes'to me is obligatory. '
Mr. Paiein. In other words, there are no occasions when the State

. Department would override your decisions?

neral Carawaye No, sir. s

Mr. Prmein. You have consultations but you make the decisions,
you ?are the final judge and you make your decisions aftér consulta-
tion?

General Caraway. Yes. . )

Mr. Puiisin. He'says he doesn’t get the instructions directly.

General Cakaway. Not from State,no, 8ir.

Mr. PuiLeiN. You do get instructions from the Department of
Defense in Washington? : B

General Caraway. Yes,sir. :
. Mr. Price. But the Migh Commissioner makes thadecision.

General Caraway. I have tomake the decision.’ T

Mr. Price. You make it only after this man talks to you, not after
‘anybody in Washington talks to you{

General Caraway. That isright.

Mr. Puieix. ‘Are there instances when the Department of Defense
here has overridden or overruled your decisions ?
-, General CarawAy. Has the {)e’partment of Defense? No, they
have never overridden me. It is all according to how you operate.
If 1 am’ getting to something where it is not really within the very
clear guiiZIiﬁés that I have; I will come back and say “That is what
I intend to do,” or “This is what should be done,” and I will get a
decision on it,and I will get that decision and carry 1t out. i

Puice. Take the case of the land acquisition problem. The

High Commissioner more or less had a different position than Wash-
‘ington had, but after a period of years the position of the High Com-
missioner prevailed, didn’t it ? : ) ‘

‘General CARAWAY. Yes,sir. '

' .
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Mr. Price. Not immediately, but in time, after he was able to make
known to the Department here just liow serious this problem was.

General Caraway. Yes,sir. :

Mr. Price. Then, in time, Washington changed their position to

. correspond with the advice that the; i i
. Commissioner’s office. * - Y were receiving ftc@ the»ngh

General Caraway. Yes, sit. : .
Mr. Panein. Now, in addition, the State Department advisers, do

ﬁu have expert advisers or specialists from o U.S. Government

rtments? g

neral CaAraway, Not in the sense that you are thinking, sir. We
have had on the staff a representative of fie US. Treasnr’y, andvvvve
have had representatives’ or consultants or members of the staff on
loan from the Internal Revenue now to help us with tax matters. We
have also had aﬁncultml .advisers.  Generally, however, my staff

ismade up of ciyil service employees; one expert m the field of politics;
that is,they call him pl;é'lr&&;oﬂi’oer, but he gives political advice,
not as much as the political adyiser does. We also havea troller

as th
‘who handlos.%riénciil‘m'atters‘—'the‘ nding of money. I have
economics director who has under hisgevariogus‘ eooﬁbm)i’sts. =
'Ge»."Pnn.nl Cm. Who ix your economic direIc{oﬂ o
. General CAraway. A man named Mr. Rh ho h:
i sbor, T Mr. yne, who gsbeenthere
&. Pl-‘ma1 Cm’. Ts he Army personnel T -
neral Caraway. He is a Department of the Army civilian, th
'Department of the Army being the executive a%ency. v P e
. PHnBIN. Ishea professional economist? -
General Caraway. I would presume so; the best man they could
retiirmti) He seex%%io bep}:etty good at it.
. PHILBIN. What is his rating, roughly speaking ¢
General Caraway. He isa.AGSI:%& Hey speaking
Mr.Puawsin. GS-151¢ ’
General CAraway. Yes.
Mr. Conrran. Mr. Chairman, at that point I wonld like to inter-
rupt, if I may. . May I say, when I was out there, I had the privilege
of spending a full afternoon 'in conference with the gentleman that

. has been referred to, and X was very impressed with his comprehension

of the problems and the economic planning that at least was being
done onl sikr. ] o !

I would like to add, further, that T am very pleased at the General’
testimony. Not. only in'Okir’mvya., Mr. Clgill')mnn, but. in Kcor:ar,a irsl

- Japanand in Taiwan, this was a special interest of mine, and in each
. glace I ‘had found superb cooperation bgtween the military and the

tate Department.

~ Mr. Pumsin. ‘That is always gratifying to report.

_Mr. Hawr.” Mr. Chairman, I would like to comment there and say.
like Mr. Cohelan, I am delighted with the General’s testimony, and
it is easy for me to take on board, because in a trip through Europe

" last fall on & military mission for the mother committee of this sub-

committee, and through South America later on as an active dut;
officer, I observed this very thing to be true, that the Foreign Serv"llcz
officers in'the field are dedicated, devoted, hardworking, knowledge-

- able, and they don’t get in the way in'the manner in which we have
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developed a fear here in Washington that the! Sm ht do.  In fact, I

came back and com%limented the Secretary of State on this problem
and asked him the blatant question of how it could be that we had
such ' dedicated corps of Foreign Service officers and we are so fouled
up in the Department, itself, here in Washington. .

~"And Dean Rusk didn’t see fit to reply to that one, but we talked

about it at breakfast later on, and it is a real problem. " That is what

this committee is interested in. - ,

I can belie,ye'everythin¥ that you say about your fine working rela-
tions out there. I am delighted to hear them.

* Now, what effect, just to be blunt about it; do these ministers pleni-
potentiary, that come through there, like Chester Bowles, Averill
Harriman, and the others have, on (a)-this bill;or (b) any decisions
that you want to make or even information that is categorized topside
between the State Department and Department of Defense and then
cones down to you through ‘Army that is adverse to the fair mani
ulation of your position’ as commander in chief out there of all the
Armed Forces and High Commissioner with your other hat on, if any ¢
' General CARAWAY. 1 can honestly say that I have had no difficulty
in carrying out my duties because of instructions that I have received
from the departments in Washington.: - - o 50 ¢

Mr. Hair. That is very reassuring, Mr. Chairman. I think that
i; fine. “Now, 1about ﬂ:ﬁe s;oond P":d of the-qugﬁqn. n(ll)ld the v%sit of
these two gentlemen that I mentioned in particular, and purposely put
into' the hearings here, have anythi ilr): ptl‘ﬁbiftﬁ'topdo withyt is
bill that is presently before us, or is this simply & matter of necessity
from your point of view? R C : e

General Caraway. Mr. Bowles and Mr. Harriman?

Mr. Hatr, Yes. : ,

General CarawaY. They had nothing to do with-it, as far asI know,
unless they participated in whatever the Stite Department coordina-
tion that took pfoe between Defense and State. - " :

The only time they came to Okinawa was durinq the trip from the
chief-of-missions meeting in Baguio, Philippine Islands, and on their
way. to Tokyo, and tr}emg' stopped over about 2 hours. = "7 "¢ i

“Tn our time-honored fashion, as soon as we got them on the istand
and could find out for sure they were there, we proceeded so that they
would know ag much about the Ryukyus and be as sympathetic to us

as we could hope.

am not making. idle jest or any political maneuver here, but I am a
little bit ‘concerned about a man that carries that power that spends
a3 much time in‘the East as he does and said on one day that we were
winning in Taos, for:example, in a:UPI conferenceé, and then the
next day we find out that hundreds of Chinese Reds had overrun the
defense bastion at Namtha and subdued a 5,000-man government gar-
rison. .. : : : AL

This is a real problem to us and there are, of course, other incidents
that we could quote... We want to be sure in this committee, recogniz-
ing_ the military mission of thig'island bastion out there, that we ‘all
admit is tremendously important and has been and is going to continue
to be for years, that you have the direct line of authority tﬁat’you have

Mr. Harr, Mr: 'Chtirmah, that is good, and very reaseuring, and T
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Mr. Price. We are always concerned about those problems. I
remember when Willoughby was out in the same ﬁenenl area, ma
the same kind' of statements, and the next day the situation cha
just as radically as it hasin Laos. So these things are always with us,
reizrdless of what administratien is in power. :

“Mr. Paosin. Mr. Cohelan.

Mr. Courrax, I wonder if you could develop a little more on that
immigration procedure and policies. You 2 that the Govern-
ment of the ?Lynkyu Islands has an inumigration office. Now, how
are the standards set and what are our standards? Do they conform

. generally to our general immigration program? Do we use the same

criteria, and 86 on?
General Caraway. As far as the R&nkyuan part, in which there is
no American interest involved, and there are many Ryukyuans who

trayel back and forth and many Japanese who travel back and forth
‘that are not really—-they don’t affect our being there, they work under
.their.own rules and they follow pretty closely the Japanese course. of

ocourse, that is always the way the legislation is cast by the Government

_ -of the Ryukyu Islands and the Legislature. For the rest, where we -
.’feel it our—where we_have a requirement to take an interest in any

man’or group of people who sre coming in, ours are based upon, of
course, the requirement for security of the base and whether or not it

'i8 going to affect the operation of our mission in the islands.

'ow, our procedures are that we simply say we cannot let this man

come in or we will Jet him in, o

I am sorry I don’t have in front of me the rules and regulations but
we can get them for you. k :

Mr. Conrran. But they are essentially Ryukyuan standards, as far
asadmission and entry into the country is concerned i S

General Caraway. As far as those many people, such as tourists or
a mothers club from Kagoshima who want to come down and visit the
war memorials on the southern end of Ryukyu Islands, that is Ryu-
kyuan standards. : L s :

Mr. CorieLan. How about revenue, customs; is there any such thing
in their arrangement? ’ ‘ :

General CarawaY. Yes. That is regulated by the GRI, Govern-
ment I:f Ryukyuan Islands legislation, which is based upon the Japa-
neselaw. :

“'Mr. Cor{ELAx. Now, we have discussed immigration, General. When
- T was out there I recall you told me about emigration.

‘General Caraway. Yes.

“ . _Mr; ConeLaN.  Now, is there not some emigration going on?

" Geéneral CarawaY. Yes., Over the past 10 years about 13.000 Ryu-

_kyuanshave left the islands. The bulk of them, if not all of them, have

gone, or certainly the vast majority of them have gone to Latin Amer-
1¢a, Bolivia, and some to Colombia and Brazil." - .
M Price: They have quite a town in Bolivia.
“7. General CARAWAY. Yes, there are two projects there.
Mr. Price. I'suggest we get on with the general’s statement.
_Mr, PriLeiN. Yes: : B '
"Mr. ByenEg. I would rather hear him talk the way he is talking.
Mr. PaiBiN, Let’s get back to the general’s statement.
Mr. Byrne. He is doing a very fine job.: :

5o
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General Caraway. Thank you, sir.

We are down now to the fiscal year 1963 estimate, which is only an
estimate. Now, it is divided in two parts, as you will see here. The
first part is the oriﬁinaly% million we put forward recently and which
is already in the House committee. As amended, it is the second $6
million that we have put forward as a supplemental request.

Mr, Norsrap. .Does this come under Defense Department appro-
priation? o ;
. General Caraway. This is “Army, Ryukyu Islands” or aid to
Ryukyu Islands. : e
+"Colonel Srrrerson. It is administration to Ryukyu Islands.

Mr. NorpLap. Under Defense appropriations?

Colonel SitTerRsoN. No, sir; it is tied in, although it is not actually
properly a foreign aid item, it is tied in with the foreign aid.

_ Mr. Kerieaer. Let’s clear that up. As a matter of fact, you get
your money from within the Department of Defense, don’t you? It
isin a Defense appropriation. It is not foreign aid. ‘

Colonel Srrrersor. The money is appropriated to the Department

of the Army actually. ‘

a1 ?

Colonel Sirrerson. No, sir.

Mr. KerLeuer. No, sir; it is not.

Colonel SrrirrsoN. As a separate title headed “Civil functions of
f;l‘e Ar{ny,” and further headed “Administration, Ryukyu Islands,

rmy.” : '

Mr. Kerrener. I think we have a detail that we don’t need; put it -

that way. : :

M. Price. Is it carried in the foreign aid appropriations?

Mr. Havaerrup. Yes, we go before Mr. Passman’s subcommittee.

Mr. Norerap. I am getting two contrary statements rrom you two
gentlemen sitting beside each other. . '

Mr. Puisix. That is right. If you go to the Appropriation Com-
mittee for—let’s gét it cleared up. )

Colonel Srrremon. May I try to clear this up, sirf

Tt is under the authority— ) ’

General Caraway. Let’s let Mr. O’Flaherty say it.

Colonel Srrrerson. All right. . . :

Geéneral Caraway. Mr. O’Flaherty is the most expert. We will let
him try to trace this tangled thread for us. v

Mr. Puinin. Fine, il ‘

Mr. O’Franerty. This appropriation is peculiar in nature.  If you
will H)ermit me I would like to give a little of the background. Dur-
ing the occupation of Germany, Japan, Austria, et cetera, there was

set up a special appropriation called “Government and relief in occu-
pied areas.” This isreferred to as GARIOA. This was an appro ria-
tion to the Department of the Army, which is the agency of the Gov-
ernment which exercises its powers 1n occupied areas. .

At the conclusion of the treaty of peace with Japan, this appropria-
tion ceased to be, and was replaced for the Ryukyus, which was the
only area outside of our own land under our control, by an appropria-

_tion entitled “Administration, Ryukyu Islands, Army.” :

Mr. Puisin. Military assmtgnoé program of the foreign aid pro- -

E |
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This is, as Colonel Sitterson properly stated, an Army ap ropria-
tion fallis’ in the category of civil gpeti_ms of the Army, sugsl as the
public wzﬁxs appropriation, the soldiexs homes, the cemeteries, mili-
tary cemeteries, and certain exceptional types of activities of the
Army. It istherefore an app::fristion made directly to the Depart-
ment of the Army, administered by and accounted for by the Army.
Tt is not made through the Defense Department channels or budget.

“I£ that isn’t clear, I would be happy to try to clear it up. -

Mr. Price. With one exception. at subcommittee of the House
Appropriation Committee do you have to justifﬁ this amendment to?

t.. O'FraurrTy. Thank you, Mr. Price, use I should have
added that without bein ed. For reasons best known to other
than ourselves, we justify our request for funds before the House
Subcommittes on Foreign Operations, chure?tle)s Mr. Pasaman at the

i : i ted out in conjunction
with the foreign aid bill, because he hears those——his committee hears

. those bills at approximately the same time.  But they also, as you

know, hear the Export-Import Bank budget justifications, the Inter-
American Bank just,iﬁen.tig0 Inter-American Development Bank.
Theas are not, per se, strictly, foreign aid, -either. So for_reasons
unknown to me, we appear before that subcommittee. But it is not
» foreign aid appropriation, sir.
Mr. Prnuein. Pro , General. . .
Mr, Harr. While we are interrupting, v_v}‘lg do we anticipate $1 mil-
lion disaster this next year when we have had none in the last 5 years?
Geners]l Caraway. We have had the disasters in'the last 5 years,
but we have never been able to have a disaster fund established.” "All
they would allow us to have was a contingent. If we had a disaster,

: thez withheld part—1I am sorry, I am talking too fast.

the riation request was reviewed by the budgetary au-
thorities, pe:t? I;;‘O&e money that was authorized to be appropriated
under ARIA ‘was held back to meet a contingency of a typhoon or a
disaster. We had a severe typhoon at the end of 1961—when the
Congress was in recess—and we had to get approval of the Budget
Bureau to draw down the general fund. g

Mr. Priein. ‘And you have drawn on that every year?

" General Caraway. We would draw on it if the time came. Some
years we have drawn on it very heavily,some years no major disasters.

Mr. Harr. Thank you. I have been there in two of them.

Mr. Byrne. In other words, an act of God that you are prepared
for? ‘ .

Colonel SrrrersoN. Yes, sir. i .

Mr. Paisin. Do you have further questions?

Mr. Byrne.‘ I am eating every word thagm speaks.

General Caraway. As I say, we have divided 1963 into two parts
becauss the second part has not yet been heard—is not yet before the
House committee. But for the reimbursement of Government. serv-
jces we established at our first request, $945,000; then for the Gov-
ernment,  projécts we had $5,055,000, which “went for: education,
$1,180,000; teachers’ pay again, because now that you have raised
their pay about 15 percent you must continue to keep it raised, an-
other%: million; Yublic health and welfare, $707,000; public works
and economic development projects, $1,743,000; technica! cooperation
and education, $420,000; $5,000 for transportation again. !
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Then we have run out of our money. That made our $6 million.

But 'when we were allowed to increase this request, we didn’t ask sny -

more for the reimbursement to the government of the Ryukyu Islands,

because they didn’t need it. This was coyering their payments that = .

were rightfully theirs. This is oxfgdabout one-third of the amount of .. -
3 ; ut, one-third that it takes to'run .

public servlctsa&imblic health, sanitation costs to the Ryukyuan Islands..

money it takes to'run the-—only

‘We increased our support of Government projects by $1 million.

That ‘is,” for educational facilities, we added another $220,000. - We

did nothing on the teachers’ pay because it covered it.© We went to
public health, which covers many of these things, sanitation, health

centers, and so on; $575,000; economic development projects and pub- -

lic 'works,  $200,000; then-in order to start meeting thls",'shox‘ta‘%e.of
long(;berm investment capital we are asking that we have $4 million

Loan Corporation, which is'the only source of long-term; reasonable
dividual enterprises in the Ryukyuis. s T e
“Tho ‘other. is' the Central: Bank for '‘Agriculture, Forestry, and
Fisheries Cooperstives, which is building up its lending base.” This
makes loans to the basic industries: farmers,. forestry,: ries, and
SO ON,: 7T e R T e R R
" It- has a-good collection record because they maks the community
it

interest funding for establishing’ industry or any other sort of in-

rwﬁon'sible’lf théy make a‘loan, and it makes short-term loans,
makes loans for disasters, such as when.their crops are destroyed by
%vphoon,‘ and it helps people to expand pineapple or sugar or fishing

eets, and 8o on. "It is loans principally in“sﬂﬁl amounts.  This is a
Ryukyuan government operation and’ it has fundétioned very well,
indeed.” .Tt has had no blot upon its operation. :

‘Mr. Pamain. Go ahead. ™: 7 oo
‘Mr. DoyLe. At whatrate of interest, please?

- .General CarawAy. 1t is'about 4 percerit or 3 percent for the disaster
loans, ‘which are’ genqmll{éfog about a year, and it, I believe, works
out up to 6 percent, maybe 8 percent for the others, which is below
what you can get anywhere else in the Far East.  * :

Mr.'Havrr. I believe thoroughly in this fund, but will any part of
it revolve back into our Tn',au‘suryi i [

General CarawAy.. No, gir; these funds are always revolved back
into.the lending agency itself to be reloaned. "' .-

Mr. PaILsiN. Reim bleé to the lending agency.

General CARAWAY. Yes, sir.

Mr. HaLx. Once we establish it then and loan them this $4 million, -

will we heed to replenish'it every year? -
General Caraway. This iss grant, sir.
Mr. Hawr, Or granted. =

Gencral Caraway. The way we visualize it, we should, if we want to-

bring these 1cies up to——— - .
r. HarL. I am thoroughly in accord with that ; yes.
Genera]l Cazaway. We should make grants over & period of, say, 5
years until they get to the amount of money that lpmvides them with
t

- the lending strength to meet the requirements. takes less for the

co-op, for the Central Bank of Cooperatives than it does for the De-

-velopment Loan Corporation. -

 be put into two major lending agencies in the Ryukyu Islands.’
One'is a civil administration corporation, the Ryukyuan Development.
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Mr. CoueLax. What about their losses; what has been their per-
centago of losses or delinquencies on'these loans to date! )

General Caraway. I don’t have the figure, but they are very low.

Mr;; O’Franerry. The Ryukyua Developmemt Loan Corporation
has-had léss than 1 percent average loss over a period of years.

Mr,. Pamein. We had better get along with the general’s state-
ment; if there are no more questions. : .
- Mr."KreLLeaer. General, is this a classified table, or could it be
used in the report? :

General Caraway. Thisisnot classified.

Mr.: Pamuein. Proceed, then, General, with your statement.
- General Caraway. Referring back to the table that we have been
discussing, these are the programs in broad outline which we have
been ablé to carry out during the past several years and our proposed
program for fiscal year 1963. It will be observed that the successive
appropriations have moved upward toward the $8 million authoriza-

‘tion of the Price Act, and here I should like to make a comment about

that figure which, ag' Mr. Price pointéd out yesterday, has become to
be regarded a ceiling rather than an indicated level to which we should
move, 0 : ) S i T ‘. :

.1t is recalled that the Price bill, introduced as H.R. 1157 in Jan-
uary 1959, specified $6 million as the amount of money to be set aside

_annually 'for economic assistance, with provision' for carryover of

any unobligated balances up to a total $6 million carryover to remain

available. : Thus, it is conceivable that in any one year as much as $12

-million might have been available. < "

The House of Representatives approved H.R. 1157 in that form,
but subsequently accepted .charnges in‘the proposed legislation made
by the Senate,  The principal changes were the deletion of the provi-
sion' for the automatic set-aside of $6: million, and of the provision
for carryover: of unobligated balances. "In actual practice :the $6

- million, as authorized by-Public Law 86-629, becaine interpreted as

a ceiling; and this is quite a different thing from the original aim of

- the legislation. . "

Viewed in this light, the rise from the amount originally sought to

_-be authorized to what we seek now is not so great. - As a matter of
- fact, it 'will have been noted that we are asking the Congress to appro-
- . priate$12 million, not $25 million for fiscal year 1963. "~ .+

“Our. tentative proposal for fiscal year 1964 may be the year of

.. - greatest cost because of a'one-time contribution by the United States
' to'make retroactive to 1952 a retirement system for Ryukyuan Gov-

ernment employees and teachers.

General Caraway.’ Gentlemen, we have s}ibwn you the broad out-

" lines of thie annual programs which we would propose to carry for-

ward under the amended public law.. This is one facet, and I believe

. the ‘most important one, of the various actions. The related actions
- are the amendment of the Executive order made by the President on

March 19, 1962, and thé arrangements which the President has: di-
rected us to work out with the Government of Japan in order to imple-
ment & cooperative relationship between the United States and Japan
in" providing assistance to promote the welfare of the’ Ryulkyuan

p%‘f S : : : s S
: President, as you know, amended the Executive order on
March 19 to accomplish the following : ) x
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(a) Provide for nomination of the chief executive of the govern-
ment of the Ryukyu Islands by the leﬁ'slature;

(5) Restate the veto power of the High Commissioner;

(¢) Lengthen the term of the legislature from 2 to 3 years;

(d) Permit the legislature to alter the number and boundaries of;
election districts; ’ :

(e) Make certain technical changes in the provisions for criminal
jurisdiction over certain Americans in the Ryukyus; and,

(f) Provide for a civil administrator.

These measures, together with a program of increased external aid
from: the United States and the Government of Japan, were all de-
signed to obtain controlled growth of the Ryukyuan autonomy and of
the Ryukyuan economy, compatible with their capabilities. These
three actions, that is, the amendment of the Executive order, the

amendment of the Price Act,and the negotiation of an agreement with

Japan under which Japanese aid will be provided.in an orderly man-
ner. are all-related measures to dchieve and preserve the essential
* sécurity of the' Ryukyus. Off the record. ' .. . ° demooan .
Mr. ,{’mm&m." hat. is an:outstanding and very. admirable state-
ment, and I want to thank you very much. ' You have given us & fine
picture here. :Now are there any questions? .~ " S .
. “Mr. Price.:Mr. Chairman, I have a few here I would like to get into
the record. I think they are very important. o
“What: have been ‘the apmpriationsﬁrfor the last few years, and
sti)oci.ﬁcally ‘how have they been used? You can refer to the chart
hat you have already shown. ' R
Mr. Paieein. I think they have already stated it.
General Caraway. Yes. ’ C
Mr, Price. Yes. I think we ought to get these questions right in
context in the record. ‘ . y
Mr. PareiN. Would there be any objection to incorporating those
expendituresin the record? - . Y
‘ r. Price. ‘T think we ought to have them answered definitely.
General Caraway. All right,sir. -
In 1959—and they will correct me if I am wronf here—fiseal year
1959, our total economic assistance amounted to $1,300,000.
“Mr. Price. $1,300,000?
General Caraway. Yes. Actually how much did the Congrees

apﬁmpriam? e O ‘
r. O'FLAHERTY. $1,300,000. .
General Caraway. Then in 1960, fiscal year, it was $3,349,000.

In 1961, it was $4,317,000. '

For fiscal year 1962, it was $5,367,000.

For fiscal year 1963 we are asking $12 million.

Mr. Price. Now, can you give us for the purpose of the record and
tie it down all in one place so 1t can be easily accessible to the Members
of the House, can you give us the general use of these funds?

General Caraway. Yes.: These funds were used 'generally in the

following categories: Reimbursement for certain activities and sup- -

rt:provided to the American administration and the forces there’

y the Government of Ryukyu Islands, particularly in the fields of
" public safety, public' health,-and sanitation." IR Bk

Second, in’ support of Government projects in éducition, public
health and welfare, public works and economic .development, -tech

FICERNN

; rehabilitating their sick an
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‘mical cooperation, and education and technical training programs,
and in the transportation of privately donated relief supplies. )
Now, also there was a part that was authorized but not appropriated

" which could not be broken out, of course, the amount of money to.take

care of natural disasters. L

‘Mr. Price. Now, what is the status of the 1963 fiscal request for -
funds, the $6 million item ? Coie

General Caraway. $6 million of this request is now in the House
Conimittee. We have had the hearing on it in the House.

Mr. O’FrLanerry. It has not been reported out.

Mr. Har, Appropriations Committee you mean {

General Caraway. Yes, sir, the Appropriations Committes. The

other $6 million'is requested, prepared, the requeet for $6 million
gddlﬁx:(ixal is prepared and ready to be heard at any time the hearing
1scalled. " . 0 '
" Mr. Price. Your chart in your statement shows the different -
categories, titles, for the expenditure of these fund.zsbut I think
gogglbly you:should beé more specific as to what the funds will be used
ok, e s :

" Geriéral Caraway. All right. : :
I think I have covered reimbtirsement for Government services. -
g:-PkICE'YBS. AR P

sneral Cagaway. Now, support of Government rojects, educa-
tional facilities and equipn’m_ntgefhis provides school gui]]dings, a8 we -
can get the money, to keep apace of the rising school population.” This
is construction. ~ Its major other category proba ly is vocational
training eqll:ll‘pment, that goes into the junior and senior high schools

:.nfd(thgtec wafl l;x}'lghschools. SN ;

ow, some of this is very important. For example, there is a
gt:h;;me’shlgh school training ship which is probably thg l(;’rgest single

1 SO . ! ) :

Mr. Price. This istheir major industry, fishing? o -
l(zengrgl Caraway. It is one of the basic ones, fisheries and agri-
culture. ' - : . :
lGIr. Pn}c(rs Yes. = :
. (eneral Caraway. But this teaches these young le, this pro-
vides equipment upon which these young pe{ple camga:’n a trll)de.
They can become mechanics, automotive mechanics, they can be-
come machinists. It Er_ovides.typewribers for them to learn. :
. Mr. Deon,n. Are there any girls taking any of that technical
raining? .
General Caraway. Yes, yes. : '
Mr. Hacr. You mean vocational training?$
General Caraway. Vocational training.

} ](\;I: HA]LI(,: Not yoca'tli‘ﬁpal_ rehabilitation, but training ¢

(General Caraway, 18 is vocationa] training o
who will enter the labor force. l g of young si;ndents
.. Mr. Haix. T would be 100 dpercent for this. But I would be against

1 ! and wounded which account for over half
of ‘this report to the Ailes committee, rehabilitation training like
we have in the Department of the HEW here. : :

. General Caraway. 'We don’t have anything like that. Our par-
ticipation in the program of that type is minuscule. “Now, it assists

~
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the public health and welfare health centers. It provides mt;dié;iqe
for tuberculosis and I believe also for leprosy. It goes for encephalitis.
control and for the control of polio. :

Mr. Hars, 'Mr. Chairman, those are all verifiable and I have seen -

them. I'think they are highly commendable. ,
Mr. PriLsin: Should those various items be put in the record !
General Caraway. These? : Yes,sir. i : ‘

‘Mr. PriLsin: The detail, there is no objection to putting those items

in the record ? )
fG?lner‘al Caraway. No, sir; they are well known and we are proud
of them. Lo e
Then the public works and economic development category. This
goes to the establishment and expansion of water systems, roads, sea-
walls; reclamation of lands in order to increase the acreage available
to people and irrigation systems. I mean this is the general outline.
‘Mr. Harr. What about sanitary situation ¢ : -
Mr. Price. Yes, what about this Naha sewer situation?

General Caraway. This will fall in part of this year, this is the

construction program, $230,000. ) .

Mr. 'Havic. Is that, open-lagoon type, or insoak radial infiltration

into the land? T . . e

General Caraway. You mean what we are doing here? This par-
ticular ‘project”is simplﬂ going to close up an open drainage ditch
and put-it into culverts, but it will be ready:to be tied in.

. MriHarv. I know, but in the overall sanitary sewage disposal sur-
vey that you referred to—and you may have covered this while I
had to step out—but I do think we ought to know what the principal
feature is, because of the composite makeup of the islands out there
is aing to be through if we are going to spend this mone{. 4

reneral Carawax. I am sorry, sir, I am not able to tell you tech-
nically how the s}xstem is engineered. ~ I will have to find gut.
Mr. Prnein, Find out and provide that fortherecord.
General Caraway. Yes, sir. ) )
Mr. PuLein. ‘Advise Dr. Hall about the method that is being used.
'Off the record. '
(Discussion off the record.)

Mr. Price. General, what is the interrelationship between this bill,
the new executive or(’ier, and the proposed agreement with Jaﬁx? .
am ve

General Caraway. I tried to cover that. not sure I

Mr. Price. I think y'ou'idi(:i’too, except I am trying to get into one
place the type of questions that would be thrown at us and have a
question-and-answer session of this, which would be easy for a mem-
ber to seek out.. You know; sometimes they won’t fo' through a long
statement, but if they see a direct question they will read the answer
to the direct statement or question. ‘

General CAraway. Now see if this will answer it, sir.

The three actions that you have mentioned here, that is, the amend-
ment of the Executive order, the amendment of the act which will

increase appropriation authority to $25 million a gear, and the nego- -

tiation of an agreement with Japan, under which Japanese aid would
be provided in an orderly manner, are all related measures with the
intent—they all relate, because theY all ‘must work with each other
to achieve and preserve the essential security of the Ryukyu Islands.
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"Mr. Price. When is it expected that the agreement with Japan
will be entered into? ; 3
General Caraway. It is impossible at this time, Mr. Price, to fore-
cast. Off the record.
(Discussion off the record.)

"+ Mr. Price. Then you would have to almost know exactly the final
. . amount carried in the authorization #

General Caraway. Yes, sir.

Mr. Price. What effect would it have—you seem to have projected,
at least on our side, a pmtt%o’od idea of what you think is going
to be required over there. - What effect would a reduction ogo this
ﬁgure be? For instance, if it were cut $10 million, $15 million ; what
effect would that have? ‘

. Mr. PameiN. I have one more question. Mr. Arends could not be
present this morning, but he was interested in what the military reac-
tion would be to the new Executive order, the new Executive order
that you have mentioned, you have detailed the various improvements,
liberalizations that have been made in ‘that order. I take it from

“your testimony that you'are satisfied that that will be a definite im-

provement in the situation # :
* General Caraway. It will be an improvement, and it does not put
upon us—it does not cause us any difficulties. . - '

Mr. PaneiN. Yes. o o

Mr. Price. In that connection, Mr. Chairman, I think we ought to
develop that further, because I think it possibly could be raised. You
give in your concluding paragraphs the fact that we would lose many
military capabilities. Now, is this'a military position or is this a
finding from ggeu‘a's the High Commissioner ? : ,

‘Has “this -been gone over: with'. gdur military superiors, Joint
Chiefs of Staff, for instance, or anybody ¢ :

General Caraway: I'don’t know whether the Joint Chiefs of Staff
would have scen this specifically or not. This is my assessment, and
it would be the assessment of all the commanders on the island and all
of the agencies who have to do with the security of the United States.

Mlli.(.i Price. All of the military commanders on the island? (Off the

General Caraway. The decision is made by the military; yes, sir,

" in which I participated.

Mr. PuiLsin. Mr. Kelleher, do you have any questions?
Mr. KeLLEHER. A statement germane to Mr. Price’s question. I

‘think it should be known that Mr. Gilpatric signed a letter dated April

11,1962, which indicated that you, as High Commissioner, General,
didn’t feel any real need for a civilian civil administrator there.
. General Caraway. The civil administrator is, as you know, an assist-

.ant to the High Commissioner.” He is not a'deputy high commissioner.

Heé has no authority and no powers other than those that might be

‘given by ‘the High Commissioner to him for some specific purpose.

e only context in which I have gone through this’is that it made
no real difference to the High Commissioner whether you had a mili-
tary man as a civil administrator or a civilian as a civil administrator.
What is required is that they be good men; and -second, that there
be a clear understanding that he 1S an assistant of the High Com-

iissioner. "
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Mr. Keriener. That is brought out in the letter, General, that it is

acceptable, but unnecessary. .
General Caraway. No, I ’
Mr. Price. General, let me ask

General CARAWAY. No, T don’t believe that. How was that worded ?.

Mr. Kevienarer (reading) :

The High Commissioner, while likewise stating that he saw no advantage to
changing to a civilian. civil administrator, stated that a suitable civilian ap-
pointec responsive to the High Commissioner’s authority would be acceptable.

General CarawaY. Yes, sir,that is what I have just said.

Mr. Price. That is what the program calls for, isn’t it-¢

General Caraway.' Yes, sir.

Mr. KeLLener. Yes;sir.

Mr. Price.;Now, can you see any way in which this new approach
to.the §itfﬂ'zltioli' on Okinawa ooulc{ adversely affect the military mis-
sion there? - i .. :

_ General Caraway. Within the four corners of the paper, no. -

My, Price,” Do you seé any way in which it-will be helpful to carry- -

ing out the military mission on Qkinawa? . A
General Caraway. Now we are talking about—let’s—this is your

interrelationship’problem coming in-—stop here. I.want to get the
point of the question. =~ - ' - -

Mr. Price. Well,'you are going to get support or lose support on
this ‘particular bill based.on the House feeling that it is a matter of
national security. P AT .

‘General Caraway, Yes. i

MF. Price.’And if there would be any opposition to it, it robably
would be a fear that the military position might be weakened in some
way by a new. approach to this problem. at is your !
) éene’ml' CarawAy. I don’t think it will result in'any. weakening of
the military position there. In’fact; I think that if this is carried
out'in the spirit and the letter in which it is written it will strengthen
our position. - i pell oo e

“Mr. Price; That is all. : :

. Mr.Pampin. Any*further questions?
-Mr.-NORBLAD. Yesi one.
"Mr. Doyie. Am I'm error? T get the impression that this is a ne-

;. cessity in f(’)ur judgment.

".General CArRAWAY. Yes, sir.

“Mr. Dovre. : Is that true?

. General CArawAY. Yes, sir.

“Mr. NorBLAD. ~Wi§thvr¢f’emnce to the economy of the islands and so
on, what about ‘the effect of the tremendous civilian employment ¢
131 j.y()gli ‘say the other day that we had about 45,000 Okirawans em-
oyed ¥ < ‘ :

‘p"-l'(ge'neral Caraway. About that. -

“Mr: Norsrap. ‘That payroll should be in the neighborhood of $100
‘million a year, which would be a tremendous boost to their economy.

“General CAraway. It is'a boost. - The payroll isn’t quite that large.

Mr. Norsrap. Well, $80 miillion, then 2
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. General Caraway. The military employs both those directly hired
a;d paid ft;(:lmfapgmpn’-{‘a;lwd funds, an {1;1{%9 that are paid fro{n non-
approprial unds. ey constitute the largest single I
inthe ?sland. Off the recozi ° smg ° a.bgr fores

Mr. Norsrap. Do they have any feeling because of this tremendous

anroll, which we will say is $80 million a year, is having a tremendous. .

on their economy-and all

General Caraway. Yes.

Mr. Norsrap. 45,000 employed right there

General Caraway. Yes: gﬂ the record.

Mr. Norsrap. One other question and I will conclude. Dr. Hall
spoke about a relf)ort made some time prior to World War II, in which

aha, if I recall correctly, had a Eopulation of about 30,000-odd. It
has riow jumped to 200,000. Ts that tremendous jump because of our

- occupation ! g R
-+ General Carawavx. Part of it is due to the occupation of the island,

part of it is the natural urbanization taking pl ldwide.
. Mr. PamaiN. Allright. : & Pl o
. Mr. Conerax. Ihave two. : ’

‘' (Discusgion off the record.) ‘

'Mr,”COHELAN. 1 am very pleased to hear that these measures are

being taken. - I don’t have to tell you how important this is.

“_genegg C@mwg; Yes,sir. y‘; Po .n : usxf

-Mr.. ConrraN. Now, turning from that to the question that we
have also discussed be’fofe‘, ‘about the electric rates ‘lln' Okinawa, and
without getting into-all the detail I .would ask you this question : Has

anything ‘been done about the rate structure of electricity rates in
O?nawa,? T B SR i B

Jeneral Caraway. Yes, ‘We have the rates for Nago about 45 to
50 percent reduced; because we have negotiated a dire%g contract be-
tween the Ryukyu Electric Power Corp. and the Nago Distribution
.Co., and it has reduced their. take, the profits of the company, from
15 percent on their investment to about 9 or 10 percent. s

r. CoHELAN. As a matter of fact, we supply the power?

General CArawaY.. We generate and suppll;' the power.

Mr. Coneran. That isall Thave. * h '

Mr.. Puiein. If there are no further questions, this will con-
cludle— . o c

Mr. Doyre. T have one. .

&Ir. EI:ILBING All right. :
-Mri‘DovLe. General, calling your attention to your summary state-
m’epp;for‘1965—6’(,“ jus}. a few words, and I askythis becauser)z)f Mr,
Price’s very pertinent question: Now, I take it, therefore, that you
are telling us that this'1s a_g:ckage proposal you have made because
you have inserted there deliberately the words “in ‘combination.”

In other words, it wonldn’t be to eliminate any of them, is that
your purpose? c o s ’

General 'Caraway. Yes, sir. I think we have an overall program

. }vl:;g; of which this is an important, if not the most important to deal
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Mr. Price. Now, if you will go completely off the record and get
your hands off of that.

(Discussion off the record.)

Mr. Paisin. Thank you very much, General. You have given us
excellent testimony. W); are most appreciative of it. This will con-
clude the hearings. -

I want to thank all of those who came and gave us some fine testi-
mony.  We will consider the bill now. Thank you very much,
gentlemen. AE

(Whereupon, at 12:24 p.m., the committee proceeded to further
business.) o i
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!’UI.L Oom OOHSIDEBATION ON HE. 8064, H.R. 8333, HJ.
RES. 589, H.J. RES. 656, H.RB. 10595, . CON. RES. 473, H.R. 10937,
. H.R. 11743, A BILL T0 AMEND THE PROVISIONS OF TITLE III OF
mmnmelvmmmorlm ASAIEIDEDAHD
ormcommnumms

: Houn or- Rmnmmm,
- Comarree eN ARMED SERVICES,

e o Wuhmgton :D.C:, Wedmesday, May 15, 1968.

The commmm met at 10:16 4.m;, Hm' L.-Mendel Rwem (uctmg
dmnrmm) presidi

Mr. Rrvens. Let eomnnttee d)me toorder

The chairman was called to the White House this morning, 3o he h.‘
asked me to told the committee! meetmg for hlm And we have &
rather heavy agends. -

So, from my own subcommittee; we havve four hlh to repert. I

’m gomg to ask Mr. Blandford if he would'makn b'h-t' report, for me.

My are not long.
N r' Blandford, would you make your mpo:t for Subcommxttn

0.1

Mr. Branprorp. Yes, sir. The first bill is-H.R. 6664, which is »
bill to authorize the commandant of the Judge Advocate General’s
School to award appropriate graduate legal degrees and credits.

This school has been in existence since 1951. They conduct a full

" course. " It is the only school of its kind in the Nation. And the bill

Ts a,{n:landad by the subcommittee wnll permit the award of graduate
egal de i
gI‘he bill has been apgroved by tha American Bar Asocm.tlon and
Cong man Albert an an Pirnie both testified in favor of

it.--Congressman Albert and Congressman Pirnie introduced the bills .

consulered The American Council on Graduate Schools appeared
in op(;i)oelt,lon to the bill, but offered the suggestion that if it were
amended by adding the word “legal d ,” so0 it would be limited to
legal degrees, they would not have any objection. The Department
had already recommended that it be limi (ﬁmduate d

we incorporated both recommendations ud made them

de%mes
heire would still be some opposmon, perhlps—thero is still op;
tion from the American Council. However, the graduate schools of
the Nation, some 250 of them, have no’ ob)oeuon to the bill now in its
present form. It has been endorsed by everyomne who is familiar with
it, particularly the American Bar A snd, after all, it is the
American Bar Associstion and their sccrediting committes ‘which is
the 1mportantoommeew1thngudtotbmmwhwh
these degrees will be awarded. i :
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There will be 100-and-some-odd degrees awarded for schooling,
and there will be degrees awarded in the future under .very hi 1
standards which must bstpproved by the accrediting committee of t
American Bar Association. :

The bill is favored by the Department of the Army, on behalf of

_ the Department of Defense.

Stated briefly, the proposed legxslatxon would permit the comman-
dant of the Judge (f ocate General’s School, upon recommendation
of the faculty, to award a Hpropna,te graduate le%aj} degrees and credits
to persons who are enrolled at that time who fulfill certain require-
ments. Since thess persons have undergraduate degroes, the Depart-
ment recommanded that the bill be amended by inserting the word
graduabe” before the word “degree” wherever 1t a; pgurs in the bill.

In addition, Dr. Gustave O: Arlt, representing the Council of Grad-
uate Schools of the United, States, who originally appeared in’oppo-
sition to the propcesd legmlatlon, stated that his organization would
have no objection to the posed legislation if the degrees were
restrioted to uate Jegal degrees. Since the Department of Defense
recommended the word * uate,” and since the Council of Graduate
Schools of the United States recommended limiting the degrees to

egreeﬂ, the subopmmittee amended the bill so as to restrict the_
graduate legnl degrees. The Department of Defense offered
no ob)ectlons to the-proposed legislation as amended.

There is precedent. for the proposed legislation, in that the Super--
intendents of the Military Academiee may confer bachelor of science
dogmee upon grl.duate& and the Supermbendent of the Naval Post-

chool may confer bechelor’s, master’s, or doctor’s d
m engmoe or related fields, and the commander of the Air Uni-
versity, is orised to confer appropriate degrees upon graduutes
of the Ibmdmt CoHege of the U.S. Air Force Institute of Technol

Mr. Rivaas. Now, all of thess students at this Institution hs,ve
ready ﬂmrhchelordaﬁms

Mr. Baxoroan, They all have LL.B.” s, yessir.

Mr. Bivems, So the recipients of dagrseewxllbemenwhohue
already gotten their bachelorate degree.

Mr. Brxxmrr. Wouldn’t it be bewar to say degrees in law, rather
than legal which has sn am ﬁuous magner meaning degrees
which are legal and degrees which are i

Mr. Braxpromn. Well, the representative of the Graduate Schools
of America, who is in this business, recommended the word “legal,” so
we didn’t go beyond that. -

Mr.: BexnerT. Mmh-veﬂmmordmnhntmlclmsothare
won't be any ambiguity in the backup information, that theee don’t
mean legal degrees in the sense they are proper (iegreee, but legal
d 1in the sense they arein law. Carg

. BLanproep. Yes; I think that is understood.

Mr. CoHELAN. Mr. Chalrman.

Mr. Rivess. Yes, Mr. Cohelan. :

Mr. ConrraN. Mr. Chairman, as the committee may know, I am a
strong supporter of the Judge Advocate General’s School.

1 have some questions here. I am a little disturbed by the report of
Mr Blandford, because I got the impression that this &erhape is not
going to be an ‘accredited o ration, not in relation to the law, but in:
relation to educat,xonal mstlt,utlons, that i is, schools of law.
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Now, I would like to have someone expand on that and I would like
to g{et- it very clear.

r. PN, Mr. Chairman, may Tanswer that?

Mr. Rivers. Wait a minute.

Mr. Blandford, can you—we have some——

Mr. Buanorogp. I think, Mr. Cobelan, that your guestion involves
the matter of whether, say, the Council on American Education would
looi{l with favor upon these degrees. I don’t think that is the issue,
really. ;
The question is whether the ;i?ople who are in the business will rec-
oEnize this'as a valid degree. ‘The people that are in the business are
the American lawyers. d the American Bar Associstion, who have
an accrediting committee, hawe Agppved the awarding of these de-
grees, and are n favor of this scheol.’ o

Actually, all this basically boils' down to is sdding to the diﬁity and
prestige of military lawyers.  Whether or not this would be useful
to them in later life, if they retired or left, the service, is questionable.
But from that viewpoint, these degrees will be.of value to these peo-
ple during their wilitary service, -And whether qr'not they are accred-
ited by the American Council on Education for future ii)ln-pones seems
to be rather immaterial insofar as the purpoee of the bill is concerned:

Mr. Conzran. Well, I understand the gentleman’s obeervations very
well.;. And 1 know that the gentlegnan himself is a very distinguished
lawyer. And I know that-ﬁf‘ dds the law in very high regard and
recognizes it to be one of the great secial sciences and arts.

Now, isn’t it true that this very same advanced study, which is es-
sentialfy what it is, in this very, very ?profound field, could be done st
our standard colleges and universities . . o

Mr. Branovoro.. I doubt very much—— B

Mr. CourLaN. We are giving doctor of law degrees, and master of
law degrees at our institutions of higher leamin%, and any qualified
lawyer can get admission to those graduate schools and get same
things.

Now, this is the point I am getting at. It seems to me quite material
whether or not in the discipline of the law at the advanced level of

study, that this kind of an institution that we are creating is accepted

in the corporate body of scholars in this field.

Mr. Branpororp. Well, Mr. Cohelan, I would raise the same ques-
tion, then, with regard to Naval Academ{ldegrees, Air Force Acad-
emy degrees, the Post Graduate School .at Monterey, and the Air Uni-
versity at Monigomery.‘ We have precedent for it. .

Mr. PirNiE. 1 can give the answer to that, .

Mr. Rivers. Mr: Pirnie is the author of this bill which is being con-
sidered.. Mr. Pirnie was one of the first members of the Board of
Visitors.  Mr. Pirnie has grown up with the school from its incep-
tion. So, Mr. Pirnie, you see if you can shed any light on this problem.

Mr. Pirnie. I think I can. I think Mr. Cohelan is right.

Now, it was approached from that angle. This bill has the ap-
proval of the Association of American Law Schools, who made their
investigation. And every recommendation which they made was in-
corporated, so as to improye curriculum and all of the disciplines with
which you might be concerned. So it does meet those standards.

Mr. Rivers: And the curriculum at this school far excseds that of
any other school anywhere in thisarea. -~ TR

(M Pirie modal)’ 1 i A v s et
Mr. Rivess. The numbers of hours required in these subjects are
far more than any schiodl. . """ - o
Mr. Bennerr. Itis very specialized.
Mr, Rivers. Yes. o
achMr;l BennErr. It is not the sort of thing you would get at some other
ool, . . '
Mr. ConcrLaN. Would the gentleman from New “ork yield to me
for a question ¢ . ) :
M Conman. T dering what kind of degree lated
. ConzrAN. I am wondering what kind of de, is contemplated.
‘Mr. Rivers, Masteroflaw. = - P
Mr. ConrraN. Master of law dégree.
Mr. BLanprorp, Basically, master’s, but not limited to that.
: Mr. Qsmers. Mr. irman. '
Mr, Rivers. Mr. Osmers. :
Mr. Osyrrs. I want to get some information, and then I want to
ask a question of Mr. Pirnie, co o
First, I Whlmd a.e'sk; sir; if the bill would permit graduates in prior

years to be awarde . .
" Mr. Branororo. It would. o Eh '
Mr, Oamzas., It would, and I think that is fair, that they should.
. _And the second question that I would like to ask—I wonder if Mr.
Pirnie ‘would tell the full committée what he has told me about a
very -important byproduct in the Iaw that comes about as a result of
tllegl,slqu.;gl‘ think it is very important to a layman like myself,
at Jeast. . -
Mr. PmN1e. I would be very glad to, ™ : '
, The thqs&of work at the school i8/0f great importance to the Judge
Advocate | eneral’s; Department, bécsuse the pressure of work pre-
vents the type of stud{‘jvghxch advandes the administration of the law.
-So the very difficult subjects'in the development of worldwide re:
:gonsibi,lities in the Judge Advocate create these particular studies
iat are assigned to tHiese graduste schools.
.So when you read the theses that are submitted, you find a very solid
background for constructive action on the part of the Judge A:Kropate

,Geﬁelfaéoix_\ moving ahead in the field of military law responsibilities.
r.

HELAN, Would the gentleman yield to me fof a question ¢

Mr. PmNie. Yes, . . N

Mr. Conrra¥. Can the gentleman assure mé—becauge I don’t want
tobelabor this thing. Can thse‘gehtléman aggure mé that the standards
of admission to this graduate school are going to be consistent with the
eq;lulvalent st'.anda'.rgis of admission in éther graduate schools throughout
the country B S ) o

Mr. PieNtx. Yes, they are even higher.

Mr. Rivers. Even higher. ) , -

Mr. Pmy1e. According to Mr. Kirby, who is the chairman of the
Committee for the American Bar, who examines schools; all American
law schools, he finds in his report that the standards of selection and
of instruction are higher than any institution. - ‘

Mr. Conzran. And would the gentleman comment on the curricu-
lum, that is, is the curriculum in.the graduate school going -to be

roughly equivalent to the one pursued !

b s

v -
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bty

..Mz, Riyzss. It is eve_nrgﬁatera -1 wish in your dmcussxon you wquld
() .

slgg mention the cpmparative la field: .. .

w' ' : coLl 2 . -

- That is becoming tremendo important because of our dealing
i,ith:’t)l;s nations o% the:'v’y‘éﬂdl?l ?Mg,fggmdford ‘has ‘the entire cur-
ricalum there., .,Yoxiﬂ;tght,juﬁ- skelétpnize that with the scholars.

%‘fr. Branproso. 1 ik it is'yery interesting, M¢. Pirnie, and Mr.
Cohelan. This school will be teaching a curriculum probably that has
no comparison with any, other law school in the country. 1t teaches
military justice, of ocourse, 1t is 194 hours. . But then it teaches mili-
tary aflairs. And this is where the stiident becomes proficient in the
field of administrative law, which ieruinh) the Military Establish-
ment and the reﬁula,tions under which the military must operate. And
also goes into the questions of retirqn_xeqt-hw,jaepaxntlon»]a.ws-—many
fields that are peculiar only tothe military. = = .

“Then there is & course of 112 hours on & subject which is dear to
the heart of this committee, and that is E rement. And I doubt
whether there is any law school that teaches procurement law in this
manner, which is. dullial“ to the military, and yet the military are

ding billions of dollars every year. L. S
spgzvil ,gand international la.w,ryi hours. This instruction is com-
parative law, international law, ‘jurisprudence, claims, leg}lwass.lst-
ance, litigation, civil affairs, and things of that nature. This is &
very far-reaching course for these people, many of whom will spend
a lot of time overseas. Comparative law. This is vital to these law-
yers who will be engaged in status of forces agreements, and things
of that nature overseas. - : N .

International law, whichlga beooh > r]x{lsu;g perhaps more important with
each passing day as the world shrinks insize.”

Clal)ims. %—Ierz, we have the Federal Torts Claims Act. These law-
yers will be dealing with the Federal Torts Claims Act on many
occasions. E . C L .

Legal assistance to mihtarylpersonnel. This is a peculiar course
of its own for military personnel. L. .

Litigation in itsel%7 I;.s a course. This a.%m is the Federal Torts
Claims Act, and, of course, ties in with the epartment of Justice.

There is & course on lands, land acquisition, and land disposal, as we
know is a very important matter, and this is also peculiar to the mili-

tary, and yet we know the ‘military has tremendous land holdings .

throughout the United States and throughout the world. . .

Civil affairs in domestic emer(giencggs, which are peculiar to the
military-—separation, divorce, an things of that nature which are
very important. . . - .

This is the type of curriculum that is taught in this school.

Mr. CorieLaN. Would the gentleman comment on how you are going
‘to get instrctors for these subjects? . : .

Mr. Braxororp. They have the instructors. They have 21 in-
structors. ) ) . :

Mr. Pmne. Well, would the gentleman yield !

Mr. BLANDFORD. Yes, sir. . ) . .

Mr. Pmxrr. You might be interested to know that quite a few of
the law schools have drawn upon this faculty and certain men that are
retired, so as to become members of their faculty.
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So it has a very high standard of instruction. All of the men are

selected on the basis of their capabilities to instruct. And they are
very strictly monitored. . ,
. I went through these classes and I found that the techniques of
instruction were way in advance of my own law school and of any
law school that I saw. And that was true according to the other
members of the Board of Visitors, which included the dean of the
Northwestern University, a professor from Cornell, a  professor from
New York University, and also North Carolina. So that our Board of
Visitors has generally been composed of educators. I was about the
only one who was just a member of the profession.

Mr. Coneran. Will the gentleman from New York advise me on
whether or not this bill was considered before, and, if so, what hap-
pened toit? : ‘

Mzy. Penie. You wish me to answer? I can give that.

Mr. BLanprorp. Go ahead.

Mr. Penie. But it wasbefore my time here.

Mr. BLaNDFORD. Yes.. ;

Mr. PieN1e. A measure was introduced and came up for hearings,
and at that time the president of Harvard and the president of Cornell
sentletters here which they thought it was inappropriate for any
Federal institution to givede, o .

I went to the president of %;oxjnell to discuss with him the situation,
and I folt that he was very much impressed by this fact, that there
wouldn’t bé any other school in the Nation which could give this type
of instruction. : A

Certainly, there are instructions giving advanced degrees in law,
but they could not beam toward military subjects because they couldn’t
afford to do it. They couldn’t provide the instructors, and they
couldn’t spend the time in thislimited field. They wouldn’t be attract-
ing the personnel to support it. ‘ . :

we made it very clear that the educational standards which were
being met there were very, very high. And I gained the impression

. that the president of Cornell at least found the picture entirely differ-

ent than he had been led to believe. ‘

Mr. Rivezs. Is there any further question, Mr. Cohelan?

Mr. ConEeran. I am just wondering—one final point. I am just
wondering if it isn’t possible to give something less than a master’s

de, 2
ﬁr'.f Rivers. No.

Mr. Pienie. No.

Mr. Bennerr. They already have a bachelor’s degree.

Mr. Rivers. They got baccalaureate degrees.

Isthere objection ? ’

(No response.) -
‘ _I:Ir. Rivers. Without objection, HL.R. 8664 is approved by the com-
mittee. )

The next one, Mr. Blandford. :

Mr. Buanororp, The next bill is H.R. 8333.

The purpose of this bill is to amend title 10 of the United States
Code 80 as to provide that members of the Armed Forces shall be
retired in the highest grade satisfactorily held in any armed force.

This is a rather peculiar sityation which comes about as a result
of a Comptroller General’s decision. v
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Jt 80 happened that if an individual served, say, in the Army and
attained tﬁe grade of master sergeant, or first lieutenant, then
was discharged for oné reason or atother or his enlistment expired,
and then he enlisted or transferred to.the Navy or the Air Force, and
does not attain the same equivalent e in the next service, when
he retires he may only. retire in the highest grade that he attained in
the servics from whic hemtlﬁ k Ce .

" Now, this has beent i ip on a relatively small number of in-
dividuals who were under. the jmpression that the law permitted them
to retire in the higheet o perved regardless of the service. We
are presumably inifisd in our defense efforts, and yet & man who
served as.a first lieutenant in the Army, and who only attains the
grade of E-5 in the Navy, when he goes to retire can only retire as
an E-5 in the NavK. - L,

In addition to that, there are some other peculisrities in that a per-
son'may possibly have setved in a higher permanent grade than the
temporary ';im‘de‘ he now serves in. ~And this would allow him to
retire in his highest permanent grade. = o

Finally, there is another l}rovision which—how the Comptroller
Genersl figured this one out, I will never know. - I read the decision,
and I still don’t know. : o : .

He held that if an individual transfers from the Army to the Air
Force, and had attained a higher grade in the Army, he could only
be retired from the Air Force in that higher grade if he had served
in the Army Air Corps on the Army Air Force. oo

Now, the Army is the Army is the Army. But this didn’t apply
as far as the Comptroller General was concerned, in that if & man had
served, say, as a master sergeant in the cavalry and then switched—
maybe he was an administrative officer or a noncommissioned officer—
anci’ then switched over to the Air Force, he could not retire in the
higher grade even though he had been retired by the Air Force in the
higher grade. The Comptroller General in 1958 ruled that it is unfor-
tunate, but unless he served in the Army Air Force or the Army Air
Corps he could not draw the retirement pay of that hilgher grade.

e bill in this respect is retroactive to thoge hﬁeo e who were _re-
tired prior to 1958, and who had their pay withheld. It would also
be retroactive for those people retired after 1958 because it would
not be fair to give one grou}) a retroactive benefit and deny it to an-
other group who retired a few weeks later, in that regard.

The bill is very nominal in_cost, about $270,000 annually to the
_Air Force, and about $100,000 annually to the rest ‘of the services,
and about. $100,000 at a maximum for any retroactive cost involved.

H.R. 8333 is based upon the report recommended by the Depart-
ment of the Air Force in connection with the bill H.R. 3302.. The
létter .from the Department of the Air Force in connection with
H.R. 3302 states as follows: - o ‘

The Department of Defense has long supported the view that a person who
has served satisfactorily on active duty in one armed force and later becomes
a member of another armed force should be entitled to the same benefits for
physical disability and retirement purposes as a persom
same armed force for his eutire service. ILR. 3303, ia.its present form, wug_
firmly_establish that principle, and the Dy eut of the Alr Force, on beha
of the Department of Defense, therefore Iiterposes 26 cbjection tn the propesed
leginlation, as far as it goes. The Department does believe, - however, that
provmgn should also be made in ml.el legistatien f‘?" these individwals

¢
{
g
5
¥

- ruling, there are individuals who now have a seto

metired before the date om which it bscomes law, who clearly fall within the
‘parview of the' sdise 3 vald , 48 thone Who
'Mou m“h‘mm‘iq' .}Ul"rm“.‘- i m atter the
same 'greunds, the -D?uumnt of Defense belioves  the proposed
abo 0 .{he adverse effect. of a decision by the Comptroller
-General (B-1834506, ;:ﬂ %’2& 1958) in which it was held that, in determiin-
ing the highest temporary frade’ in which an Air Force member had served
And to ‘setyice in the Army could be considered only if

“the higher grade was held in-the Army Air Corps or the Army Air Force. Prior

to that decision, it had been the view of the Department of the Air Force that,
in force personnel who had formerly ‘served in the Army,
consid as the equivalent, for all purposes, of service
n the cmse of Air Force personnel who have been retired
in a grade held in the: , other than in the Army Air Corps or the Army
. s an overpayment of retired pay involved. Since such pay-
iments were made and received in good faith they should be validated.

It should be noted that section 3 of the proposed legislation is

© retroactive. This section would overcome the adverse decision of the

5. Many of these ns retired prior to 1958, were retired in
the highest grade satisfactorily served, and the proposed legislation

- validates the payments made.” Some new expenditures will be:re-
‘quired, however, for those retired after 1958 who were denied ad-

vancement. :

"It is estimated that the s;}poesd legislation, if enacted, will involve
% cost of approximately $270,000 annually in the Air Force.
for the ‘other services will not exceed $100,000 annually. The retro-
active cost will be leas than $1. s :

‘The subcommitts, unanimously recommends enactment of H.R. 8333
to the full committee. 5 ' ‘ :
. Mr. Rivess. This really.cures the decision of the General Account-
ing Office, and you addressed yourself to the enlisted man, did you?

- Mr, BLANDFORD.’ Y!en.; it is all basically ‘enlisted.

Mr. Haroy, Mr. Chatrman. This retroactive provision: Does that
mean, then, that persons who have been retired under the Comp-
troller General’s ruling would now be paid a lump sum for the back

: ﬁr Branoromn. Only from' 1958, Mr. Hardy.  The others who
were retired prior to that date, because of the introduction of this bill
over a period of several years, have not had their pay withheld—have
not had to guﬂ the money back. This would be in the nature of a
vuhdstl'onlo the retirement pay they received. That is why the cost is
80 nominal. . ‘ :
- Mr. Haroy. Well, in other words, under the Con&;)troller General’s
against them.
‘Mr. BLaNprForp. Well, they are on the books as a setoff.
Mr. Haroy. It has not been collected? - s
. Mr. Buanororn. It has not béen collected, which is standard. If a
}nl% is 1}1:trodnced they will withhold collection action. If this bill
ails, why—— ' :
Mr. Hamoy. Since 1958, who were retired under these oon-
ditions have not drawn their p&ly; is that right? :
Mr. Branororo. That is correct. R ‘
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l{r Buxnm Yes.

Mr. BENNETT. May I ask one queuxon LI
These people g txtle I mean who isa heutenant in the Army, md

goes in the Air, i
Mr. Bt.mmm Y becanse he w1ll be held to ha.ve eerved in the

r grade satxsfnebonly by the service in which he ‘attained that

higher grade, ind for—we have gone | through ‘this before, if {ou w;llf
e title.

. “He' will ‘get the rank. Bemuse thls is the service he wxll be retlred

remernber, on. ‘this very_ isswe of having the Tight to have t

Mr. KowaLs
. Mr. BuaNoroan. Yes, it is: °
M, vam Wlthout ob]ectmn
why don Altakethenexttwo up together'
sir,

thmk thnt. is very 1mportnnt

‘to 'y"llow two Be]gmm stu-
r i3 to authonze a

5.' 8 cltlzena and sub]ect of
Force A

1f qUuh-
re'gard und )
students. ‘have been ‘ad-

Hit Resolutio authorize the Sec-

the ngdom of

: ‘nder p, 9 ;

r rsons may roeewo,mntrnctxon
.S, ‘Naval Act.demy and the U.8.. ‘Alir Fores' Academy,

from ‘the chubhc of the Phx'hppines ‘In sddition, not_more

" from Canuda and[ the Amenmn

e——one is the Au- Force Academy and the '

the Spcretary of t.he :

ﬁutmgtaon at the U.S. Naval

Umtbd States Code, a total of
‘at ‘the U.S. Military Audemy,'

)




_ scheduled to be graduated in June of 1963, The Belgian

is HLR. 10595, introduced by our distinguished fellow

B A - p26Y

However, students from friendly nations other than the Philippines,

Canads:and the American Republics may attend the academies only
under special legislation. Two Belgian nationals were authorized to

.r;oeivb instruction at the U.S. Naval Acsdemy in 1954, and agsin in
1959, ‘

“The two Belgian midshipmen now at the Naval Acsademy are

) Government

wishes to send an additionsl two students to be trained at Annapolis.

The Department of the Navy favors enactment of this resolution,
and the Bureau of the Budget interposes no objection.

The subcommittes unanimously I enactment of the pro-

posed 1esolution.
" Mr

. Rivrms. Without objection, thoes .two are approved.
Now, Mr. Philbin, we have a report from your oommittee.
Mr. Prameix. The first bill I have to report from my committee
istinguai ber, Mr.
B mior this legislation all Extra Lol:{ Shploeoﬁonrunnw i
ow, under this on Al A In}
‘in the stockpile estﬁfinshed ursuant to the Strategic and Critica
Materials Stockpile Act will be transferred tothaCommodls Credit
Corporation, and this Corporation in'turn will be auf to dis-

- pose of the cotton. - oo R Ot o
" In 1957 the Office of Defense Mobilization, the ﬁmﬂn

“for fs@opkpilgsolipy,“determined that Ext;nimg taple cotton: was
* no longer needed as & stockpile material. “In’ that year, the Con

enacted a bill (Public Law 85-96) authe . _
‘bales from the stockpile. Most of that quantity has been sold.
roposed legislation authorizes the disposal of the remaining 219,000
ales from the stockpilé inventories. i [ 0. 00 Lo IR
The domestically £pyn~ cotton which is to be transferred'to the
Commodity Credit rpbmtion‘ shall be sold only for uMdAd ues
at not less than the price which the CommodntICndxt monnou
may sell its stocks under the Agricultural Acct of 1949 and cotton
shall be excluded: in’ makins'an . determination with respect to na-
tional marketing quotas under t act until after it is sold by the
’Igné_ foreign-grown cotton can only be sold or d

I orizing the disposal of %&

Corporation. .
‘of forexport.. .. B I T A
~ At presént there is a shortage of Extra Long Staple cotton through-
out the world, and at the same time there is no further need to stock-

ile Long Staple cotton. - Asa matter of fact, the Government removed
T Stagg‘ cotton from the strategic list in 1957, as I pointed out.

" The subcommittee received ‘testimon{ from the Office of Emergenc
Planning recommending enactment o the proposed legislation witl

mendments which are clarifying in nature. . ... gt
dition, the SuPima Association of America strongly endorsed
‘as did the American Farm Bureau Feders:
‘Manufacturers 'Inuituﬁfim"d the National
3£ Congress also testified ini support of the

e §
the proposed legislation,
_ tion;‘the American’ Cot

*received notammonym Opposltlon to the pro-
Aittes unanimously recofiumends adoption of the bill

AR S W T T

~-:Mr. BLAnDFoRD. Page 2, line 11, before the sentence
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* Mr. Rrvess. Read the aniéridments, o
Mr, Hamoy, Mr. Chairman, can 1 ask a question about it?
(Mr. Riversnods.) - - it :
Rr. Rivmes; Let's get the atnendment first.
Mr. Harpy. Well—— .
Mr. Rivers. Go ahead and ask your guestion. :
‘Mr. Hamoy. Let’s go ahead with the amendments if you like, be-
<ause this may have a bearing on it. 1 don’t know. -
. “Mr: BLanpForp. On page 2, line 8, strike the words “made available,”
and substitute therefor the word “transferred.”

. That simply transfers this cotton to the Department of Agriculture.

- Onipage 2, line 9, put a period after the word “corporation,” and

strike the words “in Tots as requested.” L
~Page’2, line 11,”remove the period at the end of the sentence and

add the following:. =~ -~ ‘

at 'ndt'_:,le'és than the world market price as determined by the Secretary of Agri-

culture ‘unless some other basis is proposed by the Secretary of Agricuiture and

concurred in by other intereated Government departments or agencles.

S ‘,‘ _ Tmight add that that is limited to other American agencies, Govern-
'ment agencies. R : :

Mr. Haroy. Mr. Chairman, I think T am going to object to that one.
s Y inning with
the words* “Such foreign-growncotton,” insert the following new
sentence: i T s A

' sales or disposals of the foreign-grown cotton, the Secretary

In &
_of -Agriculture with the concurrence of other interested Government' depart-

ments or agencies shall periodically determine and announce quotiis for disposals
by commercial sales and for disposals throngh the Agricultural Trade Develop-
mentagdéqalstnnchgtotlQ&&,ntypegﬂed. : A

- I might go back to the amendment that Mr. Hardy indicated he
would o . In theletter from Mr. McDermott, who is the Director
-of the Office of Emergency Planning, it says: I e

‘The added language makes it clear: that export sales of foreign-grown cotton
may be at world market prices. ' It also assures that export sales on any other
Jbasis will not interfere with the international relations of the United States. -

Mr. Hawoy. Mr. Chairman, that is the key to my objection. -

The State Department has been controlling the sale of surplus rubber

‘to the disadvantage of the United States for quite a considerable period

.of time. 'They have an abaolutely unrealistic table of prices under
. ‘which they permit the sale of surplus rubber. And justt e emomning
- gram. ‘And the foreign ‘governments are going to try to impose

ple'in talking to me about the tin surplus disposal pro-

through the State Departmient,

that now are applied to the disposal of surplus rubber.’” .. E
‘And I just am fed up with giving the State Department & veto ight -

.on the sale of .ny;hinﬁ'qut ‘of our stockpile; ntil we get.a little bit

R

“more realistic approach to the manner in which this stuff ought to be

permitted to move in world commerce T am just going to be o lt)oeed

to sny kind of & provision that gives them e(]mtroqo;!flqt.;;Andpl you

20 to the floor with it, I will have to 6&1’)090‘ it on the floor. =" %

=7 Mr. Rivess. Any other—l%rChunrlam, Ll
“ Mr. Ctasnaztain. Could I ask the gentleman?.

Mr. Rivems. Yea '
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Mr. CuamperuaiN. Whether or not, did I understand you to say
that the Farm Bureau has approved this Jegislation ?

* Mr. PaupiN. Yes, the Farm Bureau approved it.

Mcr. CHamBirLaiN. Thank you. - : . .

Mr. Conerar. Mr. Cheirman, I would like to ask this question. I
am wondering; the bill is very general in its provisions. I am won-
dering wliat commodities are involved, and what impact. it is going to
have? ‘ ] :

Mr. Rurizrrorn. If the gentleman will yield.

Mr. Riveas. Mr. Rutherford is the author of the bill.

Mr. RUTHERFORD. 47,600 bales are involved in the extra long staple,
and this is & staple of 13 inch or longer. -And if the gentleman will
‘permit me to respond to the gentleman from Virginia: The objection
g; the author of the bill as well as of all the authors of similar legis-
lation-——and there are only five Members of Congress involved—
two in Arizona, two from New Mexico, and only my congressional dis-
trict in Texas, grows this type of cotton. L S

‘We had the same feeling and the same reaction as the gentleman
from Virginia had, and that was the interference of the State Depart-
ment. We now have to check with the Secretary of Agriculture, and
check with the Secretary of State on practically every foreign com-
modity. : : C ! '

Hov{ever it is one of those situations that we feel the merit of dis-

ing of f‘tixis cotton far outweighs the statutory stipulation of the
State artment interference. , S

And T might say this: In the abeence of this language, by admin-
istrative procedures, we have found that the State Department still
is an integral part in disposing of this as well as sugarbeets or, most
anything else. | . o ‘

t was my position before the subcommittee that we objected to the
State Department being more or less a party.to this, but we accepted
a realistic fact of life and accepted it reluctantly. .

Mr. Congran. Can the-gentleman explain to me how you distin-
guished between foreign-grown cotton and domestic cotton?

Mr. Rurnerrorn. Well, it is that cotton which is grown outside the
continental limits of the United States, such as Peru, Sudan, in the
Egyptian area primarily. '

r..ConeLaN. Do we have it in our stockpile?

Mr. Rurnerrorn. For some time, when we had a shortage of extra
long staple cotton for our war efforts, and when it was in short
‘supply—aid this was an infant industry, farming industry, of the
Uhnited States.” This was such a great requirement that we did stock-
pile foreign cotton, extra long staple. s G

Mr. Conrran. Can the gentleman explain to me about what impact

. it will have on the normal channels of trade? Wil this in any way
affect the market for cotton? ™ : b S L
- Mr. Rurnerrorb. It will affect it, but favorably. At the present
time you have a shortage of some 40,000 to 50,000 bales of cotton that
is required by the mills. And ‘this will su the ‘market. And
t{:is‘ Iilsd“e to 1nsect’ an{;l ?’dveme k;e:‘t‘};er conditions 1?;:\0 Sudan .f,d
the ptian ares, and the mar , been more or promated |
the industry, it:;l‘},‘by the domestic cotton’ growers. L : y
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" ‘Therefore, we feel that the strategic and critical stockpiles ha
stabilized since 1957 as the able subcommittee chairman sgated, n‘\’g
it is our desire to make this domestic cotton available to the mills and
to the market at the present time who have a requirement for it.

_ Mr. Price. Mr. Chairman; on that point I think you should bring
out the fact that if we don’t approve of this, that the wers, our
growers, our domestic growers, may be adversely affected.

‘Mr. Ruraerrorp. This is true. Lo
Mr. Price. Bécause they have developed a market and on their
resent production t_,h:gla.m unable to fulfill the demands of that mar-
et, and they are fearful unless they can keep this supply going for
teyeral years, that the fabricators or the textile people will gradually
geﬁway fl:omIthls‘gtgpe of cotton. ' ‘ o : :
fr. Rivers. 1 might say, I know.a little something about this 1
staple cotton. It started _i',n_m country over,200 ye%;rs a;o. 1Ist gvr:g
destroyed by the boll weevil. It is the most expensive, highest grade
cotton on earth. There is a terrific shortage of it, a terrific shortage.
Mr. ConrraN. We grow some retty good cotton out in California.

_ Mr. Rivers. You don’t grow this kind of cotton. - :

-, Mr. RurazrrorD. If the gentleman will yield further, and in elabo-
ration of what Mr. Price stated I would state this, that this market
has been developed by a voluntary tax by the growers, themselves, of
$8 per bale. ' They have béen very successful in ﬁ:‘a\'felo ing this market,
And, therefore, if this domestic cotton is not released from the stock-
})(:lr:’ then the ’mﬂtlgo ont}gv fli‘ﬁ‘;;i one other place to go, and that is to get

ign-grown cotton to, e i ' '
poreie g:o I o g requirements that have been developed
cofiutl;.l ?Coxnux: What is going to happen to the foxieig'njgr()_vin
Mr. Rureesrorp. This isreally not a concern. k
g{f.r. RIva . ’l‘}my‘ﬁx):\’tthﬂow enough of it. .
r. RuraERFORD. time there h: ion beca
of adverse weather conditions, * .boen * reduction e
il{r. Rivems. I]:[:‘hemobjeetiont
r. Y. Mr. i I ha ame
mﬂgﬁ?Aidmwme m()hnmt& ve an amendment to the amend-
A ve's a deletion of some of the langu: If Mr.
Blandford will—if you will permit Mr. Blandford to $ the Iar!n‘—

guﬁo that I have
- Rivems. Mr. Blandford, read it. : : :
Mr. Haroy. Then I would like to maios & comment at the conclusion -
t.

28 to the purpose I have in offering that amendmen

ﬁr.l]g:m. All right. Dl :

" Mr. Buanprosn. Mr. Hardy offers the- i \ ‘to’
amendmentsr - y . th following amendment; to the
~ On'page 2,line 11, in lieu of the following langnage—

&t not leas’ than the, world market price as determined by the Secretary of Agri-
cuiture unless some other basis is propoad'by‘g.e Secretary of AgﬁcnltureA::d'

m&ww—w‘ rivaeuts or agencles— -
i smended to read : oo e
:tmtﬁlo:thu the, worl“punt mum—“w the" ¢4 ;at



5273

And on page 2, line 11, in l_ieu of the following language:

In administering sales or disposals of the forelgn grown cotton, the Secretary
of Agriculture with the concurrence of other interested Government depart-
ments or agencies, shall periodically determine and.announce quotas for dis-
posals by commercial sales and for disposals for the Agricultural Trade Develop-
ment and Assistance Act of 1954 as amended, ~© .

amend that to read :

In administering sales or disposals of the foreign grown cotton, the Secretary
of Agriculture shall periodically determine— .

and eliminate the words—
with the concurrence of other interested Government departments or agencies.

In other words, the Secretary of Agriculture in both instances will
make the determination without the statutory requirement that there
be statutory concurrence by other Government agencies.

Mpr. Rivers. Asmany as favor- ) .

Mr. Harpy. Mr. Chairman, may I make just this brief statement
about the reason for that{ L : o

I have recently been through a rather thorough examination of the
surplus rubber disposal program and I have observed the extent to
which the Department OP State is calling all of the shots.” They have
been using the rubber disposal program substantially'as an adjunct

. to the foreign aid program and have deliberately exercised a price con-

“trol, in my judgment—a price control function of the stockpile sales
program, that is, the surplus sales }{)rogram un_de’l;'1 th]e stockpile. 1
- ‘Now, my purpose in suggesting this revision in the language wou
be to el’imgml?m the Department of State from makm% de‘::%sulons affect-
ing the economic movement of our surplus long staple cotton.

-In my judgment, the disposal of that cotton ought to be based upon
the world market price as rmined by the Secretary of Agriculture,
and not as determined by the Secrétary of State in order to bolster or
to court favor of some foreign government. 'That is the purpose of it.

 Mr. Becker. Mr. Chairman, may I ask a question of gentleman
from Virginiat !

Mr. Rivers. Yes,sir. X

Mr. Becker. How' does this affect our regular foreign trade gm- ’
oes

gram, in that the Secretary of State makes recommendstions that
supersede the prices of goodssold on the world market? '

r. Haroy. I think the Secretary of Agriculture would be able to
gige the disposals in accordance with the requirements of our foreign
trade Bl:'gram,,‘without having to depend on the Secretary of State
or the Department of State. ' EULT e o,

Mr. Becker. I might a _with the gentleman. But how does it
affect the present law insofar 2s our foreign trade is concerned {

Mr. Harpy. I don’t think it affects the present law at all. . The Sec-
retary of Agriculture will have to be bound by existing law. There
isno question about that. ’ B -

Mr./Becker. Orthe Secretary of State. ‘ )

Mr. Haroy. Thatisexactly right. But the only-trouble is this:

I do not want to see further use of our stockpile as an sugmentation
3f the foreign aid program. And that is exactly what they have been

oing. ERI ‘

Mr. Rutaerrors. Mr. Chairman.

- Mr. Rivers. Mr. Rutherford.
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Mr. Roruerroro. Mr. Chairman, my originsl thoughts were the
same as the gentleman from Virginia. And I might say that if his
la e to implement and be carried forth I t,hinﬁ it would be good
an healthg, because I, too, object to the State Department directing
it. ButI do not feel that he will curtail the State Department’s inter-
vention. I think he will only relieve them from responsible action.
Whether the gentleman from Virginia’s language prevails, or not,
the State Department would still, by administration, act in this mat-
ter, will be conferred with by the Secretary of A’gricultum; and I think
we ate kidding ourselves if we have accomplished this by the gentle-
man from Virginia’s language. ) : ‘
., T feel by stating that the Secretary of State and the State Depart-
ment is placed in the legislation, then they are responsible and there
is no buck passing possibility in it. Because regardless of what we
do here, I think we ought to recognize—and I recognize—the facts of
life, that the State Department is still 'foing to be checked with.
-“And T might say further to the gentleman that I took the original
position and objected to the inclusion of these amendments. I am now
‘committed to them and feel possibly it is best to stay with the language
as recommended in the amendments read by Mr. Blandford. = ~
¢ Mr. Price. Mr. Chairien, as I recall ‘the hearings on this bill
the foreign supply that is'going to be disposed of will be distributed
throy, under tﬂe provisions of Public Law. 480." ‘
Inthmk as & standard for this type of operation it is already pretty
well set. o o : e K B
Mr. Brawprorp.. The domestic, I believe, goes under 480, and under
the Trade Afreeme'nt,a Act, the foreign export goes under the Trade
Expansion Aet' . = i
" Mr. ROTHERFORD. 407. ‘
.~ Mr. Branprown, That is it. And 408 would be the domestic price,
which would mean the prevailing farm parity price on cotton.
- _Mr. Rivers. As many as favor the amendment proposed by Mr.
Hardy will raise their hands. v
(Show of hands.)
Mr. Rivers. Mr. Smart, you count.
%r. %;nn"r. ﬁ%ﬁvm, Mr. Chairman.
:+ Mr. Rivers. posed
(Show of hamls.()’fp :
* Mr. Smarr. Seven opposed.
. _Mr. Rivers. By a vote of 11 to 7, the amendment reported by Mr.

" Hardy carriera.

. Now, the question recurs on H.R. 1095 as amended. As many as
favor the bill as amended will say “Aye.”
(Chorusof “ayes.”)"
-- Mr.Rivers. Opposed, “No.”
:: (Noresponse.) =~ .
Mr. Rivers. The bill is reported.
Now, Mr Philbin, have you another?
Mr. Paunsin. Yes.
.- The next is Resolution 473.
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The purpose of this resolution is to express the proval of the
Congress to dispose of certain materials now in the stockpile which are
considered in excess of mobilization requirements. .

These items include—

(a) approximately 440,246 pounds of silk noils;

(b) approximately 96 short tons of 91 percent nickel in ingot
form, aPProximatelX_ 4 short.tons of sintered nickel powder in the
form of “cups,” and, approximately 9 short tons of cobalt in ron-

delle form avera%ing‘ 97.9 percent cobalt; ‘

(c) cordage fiber consisting of approximately 7,500,000 pounds
of abaca fiber and approximately 10 million poum,ls of sisal fiber.

(&) ;approximately 3,500 long tons of vegetable tannins (que-
bracho, chestnut, and wattle extracts) ; o .
- (e)‘approximately 28,816 short tons of celestite;
(#)approximately 4,471 tory ounces of platinum scrap and a

quantity -of nonferrous scrap “consisting of approximately 520
short tons of brass, 74 short tons of silicon bronze and copper, 11
short tons of beryllium copper, and 106 short tons of zinc foil;
(g) -approximately 50,000 ongt‘('ms‘bfp?t,yi(n‘;‘:_f‘ e :
(hg approximately 155,676,000 pounds of ¢astor oil;
. (3) approximately 265,000 Eounds of cobalt oxides, and ap-
proximately. 5,500 pounds of col alt carbonates; " . .
"(j) -spproximately 1,890 long tons of chromite ore;
(7 ‘approximately 65,447 pounds (groes weight) of ferro-

vangdium; . i - S ; S
'(1). approximately 63 short tons _of ferromanganese, and.ap-
proximately 4Y5 short tons of electrolytic manganese metal ;'
(m) ‘ approximately 10 million pounds of contained nickel and
cobalt in the form of nickel oxide powder; and ‘
“(n): agproximnte]y 5 million pound of molybdenum. .
Seven of the fourteen' listed ‘materials ‘cover quantites-in excess of
the currently established objectives. - ‘These are the silk noils, cordage
fiber, vegetable tannins, tin, castor oil, nickel ‘oxide powder, and
molybdenum; . % . ‘ : i

o other seven materials are subspecification materials and do not

meet current stockpile’ specifications. ; These"are ‘the 'nickel] items,”

celestite, nonferrous and platinum scrap, cobalt oxides and carbonates,

chromite ore, ' ferrovanadium, ‘and feryomang;gese and: Mﬂlyﬁc .

ﬁian.‘ganeumetal.‘ A i ST Wt .
_Disposal plans: for all of these materials haveé been developed by
GSA in accordance with authorizations received from the Office. of
"Emergency Planning. ~ The other agencies concerned have been con-
sulted; and they have concurred in the plans. Notices of
the proposed: disposals have been publis ed in the Federal Register
and transmitted to the Congress. S e S
“All of the disposal plans have been so devised that there will be no
undue market impact. : Present market conditions generally are favor-
able for these materials. ‘Based on current market prices, it is esti-

mated that these disposals will bring the Government more than $160 -

million in revenue. - In addition, o course, storage and maintenance
expenses will be reduced. = This 1s particularly true of the perishable
itemamich asthe cordage fibers: . oo

- no such disposition shall be made fantil six months aftee thambuauo- in the

v .of the stock

.tive for pig tin in our s

’ w}uisit.ion, cost, of $121,5

| e
The Strategic and Critical Stockpile Act authorizes the disposal of

“materials no longer needed bec i ions, but j
alad provides thzg.; ; ause of revised determinations, but jt

. . 3

Federal Register and transmission of a proposed disposi
the,Congrel: and to the Armed Services &?mbget::_uch ‘House themggn *
In addlt,icmij the Jaw provides that no material constituting a part
 stockpile may be:disposed of without the express approva of
the Congress, except where the revised determination is by reason of
obsoledcence of that material for use in time of war.
.- 'The items contained in this resolution sre not obsolete but they are
in_excess of present requirements,’ and therefore the .Government
desires to dispose of them. * = :
. Each of the items has been advertised in the Federal Register and
the method for disposal of each of the items was explained by the

. witnesses. - In_this connection, I might add that most of the items in

the resolution are noncontroversial in every sense of the word. How-
ever, I call your particular attention to itemn (g) which sauthorizes the
disposition of approximately 50,000 long tons of pig tin. It is pro-
d to dispose of the tin in small lots over several years, but 10,000
Jong tons of pig tin will 'be made available for disposition in:small
lots as soon as possible after the resolution has be#n approved. ... .
7In that connection, I ht aléo mention that the maximum. objec-
D ur stockpile is 185,000 long tons, -0
. There is now. 349,498 long tons of pig tin in the stockpile, leaving a

.surplus of 164,498 long tons. .~

The ruolution\‘eontem?n.tes t.he sa1§ of50,00()long mm,rwifh an

1 might ‘also mention that the price of tin has fluctuated between

"'1958 and early 1961 from 8614 centsa })ou'nd t0 $1.04 per pound. . Then

in the }qttmj pa’rt,’of 1961, the price of tin advanced to about $1.21 per

" Thus'it would appear that now would be a most advantageous time
for the Government to dispose of a portion of the excess tin in our
mpﬂg. In that comnection I should point out that the law states

" the plan and date of disposition shail be fixed with due regard to the protection

of . the United States against' avoidable loss on the sale or transfer of the

© material ‘to .be released and.the protection of producers, processors, and con-

sumers. pq@g ,ayglgjalg}g _dliqup’t»lqn\ol." their usual markets. © :
No op}l;n;;txon to any disposals have been received.
The subcomruittee urges approval of the resolution.
Mr. Haroy, Mr. Chairman, © " AR

- Mr.Rivees. Mr. Hardy. . ;

Mr. Haroy. The thing that bothers me tabout this—I think we need

- to take action of this nature.. ‘However, I'am a little disturbed by

the same | age that appears in this bill, or in this resolution, as
appeared in the resolution which authorized the sale of surplus rubber

- from the stockpile.. And that language appears on line 5, beginning

on line 5,on page 1.

i Iteeys:o oo : ..

In' secordamce with' the plans of disposition published by General Servi
Administration in the Federal Register. - w v Genert ces
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Now, the distinguished gentleman from Maseachusetts, Mr. Philbin,
has pointed out that the law states that the disposition shall be made
in a manner to protect the United States against avoidable loss.

However, when we pass this resolution we have amended that law
by approving the plan of disposition as published in the Federal
Register. And I don’t know—I haven’t had an opportunity to see
the plan as set up in the Federal Register. But if it follows the gen-
eral scheme that was followed in the plan of disposal for natural
rubber, then we will have taken upon ourselves the burden of saying
. that thisis a pmﬁer way to protect the United States against avoid-

able loss. And, Mr. Chairman, in the case of rubber, we didn’t do it..
- Tn the case of tin, if, again; we have u price-fixing scheme, then we are
- rélieving the executive branch of Government of further judgment

by adopting in law the plan which they have published in the Federal
Register. : . - :

“Now, I don’t know what the thing has in it—what the plan has,
and whether or not this is an advantageous period of time to dispose,
T don’t know, either. Now, on the basis of the market, prices, as the
gentleman has indicated, it would seem to be.

But, again, the key to this rests in the lan as approved or as pub-
lished in the Federal Register, and I wou d like to strike those words
from it and find something to substitute for it.

Mr. Branororp. Mr. Hardy, you couldn’t do that legally because
what you are doing is passing & resolution here, and you must
the Stockpiling Act by law in order to do that. S

“Mr. Haroy. Well, if you haven’t given the congressional sanction
to this business by the language in this resolution then I don’t know
what you have done. B ) : . .

“Mr. Branvrorp. You may be giving congressional sanction to it,
but if you wish to change the met od you must change the basic law.

© M. iluliy. I am not talking about changing the methods. But I
am talking about writing in

Mr. Branororo. We are merely complying with what the law says

we must do in order to approve.

Mr. Haspy. Does the law say that we have to apgrove a plin which

they have published in the Federal Register? I don’t think so.

Mr. Branprorp. I will read the law.

Mr. Hawoy. The law says they have to publish a plan in the Federal’

Register. ‘
ﬁ'r. Braxprorn. In accordance with the plans of disposition.
Mr. Hagoy. I don’t think the law says that we have to make that
statement. The law says they have to gub‘lish a plan. As a matter
of fact, after we pass this, they could pu
tion, could they not, except for the fact that we have already approved
it in' this Jegislation? o .
~ Mr. Branprorp. They have indicated that if there is any necessity
for changing the plan, that they could -do so, if it was m the best
interests of the Government, or if sonie processor or producer was
. being hurt.  There is some latitude in that respect. There has to be.
There may be some economic conditions. -
Mr. Hiroy. The thing that I adhere to is a specific approval of

their plan of disposition."

lish another plan of disposi- .

5278

Now, I think we did w i
. 7 rong when we approved their plan of disposi
tion ‘with res) to i i B poel-
beg;usaRl  res mstudll::{‘llﬂi)zr‘ Maybe not in this case, I (;on’t know,.
&l(ﬂg' (RS, e’glns is the chairman’s bill, and no doqbf, he has gone
r. Haroy. Well chai di j ing into i
rubbr, T o ;01’1?1112 é:hmrmm did a poor job of going into it on
Mr. Rivers. You tell the chairman. ’
%;.‘HAIDB Y. Iiz‘va told him that. .
ginia s oo eaE'}‘:J,?ulmm.n, could T ask the gentleman Vir-
. %{[11: BRIvms. . Becker, . ’
. Bacera. Is it your point, Porter, that the pl disposition -
gtfxt,tt},;:e G:tixﬁr;l Services Ad(inilxlﬁstratio;n is not?pge::n:lfy como:;l:i.}‘
§ Topose one, and then publish it in the F' i :
ﬁ(r. Y. N'i)‘l,;theg have alrea.d; publisll\ed it.  Fedoral Registerf.
Mr. Broxee. They have already published it?
Mr. Hamor, They have already published it.
r. BuAnprorp. I will read the publication.
ﬁr. Panein, Yes; I. would s:ggest ou read it.
r. Rivers. You get the Federal -¥€egister, don’t “you?
Mr. Becrer. Yes, but who reads it.
Mr. Blandford (reading): - ;
Pursuant to the provisi f I
lt\erx;l:il;) lst:(;cykggi&-g .;:c}: :ti;?ll:eo}d “,;:,'L:.i; g:lnogtﬂ;e;w;ﬂcd:wnd cggﬁolfh:; ;
ong of pig tin now held in the national stockpile, the’
office of Civil Defense Mobill arsaant
to- section 2(a) oet“t;e Strat:gtilgn “11135 C?:ixg:all ;le:égmgﬂgtmockpin.ltll:: Tc?ut:::

) said pig tin is excesa to stockpile’s needs by reason of lower emergency require-

nents and technical ady: Since the revised determinatio
;)a O:t ;;b;o;l‘escenmnx nee :rtml th:o pélgl tlg for usefln time of war, tm'np::mnot bfil::)-
tion e Congress for its express a| requi
by fecuon 3(e) of the Strategic and Critical Materials St&%ﬁl}g‘:ﬂ. (ll;l‘o!@(3
eral Services Administration proposes to transfer said pig.tin to other Govern-
mleqt_~agencies or to offer the material for sale on & competitive basis or other-
wise to dispose of it in the best interests of the Government upon the express
3pxt)ro\'fa1 by the Congress of this proposed disposition, or 6 months after the
'I‘?x e of publication of this notice in the Federal Register, whichever is later
3 50.(?00 long tons of tin that are in excess of national stockpile needs will be
lamxl)e :“nx\l a;lta{;;(; ef;)-rl sya(l; r(;n ﬁ;: !lmsls of Eergvalling market prices in small lots over
. 8 propo to begin makin
small lots approximately 10,000 long tons of the total as 50%?‘:1‘: txs:;'t;:a lgml‘!;
:‘nte and conditions of disposal will be determined by the Administrator of
>eneral Services 'in concurrence with other interested departments and agen-
cles, with ‘due regard to the protection of prod 8 and pr 8 and gon
sumers against avoidable disruption of their usual market, as well as the pro-
tection of the United States against avoidable loss, dated September 1, 1‘3”1
Janni L. Moore, Administrator, Federal Register, Document 618577 ' ’

Mr. Harpy. But there is no price and quantity table i
this?

-~ Mr. BLanprorp. There couldn’t be, Mr. H; Vou can’ i
the price of tin. Thetin has ﬂuctunteé. T y Youcan’t estimate
Mr. }I{;Anpy. You %‘ifd inrubber, \ A

r. BLanprorn. Well, we tried it. I know what you are talki
i:lz?l‘\lttimth regard to putting a limitation on it, but ]Lve didn’t? d;ni%

v tin. . '
m;{‘[{.? PuiLpiN. Does the gentleman from Virginia yield for a mo-
Mr. Haroy. Iam through. o
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Mr. PuiLeiN. No. This permits the disposition of the excees that
is in the stockpile, and I am sure the gentleman agrees with that,
-do you not ¢ ) ’

r. Haroy. I think so. . :

Mr. Pumirin. In anorderly way to protect the processes, distribu-
tors, and consumers, everyone who is concerned here. Now, that is
all 1t does. Now, obviously, we have to leave some latitude in the
administrative agencies of the Government. We cannot control.the
disposition of every ton of this tin. And that is not sought to be done.
This is merel{ a notice to the Co: of the United gtates, and the
members of the industry, and all those interested, that we propose to
dispose. of this excess that is now in the stockpile, and the general
arrangements and conditions under which we do it. - :

Mr. Haroy. We.anreciate that observation. I, frankly, am not
critical about the plan of disposition as published in the Federal
Register, asT was with to the rubber.

‘. Mr. Branororp. Mr. Hardy, in rubber you had a very definite price
range, that you would sell so much at a certain price, and you wouldn’t
sell it: under a certain price, and you would sell unlimited amounts
when it reached a certain price. That is not involved here. . -

Mr. Harpy. -Of course, the fentleman knows that immediately after
that thing went into effect the price of rubber got down:to a point
wher:;1 ufqder théir own' pricing quantity table they couldn’t sell a
pound of it. ‘ S g : :

“Mr. Branprogp. I am well aware of the situation. But that is not
the situation here is tin.

Mr. Rivers. - Is there objection ? ‘

Mr. Haroy. ' Mr. Chairman, I shall not object to it. I want to study
the matter a little bit more. And I want to relate it to the experience
that I had in examining the rubber program.

Mr. Rivers. “You will have that right. ©

Mr. Harpy. I do regret that in here, again, there is that language
which relates to putting the State Department in here for a complets
<control of the progr#m. . :

Mr. Rivers. Mr. Hardy has that right. ) : ‘

Mr. Panein. And the industry on notice. I don’t think it has ref-
erence to control by the State Department. : -
'_lﬁg. Rivers. Without objection.

ow, Mr. Philbin, you have another bill.

.

"H.R. 10937.

We had extensive meetings on this bill, for 2 days last week.'

The bill proposes to amend the act providing for promotion of eco-
nomic and social development in the Ryukyu Islands.
- .Tam afraid this report is perhaps fairly long. But the bill, I think
it is reasonable to assume, will be subject to some controversy in thi

committee, and debate. I feel, therefore, that a full understanding of -

the bill is essential.

For the rest of the report, I am going to refer to the bill as related '

to Okinawa, which is the only island on which we have some sub-

stantial installations. - Members of the committee are fully aware of

that situation, our interésts in Okinawa, and what they involve.

of this bill."

Now, briefly in this background I would like to review the history -

Mr. Prrsiv. The next'bill that the committee has to present is .

“our own country.

3280
Kﬁ%i,rl@q}?«iﬁj,t,@}f United States has. exercised full power over Oki-

Prior to the war, these islands were an integral part of Japan but
after Japan surrendered they were treated as a separate and distinct
territory for.the purposes of occupation. :

- Japan was occupied under allied authority; the occupation of Oki-
nawa was solely under American control.
len'ing this period, 1945 to 1952, the occupation was purely a mili-
.one,. | . [
~ In 1952, the Treaty of Peace with Japan was ratified. The treaty

‘provided that—

® * ¢ the United States shall have the right to exercise all and any powers
of administration, legislation, and jurisdiction over the territory and inhabi-
tihits of these Islands . ¢ *, = o

At this point a civil administration was introduced to take the place
of the military occupation which had preceded it. Even though it was
called a civil' administration, gentlemen,, it was, and is, in fact

_headed by a U.S. military officer. .

Necessarily during the whole period from 1945, thmugh 1952, and

- up to 1960, the date of the Price Act (which is the act this bill would

amhend); it was necessary to carry on governmental functions in
These functions, however, were carried out in many instances un-

. der the rather broad authority of the Treaty of Peace with Japan.

- Appropriations were made by the Congress from time to time, but
on occasion they were subjected to Eoint,s of order. It became evident,
therefore, that some basis in law should be provided not only to sup-
port'the appropriations but to permit the retention and expenditure
of revenues which arose in Okinawa itself. And these revenues ac-

. erued to both the local governme‘nti known as the GRI, or Govern-

ment of the' Ryukyu Islands, and also to the civil administration of
Actually, the Price Act did not change anything but gave legisla-
tive sanction to a de facto situation.
I have mentioned that the Price Act sanctioned the retention and
expenditure of funds arising in Okinawa. Tt also placed a limitation
of $6 million on the amount of money which could be appropriated

" annually for the Ryukyus.

T think I should note particularly at this point two matters of im-
portance. Both of them were brought up and stressed by Mr. Price,
the author of the bill, during our hearings. -

First, I think it is important to quote the preamble to the basic
law relating to Okinawa. It reads as follows: _

That, in the exercise by the President of the authority over the Ryukyu Is-
lands granted the United States by article 3 of the Treaty. of Peace with Japan,
every effort shall be made to improve the welfare and well-being of the inhabi-
tants of the Ryukyu Islands and to promote their economic and cultural advance-
ment, during such time as the United States continues to retain authority over
the Ryukyu Islands. - : '

T have read that in order to place in context this further statement:
although the $6 million authorized for annual appropriations has, in
face, be e a limitation as our responsibilities have increased, it was
by no means intended to be a limitation at the time of its enactment.
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On the contrary, it was intended to spur and encour:e%e ° ter
level of expenditure in Okinawa and although it is phrase in the law
as a limitation, and has actually become a limitation, it was intended
to represent what was then thought to be a reasonable level of expen-
diture. . : -

“The first question which would arise in anyone’s mind is: If $6
million were considered a reasonable level of expenditure only 2 years
algo, why does that need to be increased to $25 million. The reason is
this: coa : ‘ .

The United States has only one reason for continuing to occupy
Okinawa and to exercise the rights which it has under the Treaty
of Peace with J. af)an. “That reason is that Okinawa has a most impor-
tant strategic value to the security of the United States and the free
world. We all kmow its location with respect to vital areas in the Far
Fast and the fact that it provides a major link in our forward defense
barrier in the Pacific. Our base in Okinawa is essential and there
can be no doubt about this. ) b

Recently the President himself stressed this fact when he said:

The armed strength deployed at these bases is of the greatest importance in

- maintaining our deterrent power in the face of threats to the peace in the Far

East. Our bases in the Ryukyu Islands help us assure our allies in the great
are from Japan through southeast Asia not only of our willingness but also of
our ability to come to their assistance in case of need. - - !

I think that all of us concede the imgortance of Okinawa and the
necessity. for our continued occupancy o it. So how has the situation
c¢hanged to require this higher level of éxpenditure?. )

‘The subcommittee was told that there is an increasing concern on
the part of our responsible officials for the stability of our military
security in the U.S. position in Okinawa. - One witness said that there
are— ’ .
discernible portents of developing conditions which could seriously impair the
freedom of military mobllity which we enjoy in that area under our sole juris-
diction. ; .

He went on tosay—

There are evidences of growing dissatisfactions among the Ryukyuan people,
indications that we might be taking for granted that we will continue to enjoy
unimpaired that degree of voluntary cooperativeness and international accept-
ance of our administration which we have experienced since the end of military
occupation. ‘ ‘ e .

Indeed, this concern mounted to the point where the President ap-
pointed a special task force headed by a member of his staff to study
this problem.. Co :

The task force did several months of work here in Washington and
then spent several weeks in Okinawa making an on-the-spot investi-

tion. RIS )

Actually, this bill, which we now have before us, isa result of that
task force study. So we’can see that this matter is by no means a
routine piece 'o{ legislation but is one which has had the attention of
the President himself. . ‘ ’

1 think I should explain that it is not expected that the $25 million
upper limit will be reached in the near future. For example, the
fiscal year 1963, the department has requested $6 million in accordance
with basic law and will request only an additional $6 million should
thisbill become law. This 18 a total of $12 million for fiscal year 1963.
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o ,Gefngglly and briefly, these funds would be expended in the follow-
ashion:

1. About $1 million to reimburse the Ryukyus for services provided
our troops and other people (thisisin the area of public health, public
safety, and so forth). ;

2. About $9.5 million as contribution to Government Srojegts. This
relates to promotion of the economic and social development of
Okinawa through contributions to provide additional and improved
educational facilities; teachers’ pay, public health and medical pro-

ms, social welfare activities, and 1eral economic development.
ﬁo $4 million of this amount would be for capital augmentation
of two public credit institutions; o . )
e Agout‘$1 million for disaster relief; . =

4. For technical education’'and training, $300,000 and a number of
other smaller amounts. . )
" Our relationship with Okinawa is unique in our history and our
responsibilities are similarly unique.. We have absolute control over
these islands and, therefore, we have a special obligation to see to it
that our’ administration of the islands is not less than should  be
expected from the United States. Okinaws has Ween a propaganda
weapon before and will continue to be. We must counter this
propaganda. L S o

Of course, $25 million is a t deal of money, but when we sto
to think that we have a capital investment in Okinawa of over $1 bil-
lion, and’ equipment and supplies totaling even more billions of
dollars—$25 million becomes a pretty small amount as: insurance to
cover our investment. It approximates, I suppose, the price of two
B-52 airplanes or a few more of our new fighter .airplanes.

In conclusion, I think I should mention very briefly the new Execu-
tive ‘order issued by President Kennedy. - This Executive order
amended the previous Executive order in five instances. Only one
of these has caused questions to arise and that is the establishment of
the Office of Civil Administrator, ‘

‘With respect to this change, I think it should be understood that
the Civil Administrator “shall have such powers and perform such
duties as may be assigned te him by the High Commissioner.”

This by no means places a civilian above the military commander.
Indeed, the Civil Administrator is subordinate to the military com-
mander and has only those powers and duties which are assigned to
him by the military person who is the High Commissioner,

Mr. Chairinan, that is my report on the bill, and I move its approval
by the committee. ; . o

Mr. Rivers. That was a unanimous report?

- Mr. NorBLAD. Yes, sir. o o

Mr. Rivers. Without objection. . - -

And I will ask Mr. Price to report that. . He is the author.

You better get a rule on that, Mr. Price.

(Mr. Price nods.) :

Mr. Rivers. And in the other bill, H.R.'6664, I am going to ask
Mr. Pirnie, who is the author of that, to report that bill.

That will go on the consent calendar.

(Mr. Pirnie nods.) .




5283

Mr. Rivers. Then, on the bill, H.R. 10595, the author of whom is
Mr. Rutherford—I will ask you, Mr. Rutherford, to report that bill.
Now, we have some reprograming actions. Mr. Kelleher. ’
Mr. KerLener. Yes. General Oden is here, Mr. Chairmar, on the
first one, for the Army. -
General Oden.
Mr. Rivers. Come forward, General. . : -
Give the reporter your name and tell the committes what you have
on reprograming for the Army. -
Should this be executive session { . .
Mr. KeLusner. Mr. Chairman, if the numbers of airplanes or mis-
siles and the amounts of money are not mentioned—and it jsn’t neces-
sary that they be mentioned because each member has a sheet giviig
that information before him—then it would not have to be executive.
However, since the committee may go into other detail; perhaps execu-
tive session is desirable. e Lo
(Whereupon, at 11:30 a.m., the committes .proceeded further in
executive session.) JEN
(Whereupon, at 11:43 a.m., the committes proceeded further:in
open session as follows:) . T . e
Mr. Rivers. Now, we have one other bill, T would like to finish bé-
fore the bell rings, because, Mr. Hardy, our commiitee has a bill on
the floor, and we should be there. IR e SR e
Mr. Haroy. On what? RN
Mr. Rivers. That is that section 15, that we are.go

. ' - h

%ty to

[ |

Mr. Smart. Military justice. ) ) .
Mr. Rivers. Come up, gentlemen. e
‘We have H.R. 11743, which is.a bill—this is another increment—
extending the life of the civil defense emergency powers. for 4 more
years. t is all it does. : G T elns
Give the reporter your name and tell us'about this H.R. 11743.
Colonel CHAMBERS, Mr. Chairman, I am James M. Chambers, the
Deputy Director of Emergency Planning. e
. Mr. Charles Kendall, our General Counge), is with us.- "
I think perhaps in the interest of time, sir—there are just ong or two
parts of my short: prepared statement that I would like to give, and.
give the rest to the reporter. . e : L
T think first of all, Mr. Chairman, I would liké to say, because it is
- the first time I have appeared before you, that it is & privilege for me
fo be once again back in Government, and appearing before this
committee, : : S
- And I think that this commijttee probably is better aware of the,

. '

‘

Civil Defense Act; and the emergency sections which were so carefully

worked into it in 1950. .

This has been extended twice. It is temporary legislation. It
ﬁ;ves extraordinary powers to the President, which can only cdme into
‘being under very extraordinary circumstances. N

The tremendous increase in the destructive capability of weapons
makes it even more important today than it was at the time you
onﬂna] enacted it in 1950. g Ty :

: erefore, I am today, on behalf of the President, recommend-

ing that this bill be enacted and that title IIT of the Civil Defense

- Actbe extended to June 30, 1966. :
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(The prepared statement of Colonel Chambers is as follows:)

‘Mr. Chairman and memibers of the committee, I'consider it a privilege to
appear before you on behalf of the President to recommend the enactmemt of
H.R. 11743, which will provide for the continuation of his current authority to
deal effectively with the civil defense problems with which he would be faced
in the event of an enemy attack upon the United States.

This committee 1s well aware of the functions of the Federal Civil Defense

Act of 1950, having considered the original bill and the several amendments
which have been made over the last 12 years. You know of the care which was
exerciged in limiting the availability of extraordinary powers to extraordinary
situations. Most of the ‘Civil Defense Act deals with preparedpess, but the
portion which the bill now before you wowld extend provides important au-
thoritiea to.the President for use whea and if they are necded.
--This stangby suthority {s contajned iu title III of the act and grants emer-
geiéy authority during-the existence of civil defense emergency.” In case of
attack, or an anticipated attack, the President, or the Cong by rent
resolutiow;  may proclajm the existence of a state of civil defense emergency.
Any such emergency may be terminated either by the President, or by con-
current resolution of the Congress. .

In the event of such proclamation the President may mobilize all the re-
sources of the Federal Government required to meet the problems that would
arise.

He could- use Federal personnel and facilities, provide emergency shelter,
repair or restore vital utilities and other facilities. He would have broad
procurement and utilization  authority over propert§. He could reimburse
Statésrfer-ane nce given to other States. He would have unencumbered author-
ity to. ewsipidy. temporary additional personnel without regard to existing law.
He could”provide financial ‘assistance for temporary relief of injured civilians
and he could otherwise incur such' obligations on behalf of the United States
required to meet the exiating conditions.

Constitntional safeguards regarding just D tion for '3 tal
praperty acquired are preserved. ‘Likewise the immunity of the Federal
Government from actions at law while performing emergency actions is reserved.

’l'he.-,gmqunaut‘horlty contained in title III serves another important func-
4han,: in .thatit provides knowledge as to what the authority of the President
will be in such circumstances.: This in turn provides a basis for the develop-
ment of essential plans and procedures by the various Government agencies
in their particular areas of responsibility, which would be put into effect in
the evemt of such an attack. It is incumbent upon the Government to assure
taat preparedness measures are developed and maintained at a high level so
long as there is a poesibility of a sudden enemy attack upon the Nation.

Because of the tremendous increase in the destructive capability of modern
day weapons, in contrast with those which were available 12 years ago when
the authority was first enacted, there is a substantially greater need today
from the standpoint of national security that these standby emergency powers
be availlable to the President. In case of a sudden attack, there would be
no time for the Congress to legislate the Ty emergency authority.

As originally enacted, the Federal Civil Defense Act of 1950 provided that
these standby emergency powers would terminate on June 30, 1954, or such
earlier date as might be prescribed by concurrent resolution of the Congresa.
This termination date was extended to 1958 in 1854 and to June 30, 1962, by
Public Law 85-514, dated July 11, 1858.

In view of the importance of this legislation, I recommend on behalf of the
President the enactment of H.R. 11743, which will extend title III of the Fed-
eral Civil Defense Act of 1950, as amended, to June 30, 1966.

Mr. Haroy. You are talking only about title I1I, Mr. Chairman—-

Colonel Caameers. Only title ITT, Mr. Hardy.

Mr. Haroy. And what 1s the specific limitation of that title?

Colonel Cuamsers. Well, it is the emergency power of the Presi-
dent, or in the Congress by concurrent. resolution, to declare a civil
defense emergency, to take certain actions under most extraordinary
conditions. . - :

Mr. Bray. Mr. Chairman——
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Mr. Price. And this has no connection whatever with the subse-
quent actions this committee will have to take to approve the shelter

?
P :glonel Cuamsers. Not at all. '
Mr. Rivers. It hasn’t anything to do with it.
Mr. Bray. Mr. Chairman—
Mr. Rivers. This merely extends it. Yes.
Mr. Bray. That is what I had in mmd. This merely extends what
is already law.
Mr, Smarr. That isright. -
Mr. Bray. This gives no power beyond what is already here,
Colonel Cuameers. That is exactly right. )
* Mr. Rivers. That is exactly right. :
Without objection, the bill'is favorably reported.
(Whereupon, at 11 :45 a.m., the committee adiourned. )
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